
By John Lynds

The East Boston Neigh-
borhood Health Center’s 
Board of Directors vot-
ed this week to appoint 
Greg Wilmot as the Health 
Center’s new President 
and CEO. The board an-
nounced Tuesday that 
Wilmot, who has been 
serving as interim Pres-
ident and CEO since the 
departure of Manny Lopes 
in late October, will begin 

serving immediately. 
“Greg assumed leader-

ship of the health center 
seamlessly in his inter-
im role and has expertly 
guided our organization 
through a very challenging 
time that has included a 
major COVID surge,” said 
EBNHC Board Chair Rita 
Sorrento. “He has led our 
Executive Team in man-
aging our complicated day 

Staff Report

The Revere Depart-
ment of Public Health re-
ceived a large shipment of 
COVID-19 rapid tests to 
distribute to Revere-based 
organizations and res-
idents. Residents have 
multiple options to pick up 

self-test kits, and the De-
partment of Public Health 
stresses certain eligibility 
concerns. To obtain a kit, 
you must be a resident of 
the City of Revere (proof 
of residency required). 
Residents should be aware 

Free COVID-19 rapid 
tests for residents

To be given out on first-come first-serve basis

By Cary Shuman

By day Matthew Mar-
telli is the water facilities 
administrator for the Re-
vere Water and Sewer De-
partment.

But when he returns 
to his home, he becomes 
award-winning artist and 
oil painter Matthew Mar-
telli.

Residents and histori-
ans can view Martelli’s 
latest creation at Revere 
City Hall: an amazing oil 
canvas of Abraham Lin-
coln, 16th President of the 
United States.

Mayor Brian Arrigo 
graciously welcomed the 
65-year-old city employee 
to City Hall with a special 
unveiling ceremony for 
the portrait which is locat-
ed on the first floor across 
from the Election Depart-
ment office.

In a glowing review of 
Martelli’s artwork Arrigo 
later wrote on Facebook:  
“All of our municipal em-
ployees are talented, hard-
working individuals, but 
that talent often extends 
far beyond City Hall. 

By Journal Staff

The Revere Conserva-
tion Commission held its 
regular monthly meeting 
last Wednesday, February 
2.

Chairman John Shue 
and commissioners Heath-
er Legere, Joseph LaValle, 

and Robert Cassidy, were 
on hand for the meeting.

The commission, which 
had been unable to con-
duct business at its Jan-
uary meeting because 
of the lack of a quorum, 
took up a number of mat-
ters. Among the items ap-
proved by the commission 
was the proposed project 
by the Dept. of Conserva-
tion and Recreation (DCR) 
for the complete makeover 
of Sullivan Park, which is 
located on Revere Beach 
Boulevard along Revere 
St. at the confluence of 
Ocean Ave. 

The park, which sits 
below the grade of the ad-
jacent roadways, undoubt-

edly is the least-known 
and most-underutilized 
park in the city. The park 
was designed as a baseball 
playing field but seldomly, 
if ever, is used for that pur-
pose. 

The commission initial-
ly heard about the DCR’s 
plans at its December 
meeting, but was unable 
to take any action at that 
time because the Dept. of 
Environmental Protection 
(DEP) had not issued a 
file number for the notice 
of intent (NOI), a bureau-
cratic pre-requisite under 
the law in order for a local 
Conservation Commis-

REVERE DEMS TO 
HOLD CAUCUS ON 
FEBRUARY 26

“The Revere Demo-
cratic City Committee 
will be holding its caucus-
es on Saturday, February 
26th at 10am ahead of the 
Democratic Endorsing 
Convention on June 3rd 
and 4th at the DCU Cen-
ter in Worcester. The cau-
cus for all six wards will 
be held simultaneously 
and 100% virtually with 
no in-person option. You 
can register to participate 
by using the link below 
which can also be found 
on our Facebook Page, 
www.facebook.com/Re-
vereDems. 

Participants are asked to 
join promptly at 10:00am 
as the caucus will close 
its “doors” promptly at 
10:15am. Persons arriving 
after “doors have closed” 
will not be able to partic-
ipate in the caucus, but 
may, however, observe.
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Valentine’s Plans?
Valentine’s weekend kicks off 

Friday at DeMaino’s Restaurant

See NEWS BRIEFS Page 2

Looking for exceptional service?  If you are thinking of buying 
or selling call Jorge Betancur.  He has been a top selling 
agent in Revere for the past 5 years.  Put him to work for 
you TODAY!

Jorge Betancur
508.677.5570

Century 21 Mario Real Estate

OOUURR  OOFFFFIICCEE  IISS  
OOPPEENN  TTOO  TTHHEE  PPUUBBLLIICC

778811--448855--00558888
338855  BBrrooaaddwwaayy,,  RReevveerree  MMAA  ||  CCiittiizzeennss  BBaannkk  BBuuiillddiinngg

Monday thru Wednesday 9:30 am — 5 pm
Thursday + Friday 9:30 am — 4 pm
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valentine’s lovelines 
Pages 4 + 5

See MARTELLI Page 3

Martelli unveils Lincoln 
art piece at City Hall

ConsComm approves plans for Sullivan Park 

See RAPID TESTS Page 7

See CONSCOMM Page 3

RHS BASKETBALL WINS ON THE GARDEN PARQUET

Mayor Brian Arrigo and Matthew Martelli stand beside his 
portrait of Abraham Lincoln at City Hall.

See EBNHC Page 7

Shown above, 
the RHS patriot 
varsity Basket-
ball Team and 
the RHS Patriot 
Cheerleaders met 
at center Court 
oif the historical 
TD Garden, after 
the Patriots came 
away with a huge 
win in the final 
minutes of the 
game, 45-40.

Shown top-left, 
Domenic Bou-
dreau played a 
great game on 
both sides of the 
ball.

Shown bot-
tom-left, Captain 
James Clauto sets 
up a play.

See more photos 
on Pages 14 and 
15.

By Cary Shuman

Home to the legendary 
veal parmigiana and oth-
er Italian delicacies, De-
Maino’s Restaurant will 
kick off its Valentine’s 
Day Weekend festivities 
with a special perfor-
mance Friday night.

“We’ll have John and 
Lori Watkins perform-
ing all their favorite love 
songs,” said Lenny De-
Maino, whose family has 
owned and operated the 
popular restaurant for 90 
years.

There will be Valen-

tine’s Day dining specials 
all weekend, including 
prime rib, veal chops, 
rack of lamb, and seafood. 
Desserts include cannoli, 
chocolate molten cake, 
tiramisu, cheesecake, and 
bread pudding.

“We’ll be celebrating 
all weekend with differ-
ent specials and treats and 
trying to get in the spirit 
of Valentine’s Day,” said 
DeMaino. “We need more 
love in the world, so we’re 
going to try and promote 
some more love.”

See DEMAINO’S Page 7

Wilmot appointed EBNHC’s new President and CEO

Greg Wilmot was named 
EBNHC new President and 
CEO Tuesday. 
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REGISTRATION 
LINK:

https://tinyurl.com/RE-
VDEMS2-26

After registering, you 
will receive a confirma-
tion email containing in-
formation about joining 
the meeting.”

PCSS PARTNERS 
WITH THE SPARK 
AND STITCH 
INSTITUTE ON 
SERIES OF 
SEMINARS FOR 
PARENTS  

The Pioneer Charter 
School, a K-12 system 
with campuses in Ever-
ett and Saugus is offer-
ing a series of webinars 
for parents geared toward 
helping students navigate 
the unique challenges of 
coming of age during a 
pandemic. 

The series of webinars 
focus on topics including; 
screen time and mental 
health, boundaries and the 
teenage brain and building 
resilience and managing 
stress. The webinars are 
run by Spark and Stitch In-
stitute, which was found-
ed by Dr. David Walsh and 
his daughter Erin. Walsh is 
also the founder of the Na-
tional Institute of Media 
and Family. 

Two webinars have al-
ready been held focused 
on managing children’s 
stress levels and maximiz-

ing the benefits and mini-
mizing the harm of screen 
time. There are two more 
webinars left this year 
on February 17th “Three 
Common Beliefs About 
Your Teenager That Can 
Derail Your Relationship 
(And What To Do  In-
stead)”  and “Let’s Get 
Started: Disrupting Bias 
in Children and Youth” on 
March 22. 

“The pandemic has 
made adolescence a more 
difficult time to navigate 
than ever before and par-
ents, teachers and students 
need every resource possi-
ble to help them through 
this unprecedented time,” 
said Barish Icin, CEO of 
Pioneer Charter School 
of Science. “The skills 
learned in these webinars, 
such as resilience, stress 
management and conflict 
resolution, are invalu-
able and we are thrilled to 
bring them into our stu-
dents’ homes.”

For additional informa-
tion about the webinars 
or the Pioneer Charter 
School of Science please 
visit https://pioneercss.
org/

MASSACHUSETTS 
REPUBLICAN 
CONVENTION IS ON

 The 2022 Republican 
State Convention will be 
held on Saturday, May 
21st where delegates will 
gather in Springfield to 
endorse candidates for 

statewide office and to 
elect Republicans that will 
be on the November bal-
lot.  The Revere Republi-
can City Committee will 
be meeting in February 
to elect delegates to par-
ticipate in the Republican 
Convention.  You will be 
notified within a few days 
the location, date and time 
of this meeting.

In order to be a delegate 
you must have registered 
as a Republican as 0f De-
cember 31, 2021.  If  you 
are seriously interested, let 
us know no later than Feb-
ruary 11th.  This date is 
essential because the Re-
vere Ward Delegates must 
be selected by mid-Feb-
ruary. The Massachusetts 
Republican Conventions 
are always fascinating and 
definitely intriguing!

Contact Republican 
State Committee members 
so you won’t miss out:

Paul Ronukaitus /ronu-
kaitus@comcast.net / 
617-846-9331 

Joyce M. Kelly / joyce-
mariekelly@gmail.com / 
617-697-4002

PUBLIC HEARING 
FOR MBTA FARE 
TARIFF CHANGES

 The MBTA will host a 
virtual public hearing on 
Thursday, February 17, 
at 6 p.m. to discuss fare 
change proposals that aim 
to improve equity by clos-
ing gaps in existing fare 
structures for Reduced 
Fare Riders, to minimize 
pandemic-related revenue 
implications and budget 
uncertainties while in-
creasing ridership where 
possible, and to simplify 
fare tariff rules as the MB-
TA’s Fare Transformation 
Program moves forward. 
These changes include:

• Making the 5-Day 
FlexPass on mTicket for 
Commuter Rail perma-
nent;

• Reducing the price of 
the 1-Day LinkPass;

• Expanding second 
transfers on Local Bus-
es, Express Buses, and/or 
Subway; and

• Proposed changes for 
Reduced Fare Riders that 
include:

• Introducing the 7-Day 
LinkPass for Reduced 
Fare Riders;

• Introducing Monthly 
Passes for Reduced Fare 
Riders on Commuter Rail, 
Ferry, and Express Bus; 
and

• Expanding the va-
lidity of the LinkPass for 

Reduced Fare Riders to 
Commuter Rail Zone 1A 
and Inner Harbor Ferry.

The MBTA welcomes 
public comment on these 
proposals. During the 
meeting, attendees will 
have the opportunity to 
ask questions and provide 
input.

The meeting will be 
held via Zoom. Members 
of the public can register 
for the meeting online. 
The meeting will be re-
corded and posted online 
for those who cannot at-
tend.

A virtual public meet-
ing will also be held next 
Thursday, February 10, at 
6 p.m..

If approved by the full 
MBTA Board in March, 
these fare changes would 
go into effect on July 1, 
2022. The public is wel-
come to submit comments 
online through Thursday, 
March 3, 2022, at mbta.
com/2022FareChanges or 
by email to publicengage-
ment@mbta.com. The 
Title VI analysis will be 
shared with the MBTA’s 
Board and posted to mbta.
com prior to the scheduled 
March 24, 2022, Board 
meeting. 

 NATIONAL BURN 
AWARENESS WEEK 
2022 IS NOW

State Fire Marshal Peter 
J. Ostroskey announced 
that National Burn Aware-
ness Week started on Sun-
day, providing an opportu-
nity to promote awareness 
of burn safety strategies 
– especially in homes with 
children.

“Scalds from hot liq-
uids have been the lead-
ing form of serious burn 
injuries in Massachusetts 
for as long as we’ve been 
tracking burn data, and 
young children are in-
jured most often,” State 
Fire Marshal Ostroskey 
said. “Kids under 5 suf-
fered half of all reported 
scald injuries statewide in 
2021.”

“A home fire is a devas-
tating event,” said Acting 
Public Health Commis-
sioner Margret Cooke. 
“To prevent burn inju-
ries in the kitchen and 
throughout the home, it’s 
important for families to 
talk about fire safety with 
children and have access 
to safety equipment like 
smoke alarms throughout 
the home.”

This year’s Burn 
Awareness Week theme 

is “Burning Issues in the 
Kitchen.” According to 
data from the Massachu-
setts Burn Injury Report-
ing System (M-BIRS), 
hot cooking liquids such 
as boiling water, grease, 
and oil caused more scald 
burns than all other sourc-
es combined, and they rep-
resent the leading cause of 
all burn injuries. Children 
under 5 last year suffered 
nearly five times more of 
these scalds than the next 
leading age group.

Young children are also 
at disproportionate risk of 
injury from hot food and 
drinks. Although children 
under 5 represent about 
6% of Massachusetts’ pop-
ulation, they suffered 82% 
of hot beverage scalds and 
53% of hot food scalds in 
2021.

 
Kitchen Burn Safety Tips

• Very young children 
love to explore their envi-
ronment. They can be kept 
away from hot stoves, 
pots, and pans with a safe-
ty gate, highchair, or play-
pen. Older children should 
be taught that the stove is 
a “No Kid Zone” and to 
stay three giant steps away 
from it.

• Wear short or close-fit-
ting sleeves when cook-
ing. Loose-fitting sleeves 
can catch fire if they come 
into contact with burners. 
There were five reported 
clothing ignitions while 
cooking in 2021.

• Keep hot food and 
drinks away from the 
edges of counters and ta-
bletops. Using placemats 
instead of a tablecloth can 
reduce the risk of hot food 
and drinks being pulled 
over the edge.

• Never hold or carry 
a child while you have a 
hot drink in your hand. A 
wiggling baby can cause 
a spill that burns you or 
your precious cargo. If 
you’re on the move with 
hot coffee or tea, consider 
a travel mug if there are 
children underfoot.

• Keep matches and 
lighters out of reach from 
your child. Help children 
understand that matches 
and lighters are tools, not 
toys.

• Make sure the hot 
water from your tap is at 
120°F or lower. At 150°F, 
third-degree burns can oc-
cur in less than 2 seconds. 

To test your tap, run your 
hot water for a minute 
and then check the tem-
perature with a kitchen 
thermometer; if it’s above 
120°F, lower the setting 
on your water heater un-
til the temperature is low 
enough. When replacing 
your water heater, consid-
er installing a thermostatic 
mixing valve that will lim-
it the output temperature 
to 120°F.

 Massachusetts law re-
quires hospitals and health 
care providers to report 
any burn injury that ex-
tends over 5% or more 
of the victim’s body to 
the State Fire Marshal’s 
office. For 36 years, this 
data has been compiled 
through the Massachu-
setts Burn Injury Report-
ing System (M-BIRS), 
which was launched as a 
tool to identify arsonists 
who injured themselves 
while setting fires. Today, 
M-BIRS is also used to 
help fire and health offi-
cials understand burn haz-
ards that can be mitigated 
through public education, 
regulation, or intervention 
strategies.

NO VETERANS 
FOOD PANTRY  
FOR FEBRUARY

Due to circumstances 
beyond our control, there 
will be no Revere Veter-
ans’ Food Pantry during 
the month of February.

The next Veterans’ 
Food Pantry is planned for 
March 2nd, 10:30-Noon. 
Please call us before that 
date to confirm, as it is 
tentative.

The Revere Food Pan-
try is available to you. 
Please call 3-1-1 for more 
information. 

Thank you for your un-
derstanding in this matter.

Thank you for your ser-
vice.

Department of Veterans 
Services

Janis M. Cotter, O.D.
COMPREHENSIVE EYE EXAMS

Testing for glaucoma, cataracts, and diabetic eye disease. 
Contact Lens Consultations and Fittings 

Philip Cotter, R.D.O.
COMPLETE OPTICAL SERVICES

Dianna Iandolo O.D.
Eyewear for the Family • Eyeglasses repaired

Senior Discounts, Medicare, HMO’s, 
and many other insurances accepted.

PARKWAY OPTICAL  
and EYECARE

Established 1957

Hours: Mon. - Fri. 9:00am - 6:00pm • Closed Wed. & Sun.• Sat. 9:00am-3:00pm

80 Broadway • Revere, MA
781-289-7929

RON’S 
OIL
Call For  

Low Price
781-397-1930
781-662-8884

** 24 Hour Services

Revere High School Basketball has been covered 
extensively by RevereTV. The studio staff was able to 
make it to a bunch of games over the past few weeks 

which include three girls games and three boys games. 
When games are covered by RTV, they are streamed live 

on all outlets: Facebook, YouTube, and on the Community 
Channel. Recordings are kept on YouTube in the 

respective playlists, and replays are aired in the following 
weeks on TV.

RTV would like to remind you that the Rossetti-Cowan 
Senior Center is back open to the public! The studio has 
many partnership programs with the senior center and 
recorded an update with senior center employees last 
week. Watch the latest update about all of the events, 
offerings, and minor restrictions at the senior center 

as it reopens for public activity. The RevereTV recorded 
update is now playing in between programming on the 

Community Channel, and on YouTube to be viewed at any 
time.

A new cooking show episode should be recorded soon! 
The latest is “Cooking Made Simple” with Chef Kelly 

Armetta. RTV expects to see a new episode of “Cooking 
with the Keefe’s” sometime this month. This show 

features the Keefe family, Ward 4 City Councilor, Patrick 
Keefe, and Jennifer Keefe. Both of these programs are 

spin-offs of RevereTV’s original show, “What’s Cooking, 
Revere?” Being professional chefs and RTV community 
members, Armetta and Keefe became frequent visitors 
of the RevereTV kitchen studio, enough to create their 

own programs. The cooking shows have been a big 
hit on RTV, and each episode plays on the Community 

Channel but is posted to playlists on YouTube to view at 
your convenience. If viewing on YouTube, check out the 
full recipes posted in the video descriptions so you can 
prepare ingredients ahead of time and follow along.

Students from Revere High School are starting their own 
show at RevereTV. It will be called “Amplify” and serve to 
do as the title says: amplify student voices. The group of 
students recorded a PSA last week asking for other RHS 

students to participate in the start of their program. They 
are seeking artists to create a logo for the show, writers 

to help create a slogan, and other volunteers to help with 
all aspects of production. Watch this PSA on RevereTV’s 
YouTube page to learn about what is needed and how to 

participate.

SPOTLIGHT

Why have some communities not 
been a part of medical research?

You can help researchers develop new and better 
treatments that benefit all of us.

Many groups of people have been left out of 
research in the past. That means we know less about 
their health. When you join the All of Us Research 
Program, you'll help researchers learn more about 
what makes people sick or keeps them healthy.

*All participants will receive $25 after 
completion of their visit. To complete the 
visit, participants must create an account, 
give consent, agree to share their electronic 
health records, answer health surveys, and 
have their measurements taken (height, 
weight, blood pressure, etc.), and give 
blood and urine samples, if asked.

All of Us and the All of Us logo are service marks of 
the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services.

JoinAllofUs.org/NewEngland  
(617) 768-8300 

News Briefs // CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1

By Cary Shuman

Ward 5 Councillor Al 
Fiore requested at Mon-
day’s Council meeting 
that Mayor Brian Arrigo 
appear before the Council 
“to explain why the tax-
payers, as opposed to the 
City, are being charged 
3 percent or more to pay 
taxes with a credit card.”

Fiore said he had re-
ceived calls from constit-
uents “who are getting hit 
with a 3 percent fee” when 
they pay taxes by credit 
card.

The response to Fiore’s 
query was instantaneous 
as Chief Financial Officer 
Richard Viscay took the 
podium and gave a thor-
ough explanation to the 

Council about the credit 
card service charge pro-
cess.

“We had suspended the 
3 percent pass-through, 
charge card fee during 
the pandemic because of 
the difficulties of doing 
business at City Hall,” 
explained Viscay, adding 
that the net charge was 
$300,000 from March-De-

cember, 2020.
“That increased to over 

$400,000 in calendar year 
2021, so it’s quite costly 
for [the City] to pick those 
fees up.”

Viscay outlined two 
options for the 3 percent 
service charge. “We can 
either pass on that ser-
vice charge, which is a 
charge from the credit 

card company for the use 
of their credit card, or we 
[the City] could absorb it. 
I think it would be great 
if we could absorb those 
fees, but you’d see this 
becoming a seven-figure 
($1 million or more) bud-
get line item. We made the 
tough decision to suspend 
that and we’re certainly 
getting calls on it as well. 

But it’s not a fee we’re 
charging, we don’t get 
that money. It’s just sim-
ply a fee that gets passed 
through as an interchange 
fee of the credit card.”

Fiore thanked Viscay 
for appearing at the meet-
ing and explaining the 
credit card fee process to 
the Council.

CFO Viscay responds to Fiore’s question about credit card service charges to taxpayers
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Conscomm // CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1

Martelli // CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

        ENROLLING YOUR KINDERGARTEN CHILD 
 
If your child will be FIVE years old by August 31, 2022, she/he is eligible to attend all day kindergarten in 
the Revere Public Schools. 
 
Where do I go to enroll my child? 

 All registration takes place at the Parent Information Center, 56 Bennington Street at the 
Beachmont School (rear parking lot). Please call at 781-485-8453 for an appointment. 

 
What are the days and times for registration? 

 If your child will attend one of the following schools in August 2022, you will register at the 
Parent Information Center during one of the following days and times. 

 
School Time Dates 

Pre-school By appointment ONLY 9:00am-2:00 pm Feb 22--Feb 25 
Beachmont School By appointment ONLY 9:00am-2:00 pm Feb 28 – March 4 
Paul Revere School By appointment ONLY 9:00am-2:00 pm March 7-- March 11 
Garfield School By appointment ONLY 9:00am-2:00 pm March 14 – March 18 
Lincoln School By appointment ONLY 9:00am-2:00 pm March 21 – March 25 
Hill School By appointment ONLY 9:00am-2:00 pm March 28 – April 1 
Whelan School  By appointment ONLY 9:00am-2:00 pm April 4—April 8 
All schools By appointment ONLY 9:00am-2:00 pm April 11 – August  

 
What do I need to bring? 
You will need to complete a registration packet and bring the following information at time of enrollment. 

 Child’s birth certificate with an Official Seal 
 Proof of residency: Lease or mortgage and one bill with your name and address such as a Utility 

Bill (Tax, Gas, Electric, Cable or Phone Bill  no Cell Phone Bill) 
 Medical records: Most recent physical including immunizations 
 Valid Massachusetts Driver’s license, or passport, or photo ID of parent/guardian is required at 

time of registration 
 
What medical records and immunizations does my child need to enter 
kindergarten? 

 5 doses DTaP/DTP 
 4 doses Polio 
 2 doses MMR 
 3 doses Hepatitis B 
 2 doses Varicella or Physician documentation of disease 
 Evidence of Lead Test 
 Physical Exam that is current (must have been within the last 12 months) 
 T.B. Screening or documentation of “Low Risk” 

 
What other information must I provide the school? 

 Contact information: When a parent cannot be reached, the school must have emergency contact 
numbers of other family members, friends, or neighbors. 

 Information Regarding Limitations on Parental Rights: Any restraining orders/limits on access 
to student records must be presented at the time of registration. 

 
Where can I get a registration packet? 

 At any elementary school 
 Parent Information Center 
 Early Childhood Office 

sion to take formal action 
on a proposal.

In addition, the com-
missioners at that time 
expressed their concern 
about a number of issues, 
all of which were relative-
ly minor, regarding the 
project.

Skyler Chick, a land-
scape architect with Shad-
ley Assoc., who presented 
the project to the commis-
sion in December, once 
again appeared on behalf 
of the DCR. Chick ad-
dressed all of the concerns 
that the commissioners 
had raised in December -- 
such as adequate signage 
for dog owners and access 
to adjacent properties on 
Revere Beach Blvd. -- to 
their satisfaction and had 
no additional questions for 
Chick.

“This is a great project,” 
said Legere, a sentiment 
that was echoed by Shue.

The commissioners 
unanimously approved the 
project and issued an Or-
der of Conditions which 
paves the way for work to 
begin.

The other matters on the 
commission’s agenda like-
wise were fairly straightfor-
ward. Those items, and the 
commission’s discussion 
and vote on each, were as 
follows:

-- Enforcement action 
8-10 Marshview Terrace. 
Review restoration plan 
that was submitted by the 
homeowners:

This matter stemmed 
from work that the home-
owners at those two proper-
ties, which back up onto the 
Rumney Marsh wetlands, 
had undertaken in order to 
grade and level their back-
yards. However, the home-
owners had not received 
permission from the Con-
servation Commission to 
do the work as is required 
under the law.

The board had sent a no-
tice of enforcement action 
to the homeowners in the 
late fall and, upon meeting 
with the homeowners, di-
rected them to follow the 
proper procedures to com-
ply with the law.

The board voted to ap-
prove the restoration plan, 
which the homeowners had 
submitted prior to the meet-
ing, and gave the owners an 
extension until the end of 
April to finish the work.

-- #061-0777: NOI 630 
Revere Beach Blvd., grade 
change in backyard:

Similar to the previous 
matter, the owners had be-
gun work to regrade their 
backyard in order to di-

vert rainwater away from 
their garage and basement, 
which often become flood-
ed after a heavy rain storm.

However, they too, had 
started the work without 
following the proper pro-
tocols pursuant to the wet-
lands protection law.

The homeowners were 
represented by Rick Salvo 
with the firm Engineering 
Alliance Inc. of Saugus. 
Salvo explained that there 
is a salt marsh is to the rear 
of the property and that 
the property falls within 
the100-year flood plain. 
The plan he presented to the 
commission will entail con-
structing a drain and pipe 
system to divert the water 
away from the home and 
into a stone trench.

The commissioners had 
no issues with the plan and 
there was no opposition.

The commissioners vot-
ed unanimously to approve 
the plan, which will be con-
tingent upon the project be-
ing completed and the own-
er eventually obtaining a 
Certificate of Compliance.

-- DEP #061-0700: 400 
Ocean Ave. -- Certificate of 
compliance:

The commissioners ex-
pressed no concerns about 
the Waterfront Square proj-
ect that will be the site of a 
SpringHill Suites and vot-
ed to issue a Certificate of 
Compliance.

“Everyone’s looking to 
get the Starbucks open,” 
noted Legere, who had per-
formed a site visit in Janu-
ary prior to the meeting.

-- NOI #....-- 100 Lan-
caster Ave. -- grading and 
landscaping:

The DEP had not issued 
a file number as of the date 
of the meeting, which pre-
cluded the commission 
from taking formal action.

Similar to the previous 
matters, the homeowners 
also had begun renovation 
work without following the 
proper protocols, accord-
ing to the commission. Al-
though the homeowners are 
not regrading the property 
during the renovations that 
they are undertaking to the 
single-family home, which 
is located at the end of Lan-
caster Ave. on the ocean 
side of Point of Pines, they 
had placed some temporary 
gravel in the driveway area 
to enable a dumpster to be 
off-loaded without sliding 
into their home.

“We’re very sorry,” said 
the homeowner, who did 
not identify herself at the 
hearing. “The only reason 
we put gravel was to en-
sure the safety of ourselves 

and our workers, as well as 
making sure that the dump-
ster swaps would not result 
in the dumpster slipping. 
We just put gravel there for 
traction and safety. It even-
tually will be replanted with 
grass.”

“The only thing we 
would ask that there even-
tually be permeable surfac-
es,” said Shue. “I want to 
thank you for responding so 
quickly.”

The hearing was contin-
ued until the DEP issues a 
file number and the exact 
plans are sent to the com-
mission.

-- #061-0778 NOI 
--Sherman St. -- Drainage 
improvements -- City of 
Revere:

Appearing on behalf of 
the city was Paul Greco, 
an engineer from Weston 
and Sampson Engineers of 
Reading, the firm hired by 
the city to prepare drainage 
improvements on Sherman 
St.

“There is no drainage 
on the street presently and 
there is a history of flooding 
from high tides and heavy 
rains,” said Greco. “The 
water presently flows down 
the end of the road into a pit 
that eventually flows into 
the Town Line Brook.”

Greco presented a plan 
that calls for the installa-
tion of 620 feet of drainage 
pipes with eight catch ba-
sins. He said that the width 
of the pipes and the scope of 
the project will be sufficient 
to meet the projections for a 
10-year storm event.

“Any drainage improve-
ments are good drainage 
improvements,” noted 
Legere. 

Shue said he walked the 
street and observed that the 
end of the street is eroding 
away into the Town Line 
Brook, “This is the right 
step forward,” he said.

The commission voted 
4-0 to approve the plans 
and issue an Order of Con-
ditions.

-- #061-0779 NOI - Gris-
wold Park -- drainage im-
provements -- City of Re-
vere:

Greco appeared for the 
city for this project as well. 

“After intense storm 
events, there is a significant 
amount of flooding in be-
tween the two baseball di-
amonds,” Greco explained. 
“It take days for the water 
to drain away and makes 
the fields unusable for days 
at a time.”

He said that the plan 
calls for the installation of 
two catch basin structures 
in between the fields that 

will drain the water into a 
new drainage pump station 
behind the field house. This 
in turn will pump the water 
into a catch basin structure, 
from where the water even-
tually will make its way 
into the adjacent wetlands. 

“The pumps will drain 
the field within 12 hours af-
ter the storm, which hope-
fully will allow the fields 
to be used sooner than they 
are now after a storm,” Gre-
co said.

In response to a ques-
tion from Legere, Greco 
said the pumps will work 
automatically. 

“This is another good 
project to address storm 
water and flooding is-
sues,” Legere said.

The commission unani-
mously approved the proj-
ect and issued an Order of 
Conditions.

-- #061-750 -- Partial 
Cert of compliance -- 10 
Pearl Ave.:

Mark Martelli, the own-
er of the property, which 
lies at the end of Pearl 
Ave. adjacent to the Belle 

Isle Marsh, represented 
himself at the hearing. 
Shue said he visited the 
site and recommended 
that the commission ap-
prove a temporary Certif-
icate of Compliance inas-
much as there still is some 
landscaping that needs to 
be done, but which will 
not be completed until the 
spring.

“This is a project that 
was done right,” said 
Shue, referring to the in-
stallation of piers that 
raise the home far above 
the ground level.

The commission voted 
unanimously to approve 
the partial Certificate of 
Compliance.

-- Discussion of Won-
derland Track activity:

The commissioners 
discussed the issue of the 
use of the existing park-
ing lot by a contractor to 
store construction materi-
als, such fill and pipes, for 
road work projects in the 
city being performed by 
the contractor.

“There are sediment 
catching socks and no oil 

sheen,” said Shue, who 
visited the site. “However, 
it is near a drainage ditch 
near wetlands. The issue 
is whether we should ask 
them to submit an applica-
tion for a request for deter-
mination of applicability, 
because it is only tempo-
rary, or ask them to do a 
Notice of Intent.”

“What makes me ner-
vous is what kinds of 
material are they storing 
there?” said Legere.

Shue explained that the 
materials are being stored 
away from the wetlands 
and are surrounded by jer-
sey barriers and the socks. 
Shue suggested asked that 
the contractor be asked 
to file a Determination of 
Applicability so the com-
mission will be aware of 
the materials that are be-
ing stored there and the 
commissioners agreed.

The meeting then was 
adjourned. The commis-
sion ordinarily meets on 
the first Wednesday of 
each month, which would 
set its next meeting for 
March 2.

Thank you to Water and 
Sewer employee Matt 
Martelli for his donation 
of “Abe” - an oil on can-
vas of President Abraham 
Lincoln. The attention to 
detail is incredible, and 
the craziest part is that he 
did this in just two days. 
I’m always blown away 
by the talent of our munic-
ipal employees! Be sure 
to stop by and take a look 
next time you’re in City 
Hall.”

The timing for the 
Abraham Lincoln artwork 
is spot on: President Lin-
coln’s birthday is Feb. 12 
while Presidents’ Day will 
be celebrated on Feb. 21.

 Martelli said the in-
spiration for the Abraham 
Lincoln piece came to him 

after reading a book about 
the Civil War. Lincoln 
served as President from 
1861 to 1865.

“That’s what got me in-
terested,” he said. “I had 
a canvas and I wanted to 
do a portrait, and Abe Lin-
coln was the one I chose.”

Martelli said he is con-
sidering a second portrait 
of a major figure in Amer-
ican history to comple-
ment the Lincoln artwork 
at City Hall.

A self-taught, lifelong 
artist

Martelli has worked in 
the Water and Sewer De-
partment for more than 16 
years. 

“But I’ve been an artist 
for years now – actually 

my whole life,” said Mar-
telli. “My twin brother 
(Mark Martelli) is an art-
ist, and my children (Paul 
Martelli and Max Martel-
li) are artists. Paul went to 
fine arts school and Max 
was in the U.S. Navy, but 
he’s an incredible artist. 
It’s in the blood.”

Martelli is a 1975 grad-
uate of Northeast Region-
al High School in Wake-
field. He has no formal art 
training.

“It’s been all self-
taught,” related Martelli.

He has showcased his 
works at spring art shows 
for the Museum of Fine 
Arts, Boston. He has done 
many lithographs and has 
a painting on display at the 
600 Club inside Fenway 

Park. There have been nu-
merous awards through-
out his career.

“I’m proud of my 
work,” said Martelli, 
whose website is martelli-
studio.com.

A famous Revere family
Matthew Martelli is a 

first cousin to baseball 
legends, Tony Conigliaro 
and Billy Conigliaro, who 
both played for the Bos-
ton Red Sox. Matthew’s 
father, the late Vincent 
A. Martelli Sr., was Tere-
sa Martelli Conigliaro’s 
brother.

Vincent Martelli Sr. 
founded the Revere Lit-
tle League, along with 
Edward McLeavy. His 
mother is the late Phyllis 

M. (Achenbach) Martel-
li. The former Achenbach 
School on Park Avenue 
was named after Matthew 
Martelli’s great uncle, 
Max Achenbach.

Matthew’s brother, Vin-
cent A. Martelli Jr., is one 
of the greatest hitters in 

Harvard baseball history 
and played in the Cleve-
land Indians (now Cleve-
land Guardians) organiza-
tion. Vincent Jr. also holds 
an MBA from Harvard 
Business School.

“We’re Revere people,” 
said Matthew Martelli.

By Cary Shuman

Ward 1 Councillor Jo-
anne McKenna wasn’t 
pleased when parking me-
ters were installed at the 
Central Avenue Munici-
pal Parking Lot, and she 
wasn’t informed about it in 
advance by city officials.

McKenna joined with 
Ward 5 Councillor Al 
Fiore Monday night in 
requesting that Mayor 
Brian Arrigo and the Re-
vere Traffic Commission 
remove the meters from 
the lot that is located off 
Broadway.

Fiore opened the dis-
cussion by stating that 
“[parking meters] at the 
Central Lot are hurting 
businesses, businesses 
that have already suffered 
during the pandemic.”

“With a $250 million 
budget or more, I just 

don’t think it’s right that 
we continue to hit people 
with fees, fines, penalties, 
and parking meters,” said 
Fiore. “So, for the good 
of the public, I would ask 
the Mayor to kindly rec-
ommend to remove the 
meters from the Central 

Avenue Parking Lot.”
McKenna said she was 

“upset” that the City in-
stalled parking meters at 
the lot, “which is in my 
ward, and I wasn’t even 
told.”

McKenna said residents 
on Aucella Court and Cen-

tral Avenue abut the park-
ing lot and park their cars 
there.

“They have no place 
to park now, they have 
to pay for their parking,” 
said McKenna. “This 

McKenna, Fiore request removal of parking meters in Central Ave. municipal lot

See METERS Page 6

The attention to detail Martelli puts into the wrinkles and 
face of Lincoln is remarkable.
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2022 2022 2022 Happy Valentine’s Day 

Happy Valentine’s 
Day Papa 

— Alianora, Emmalia 
and Noah Durbano

Happy Valentine’s 
Day 2022,You make 
our hearts smile!!! We 
Love You! Nana & 

Papa xoxo

Daddy, you will always 
be our 1st valentine ♥ 

Happy Valentine’s Day, 
We Love You!  XO

Elliana & Olivia Ternullo

Happy Valentine’s 
Day to the Best Dog 

Dad ever! Love,
BellaMia & Stellina

Happy Valentine’s 
Day! Julianna and 
Anthony Merlina

Happy Valentine’s 
Day! Love You Mom 

— Abigail

Hhappy Valentines 
Day MOM, I love 

you! from Jeremy

Happy Valentines Day 
to All of My family!!! 

Love Rosie

Happy Valentines Day 
to the best Daddy, 

Nana, Papa & Ita, we 
love you! Lorenzo and 

Owen

Happy Valentine’s 
Day Sophia & Ava 

Mauro

Happy Valentine’s 
Day Isabella Walsh

Happy Valentine’s 
Day  from Clark Joseph

• Applicants must be at least 55 years old. 
• Applicants must meet selection criteria. 
• Applicants must income-qualify. (Maximum gross 

income limits for a 1-person household is $56,400 and for a 
2-person household is $64,440 as of 4/21, subject to change).

PROSPECT HOUSE Assisted Living & Memory Care 
has affordable 1BR and studio apartment homes for 
lease immediately under the federal Low Income 
Housing Tax Credit (LIHTC) program! Make the move  
today and enjoy living in our beautiful community!

INCOME LIMITS & GUIDELINES APPLY

Be You,  
Be Vibrant!

144 Broadway revere, Ma 02151
——— 781-289-9535 ———

$5000/month
SIGN UP NOW 2 FOR 1!

Offer good until Feb. 28, 2022  

revere Karate revere Karate 
acadeMy’SacadeMy’S

Follow us on 
Facebook + Instagram @RobinsNestWinthrop

Many Thanks for Shopping Local!

79 Jefferson St. | 617-207-3505
info@robinsnestwinthrop

SHOP LOCAL for the SHOP LOCAL for the 
Best Gifts! Best Gifts! 

Valentine’s 
Day Sale

Shop Local for the 
Best Valentine’s 
Day gifts or gifts 
for any occasion!

Sat + Sun Feb 12 + 13
10% OFF Storewide



Wednesday, February 9, 2022 T H E   R E V E R E   J O U R N A L Page 5

2022 2022 Happy Valentine’s Day 

Happy Valentine’s 
Day Mom!! 
Love Elijah

Happy Valentine’s 
Day Dadda & Nana ! 
Love, Kinsley Jae xoxo

Nana,
Happy Valentie’s 

Day 
We love you 

Love Lauren, Joe, 
Frank, Paul
Steph, Jenn

Sam &
 Katie

To Christopher,
Mama loves you
Happy Valentie’s 

Day

Happy Valentine’s 
Day to my first and 

forever Valentine, my 
Daddy!

Happy Heavenly Val-
entine’s Day, Ma & 

Johnny, Love Doreen.
png

Life is filled with lots of 
things that make it all 
worthwhile, but none 

is better than your little 
smile! Thank you for 

filling my life with love! 
Happy Valentine’s day 

Mikayla!

EV-Mommy, you’re 
my furever Valentine!

Happy Valentine’s 
Day 2022 to the best 
Mamie in the whole 
wide world! Love, 

Maranda xox

Happy Valentine’s Day, 
Auntie Doreen  Aun-
tie Loreen, Uncle John 

Love Roman

Happy Valentine’s 
Day Birthday Auntie 

Karen Love Roman

Snow days are the best 
days Happy Valentine’s 

Day � Jimmy, Pa, 
Nona and Nonu 
Love Charlotte

Local News - Sports - Events

Gi� Subscription Available
$30 In Town         $60 Out of Town

Call 781-485-0588
Or Drop by our office, 385 Broadway, Revere MA

I
REVERE

Share in the Love 

with a Revere Journal 

SubscriptionGive the 

Gi� that 

Comes 52 

times a year!
EV-Mommy, you’re 
my furever Valentine!

Happy Valentine’s 

EV-Mommy, you’re 
my furever Valentine!

Happy Valentine’s 
Day 2022 to the best 
Mamie in the whole 
wide world! Love, 

Maranda xox

Happy Valentine’s Happy Valentine’s 

png

EV-Mommy, you’re 
my furever Valentine!

Available at the  Revere Journal Office
385 Broadway, Revere (across from Fire Station)

Call ahead for size & we’ll put one aside for you! 781-485-0588

Hats 

ONLY $15
$35

HOODIES

Show some local pride with 

revere 
beach 

GIFTS

Re
instein Bandstand

The PERFECT
Gift for your 

Local Valentines
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THE 1887 ELECTORAL
COUNT ACT MUST BE 

AMENDED 
Americans always have taken for granted the sanctity 

and integrity of our electoral system. For decades, we 
routinely have sent observers to countries where democ-
racy is a new thing to ensure that those nations conduct-
ed their elections on the up-and-up, using our electoral 
system as a model. 

America’s democratic process, we have assumed, is 
the gold standard for democracies around the world. We 
never considered that our own democracy, the world’s 
oldest, was anything but rock-solid.

However, the 2020 Presidential election upended 
all of those assumptions. It turns out that what we had 
thought were firmly-embedded procedures are not so 
clear, and could be subject to a wide range of interpre-
tation.

This lack of clarity is thanks to an arcanely-worded 
statute, known as the 1887 Electoral Count Act.

The Act was enacted by Congress in 1887, 10 years 
after the disputed 1876 presidential election, in which 
several states submitted competing slates of electors and 
a divided Congress was unable to resolve the deadlock 
for weeks. Though it took Congress more than 10 years 
to finally pass the act, the effort to clarify some of the 
ambiguities contained in the Constitution concerning 
the Electoral College only served to create deeper am-
biguities.

Up until 2020, there never had been a serious chal-
lenge to the results of a presidential election. However, 
as we all know by now, former President Donald Trump, 
aided and abetted by a large number of members of Con-
gress, attempted to use the lack of clarity in the Electoral 
Count Act to overturn the Electoral College results of 
five states. 

Fortunately, Trump’s shenanigans -- as usual -- 
were neither well-organized nor well-focused. Further, 
vice-president Mike Pence was not willing to be a par-
ticipant in Trump’s charade.

However, Trump’s gambit brought to the attention of 
legal scholars and our elected officials the potential for 
unscrupulous -- and better-organized -- actors to wreak 
havoc with our democratic process. All of us have come 
to realize that the guard rails that we had thought existed 
to protect our democratic norms are nothing more than 
a chimera.

Amending the 1887 Electoral Count Act is a non-par-
tisan issue. Future Democrats are equally as likely as 
future Republicans to try to exploit the weaknesses of 
the act to the detriment of our democracy.

We urge both of our U.S. Senators, Ed Markey and 
Elizabeth Warren, as well as our members of Congress, 
to join with Republican colleagues such as Maine Sena-
tor Susan Collins to amend the act expeditiously.

In view of the events that took place in the aftermath 
of the 2020 election, this is the most urgent business that 
Congress can undertake in order to preserve the viability 
of our democracy.

A SILVER LINING TO 
INFLATION 

We saw a report on the news the other night about 
the effect that inflation is having on food prices thanks 
to supply chain issues that have arisen during the 
COVID-19 pandemic.

The report highlighted that inflation is taking a bite 
(no pun intended) out of Americans’ wallets because of 
higher prices for items such as bacon, snack foods, and 
soft drinks.

“That’s a bad thing?” we thought to ourselves.
Americans are among the most obese and unhealthi-

est people in the world principally because we eat bad 
food -- and lots of it. The average American male to-
day weighs 30 pounds more than the average male did 
50 years ago and the average American woman today 
weighs as much as the average man did 50 years ago. 
The single-biggest risk factor -- after old age -- for a 
poor prognosis for a COVID-19 patient is being over-
weight. 

In our view, if the direct and indirect effects of 
COVID-19 have the result of forcing Americans to cut 
back on our consumption of highly-processed and junk 
foods, then that would be at least one good thing to come 
out of the otherwise ongoing tragedy of the pandemic.

SubScription information
The Revere Journal is published every Wednesday by the Independent 

Newspaper Group. Periodical postage rates paid at Boston, MA. Newsstand price 
is 50 cents. Subscriptions are $30 per year in Revere, and $60 per year outside 
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publication number is USPS NO. 710-120. Postmaster, send address corrections 
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By Dr. Glenn Mollette 

“Howdy,” was a com-
mon everyday word where 
I grew up. Raised on old 
Stidham, now known as 
Milo road in rural Ap-
palachia, I spent a lot of 
time at my Grandpa and 
Grandma Hinkle’s store. 
People came and went 
buying gasoline, sand-
wich meat, snacks or gro-
ceries for the week. There 
were cane bottom chairs 
in the store.   Often peo-
ple would sit and chat for 
a while. 

Regardless of how 
many times during the 
week I walked down the 
road to that store, the 
opening salutation was 
typically, “howdy.” 

 People were in and out 
of the Hinkle store doing 
business. A family mem-
ber was often coming or 
going because my grand-
parents had raised ten 
children and there were 
many grandchildren who 
frequented the Hinkle 

business. Often, family 
members were buying a 
soda pop or just stopping 
in to say “howdy.” 

We grew up on Milo 
speaking to most everyone 
who came and went. When 
a car drove by, we usually 
waved even though we 
didn’t always know them. 
At family or church gath-
erings we typically talked 
to everyone for a minute 
or two and shook hands or 
hugged a few people.

The only time I can re-
member our family being 
speechless was when fif-
teen or twenty of us were 
sitting on the porch and a 
man from New York City 
pulled up in an older car. 
My grandpa had received 
an advertisement in the 
mail about a great used car 
he could buy for $500. He 
ordered the car to surprise 
my grandma and we were 
all really surprised when 
this man pulled in front of 
the store in an old beat up 
looking car. He had driv-

en the car from New York 
City, which was a long 
drive on those roads back 
then. After being drop jaw 
stunned silent for a few 
minutes, everyone loos-
ened up and eventually 
started talking to the man 
who was just doing a job 
but now had to get back to 
New York. By this time, 
some of us were chuckling 
just a little. A couple of the 
family members took the 
guy over to Kermit, West 
Virginia to catch a Grey-
hound bus to begin his 
long journey back home. 

A part of American cul-
ture has been hand shak-
ing and embracing those 
we know. A part of most 
American religious gath-
erings has been shaking 
hands. One church I at-
tended insisted on every-
body hugging each other. 

Covid-19 has impact-
ed our world with death, 
sickness and business fail-
ures. The distancing for 
many of us continues to be 
tough. We wear our masks 
and seldom know who 
else is in the grocery store. 
We’re fearful of going to 
the funeral home to honor 

and respect the deceased. 
Shaking hands or embrac-
ing anyone anywhere is 
typically totally unwel-
come. Many holiday par-
ties of large gatherings 
were fewer over the past 
holidays. People don’t 
want to be sick and so the 
distancing continues.

We do have the tele-
phone, social media and 
email which helps us at 
least stay connected. 

However, please keep 
in mind, when you do 
recognize someone at 
the grocery or any public 
place you may not feel 
comfortable embracing 
or shaking hands, but you 
can still convey a greeting 
and kindness by at least 
saying “howdy.” 

Glenn Mollette is the 
publisher of Newburgh 
Press, Liberty Torch and 
various other publishing 
imprints; a national col-
umnist –  American Issues 
and Common Sense opin-
ions, analysis, stories and 
features appear each week 
In over 500 newspapers, 
websites and blogs across 
the United States.

municipal parking lot has 
never had meters in it. I 
don’t think we should be 
charging people to park 
there.”

Chief Finance Officer 
Richard Viscay clarified 
that the decision to put 
parking meters in the lot 
was not made by Mayor 
Brian Arrigo’s Adminis-
tration.

“The Parking and Traf-
fic Commission are the 
ones that allowed for me-
tered parking there,” said 
Viscay. “That lot, quite 
frankly, was a wreck for 
years. We actually went 
in there and cleaned it up. 
The meters are charged at 
half the rate of the street 
meters, so there is maybe 
some desire to park in that 
lot and create more capac-
ity on the street.”

Councillor-at-Large 
Dan Rizzo said the park-
ing meters at the Central 
Avenue Lot were “an in-
convenience.”

“You have two streets 
in the entire city that have 
parking meters, Broadway 
and Shirley Avenue, that’s 
it,” said Rizzo. “If I were 
the person making the de-
cisions, I would take every 
parking meter out of the 

city. We don’t need it.”
Rizzo suggested the 

placement of time limit 
parking signs on streets. “I 
understand the whole rea-
soning behind the meters. 
You don’t want people to 
park, take a space in front 
of a business, hop on the 
bus, and go into Boston 
for eight hours. That, to 
me, is the ultimate reason 
why you’d really want to 
have a parking meter,” 
said Rizzo.

Council President Ger-
ry Visconti said that many 
out-of-town residents use 
the Central Avenue park-
ing lot to park their vehi-
cles and take the bus to 
travel to Boston.

“I would have a prob-
lem with out-of-city peo-
ple utilizing our parking 
lot without paying,” of-
fered Visconti.

A brief, but somewhat 
animated discussion then 
ensued about Fiore’s re-
quest for a roll call vote 
on the matter, but in the 
end, Visconti referred the 
matter to the Traffic Com-
mission, who according to 
Visconti, has the final say 
on the removal of parking 
meters.

Meters // CONTINUED FROM PAGE 3
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DeMaino’s // CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1

Rapid Tests // CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1

EBNHC // CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1

to day operations and has 
represented himself well 
as a leader with all staff.  
His work has made a last-
ing impact on our patients 
and our community. Fur-
thermore, Greg has earned 
our trust and confidence 
in his ability to lead this 
organization and continue 
the health center’s mission 
in the months and years to 
come.”

Wilmot was recruited 
by Lopes in 2017 to serve 
as the Health Center’s Ex-
ecutive Director of Neigh-
borhood PACE, which 
saw a 48 percent growth 
under his leadership. Pro-
gram of All-inclusive Care 
for the Elderly, or PACE 
Program, has allowed 
seniors in Eastie to live 
safely in their homes in-
stead of in nursing homes. 
The Health Center has 
successfully implement-
ed this national program 
to help seniors live with 
dignity and security at 
home by providing them 
the necessary support and 
services.

Before becoming in-
terim CEO he served as 
Senior Vice President and 
Chief Operating Officer of 
EBNHC. 

“I think our board 
worked so hard to really 
work through a compre-
hensive process to identify 
the next leader,” said Wil-
mot. “I'm really thrilled 
that they agreed that the 
leader would be me and 
I'm excited for this next 
chapter. I’ve had the op-
portunity to serve in these 
different capacities at the 
Health Center.”

Wilmot said he has al-
ready hit the ground run-
ning due to close work 
over the years with Lopes. 
While he said he has some 
big shoes to fill he is 
bringing ‘different shoes’ 
to the leadership role at 
EBNHC. 

“Manny (Lopes) has 
been a colleague, he's 
been a friend and served 
as a mentor on many 
things,” said Wilmot. 
“Manny recruited me to 
the health center and we 
worked together in a va-
riety of capacities. Before 
I came to the Health Cen-
ter and when I worked for 
Boston Medical Center, 
and Mass General we had 
various touch points, and 
so I’ve known Manny in 
a few different contexts. 
So coming into the Health 
Center we shared many 
of the same decisions for 
healthcare. Because of 
my background in health-
care, where I worked with 

community health centers 
and my work in state gov-
ernment–working for the 
largest Medicaid health 
plan in the state, Manny 
felt those diverse experi-
ences would bring a lot to 
this organization. I'd say 
I definitely have shoes to 
fill, but in many ways I'm 
bringing some different 
shoes as well.”

After his promotion to 
COO in September 2020, 
Wilmot played a key 
role in helping to design 
and execute EBNHC’s 
COVID-19 vaccination 
strategy, which resulted 
in over 100,000 doses ad-
ministered in communities 
hit hardest by the pandem-
ic. After being appointed 
to interim CEO in Novem-
ber, Wilmot has led the 
Health Center through the 
latest COVID surge. 

“The pandemic sto-
ry has been an evolving 
one,” said Wilmot. “I will 
say our community should 
feel good about our re-
sponse being done as part 
of a community effort. It 
took a village but our com-
munities now have some 
of the highest vaccina-
tion rates as compared to 
any other kind of gateway 
community. So if you look 
at East Boston, Chelsea, 
Revere, the vaccination 
rates amongst Latinos in 
those communities were 
highest in the state. To 
date now it's over 150,000 
doses of COVID vaccine 
administered. That work 
has really helped us to 
mitigate what could have 
been a far more dead-
ly period during the lat-
est surge. We know that 
folks got sick but those 
who were vaccinated and 
boostered for sure help to 
mitigate the severity of 
illness. That work, while 
still not done because we 
are still in a surge, mat-
tered for our communities 
and we were glad to be a 
part of it. I grew up here 
in Boston and worked 
in health care for the last 
two decades around issues 
involving health dispari-
ties. You can predictably 
identify how some of this 
could have gone so we 
really created a very pro-
active, intentional strategy 
to really address equitable 
access to the vaccines. We 
built out all of our plans 
with a strategic purpose to 
really support these com-
munities, and particularly 
black and brown commu-
nities, ensuring equitable 
access to vaccines and that 
strategy worked.”

Wilmot added, “Now 
we're in this next chap-

ter but it continues and 
evolves and we're con-
tinuing to evolve with it 
in partnership with our 
community leaders and 
residents.”

Wilmot admits that 
the ongoing pandemic 
has been taxing frontline 
healthcare workers that 
serve the Health Center 
and one of his first orders 
of business is to create an 
environment that supports 
their exhaustion and men-
tal wellness. 

“It’s been two years now 
and it’s definitely been an 
exhausting challenge for 
all of us,” he said. “How-
ever, it has been particu-
larly exhausting and chal-
lenging for our healthcare 
professionals that have 
had to work toward treat-
ing this disease while also 
working in a challenging 
environment. A lot be-
cause people are burnt out. 
We really want to priori-
tize their wellness. That's 
really the focus right now 
is making sure employees 
are supported, that they're 
continuing to have access 
to the resources they need 
to not just be great em-
ployees for the health cen-
ter, but also can continue 
to just be well, both phys-
ically and mentally. So 
we're really focusing on 
employee wellness right 
now just keeping our staff 
as strong as possible so 
that we can be the stron-
gest possible healthcare 
provider in our communi-
ty for our patients.”

Prior to joining EBNHC 
in 2017, Wilmot worked at 
AllWays Health Partners, 
a member of Mass Gener-
al Brigham, where he led 
the organization’s Mass-
Health Accountable Care 
Organization strategy and 
operations. Additionally, 
Wilmot previously served 
as Boston Medical Cen-
ter’s director of business 
development, where he 
partnered with clinical and 
administrative leaders at 
the hospital and across key 
partners to create new op-
portunities for growth and 
expand clinical services 
and quality goals. Wilm-
ot also worked for former 
Massachusetts Governor 
Deval Patrick’s Executive 
Office of Health and Hu-
man Services as senior 
advisor and director of 
strategy and performance 
management and held 
various operational and 
management roles at Blue 
Cross Blue Shield of Mas-
sachusetts.

Lenny DeMaino hit the 
45-year milestone in Oc-
tober for ownership of the 
landmark located on Mal-
den Street, a half-block 
from the Abraham Lincoln 
School.

 DeMaino’s grandfa-
ther, Leonardo DeMaino, 
and father, Nick DeMaino, 
launched the restaurant 
on the road to greatness. 
Lenny’s sons are L.J. 
DeMaino and Nick De-
Maino.

According to sources, 
L.J.’s son, Michael De-
Maino, 14, will be a var-
sity baseball candidate at 
St. Mary’s High School 
(Lynn) in the spring. Of 
course, L.J. DeMaino 
was a standout at Danvers 

High, Miami Dade, Clem-
son, and UMass/Lowell, 

before earning a profes-
sional baseball tryout.

Looking forward to the celebration of Valentine’s Day Weekend at DeMaino’s are, from left, 
Adele Aiello, Nino Pereira, Lenny DeMaino, and Kristina Lavey.

that these kits are first 
come first serve, limit 
of 2 kits per person, and 
there will be no ability to 
reserve or deliver. Please 
note, vulnerable popula-
tions such as the elderly, 
homeless, and veterans 
will also be receiving 
self-test kits through var-
ious organizations – this 
distribution is specifically 
designed for the general 
population.

Beginning next week, 
February 14, the Revere 
Department of Public 
Health will be distributing 
in the following locations 

every Monday (except 
for President’s Day) and 
Thursday in February 
while supplies last:

Monday, February 14 
from 3:00-6:00 at the Re-
vere Food Hub (200 Win-
throp Ave): For the testing 
kits, we will offer both 
drive up and walk up at 
the Food Hub located at 
200 Winthrop Ave, but no 
one will be allowed inside 
of the building. Masks are 
required for both walk up 
and drive up. We strong-
ly encourage residents to 
drive up if possible due 
to lack of parking. Due to 

President’s Day, they will 
NOT be distributing kits 
on Monday, February 21. 
First come-first serve, lim-
it of 2 kits per person, each 
person must have identifi-
cation with proof of Re-
vere address.

Thursday, February 
17 from 8:15-5:00 PM 
at the Revere 311 Office 
(281 Broadway, City Hall 
lower Pleasant Street en-
trance). First come-first 
serve, limit of 2 kits per 
person, each person must 
have identification with 
proof of Revere address. 
No reservations or de-
livery option available. 
Masks are required in Re-
vere City Hall.

Depending on quanti-
ty at the end of the week, 
the same hours and times 
will repeat for the next 
week, except for Monday, 
February 21 due to Presi-
dent’s Day. There will be 
no reserving or delivery 
of these kits, so please 
prepare accordingly. Res-
idents with any questions 
or concerns can reach out 
to Revere 311 by calling 
3-1-1 (781-286-8311).

By Cary Shuman

Business was booming 
Sunday at Robin’s Nest 
Boutique and Fine Gifts 
for its annual pre-Valen-
tine’s Day event.

There was a steady and 
spirited stream of custom-
ers who took advantage 
of the great weather and 
made their way into the 
popular store in Winthrop 
Center, including the illus-
trious former school prin-
cipal and science teacher 
Anthony DiGregorio and 
his wife, the esteemed 
former Chelsea elemen-
tary school teacher Judith 
Sherriff DiGregorio.

 Everyone was there 
for not only the wide se-
lection of Valentine’s Day 
gifts and boxes of choco-
lates, but for the festive at-
mosphere, the fun, and the 
complimentary refresh-
ments which included the 
irresistible Harbor Sweets 
handmade chocolates.

“The top seller for Val-
entine’s Day is definite-
ly jewelry – jewelry and 
chocolates,” offered Rob-
in Gerolamo, who realized 
a personal goal by open-
ing Robin’s Nest six years 
ago. “

The store’s lines of jew-
elry, all equally popular 
according to Robin, are 
Waxing Poetic, Colby Da-
vis, and UNOde50. The 
most popular items are 
rings, necklaces, brace-
lets, and earrings.

There is something for 
everybody at the Nest.

“Like I say, the trend in 
our store is always come 
in for a gift and find a 
treasure for yourself, and 
that’s what everyone likes 
to do around Valentine’s 
Day,” said Robin.

The store has also be-
come a magnet for people 
seeking specifically de-
signed Winthrop and Re-
vere-centric gifts.

“Our custom-etched 
glasses (with nautical 
charts) are the top sellers, 
but our candles, pillows, 
hand-painted signs, and 
marble coasters are also 
very popular,” said Robin.

The coasters featuring a 
water-colored image of the 
landmark Winthrop Water 
Tower, are a customer fa-
vorite. Custom-made, per-
sonalized gifts for Revere, 
East Boston, and Chelsea 
– virtually any community 
– are also available year-
round.

Robin’s Nest history 
Robin Gerolamo grew 

up in Salem, Mass. and 
took dancing lessons as a 
youth. She graduated from 
Salem High School where 
she played softball.

Robin was working in 
a new job in Boston and 
came to Winthrop 16 years 
ago. Her sister had been 
living in town. “Winthrop 
seemed like a great place 
to be, and it was an easy 
commute, so that’s where 
I landed,” said Robin. 
“I’ve been here ever since 
and six years ago, I chased 
a dream and started Rob-
in’s Nest, and I haven’t 
looked back.”

Robin works at the Nest 
with her fiancée, Michael 
McSorley. She also ex-
tends her gratitude to her 
entire team at the Nest 
“and my customers.”

 

The rush is on to Robin’s 
Nest for Valentine’s Day gifts

Robin Gerolamo is pictured Sunday outside her popular 
store, Robin’s Nest and Boutique Fine Gifts, 79 Jefferson St., 
Winthrop.
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OBITUARIES

To place a memoriam in The  
Revere Journal, please call 781-485-0588

Frances Nunez
A kind, gentle and giving woman who was 

loved by all

Shirley Shuman
Worked four days a week until age 89

Jean Lawyer
Of Revere, formerly of England

Ralph Santosuosso
January 28, 1941 – January 31, 2022

Lawrence Gordon
Graduate of RHS, Class of 1951

Frances M. (Pascucci) 
Nunez, a longtime res-
ident of Revere, passed 
away on January 27 after 
a brief illness. 

Born in the North End 
of Boston, she was the 
youngest of five children 
born to Eduardo and Fio-
rina Pascucci and their last 
surviving child, having 
been predeceased by her 
sister Lucy and her broth-
ers Giro, John and Ed-
ward. Frances was a kind, 
gentle and giving woman 
who was loved by all. Her 
greatest joy in life was to 
spend time with her fam-
ily, especially her sons, 
Manny and Bobby and 
their families. She loved 
to cook, entertain and 
engage in various forms 
of craft making. She en-
joyed the ocean in her be-
loved Beachmont where 
she resided for 68 years. 
She was a role model for 
all the young people she 
came in contact with over 
the course of her life and 
will be greatly missed. 

Frances is survived 
by her son, Manny and 
his wife, Julie of Gil-
ford, New Hampshire, 
her son. Bobby and his 
wife. Jodie of Revere, her 
granddaughter, Jennifer 
and her husband, Bobby 

of Gilford, New Hamp-
shire, her grandson, Rob 
and his wife, Brandi of 
Gilford , New Hampshire 
and her grandson, Bobby 
of Carlsbad, California. 
She is also survived by 
her four great-grandchil-
dren: Jacquelyn, Brennan, 
Christien and Ryan, all of 
Gilford, New Hampshire. 

Following Frances’ 
wishes, there will be no 
calling hours. Due to 
Covid concerns, a Mass 
in her honor will be held 
at a later date. In lieu of 
flowers, donations may be 
made in Frances’ memory 
to the Christopher Reeves 
Foundation at https://
www.christopherreeve.
org /donate / in-memo-
ry Arrangements under 
the direction of the Paul 
Buonfiglio & Sons ~ Bru-
no Funeral Home.

Shirley Shuman, 92, of 
Revere, passed peacefully 
on February 6.  

Shirley was an incred-
ibly proud woman who 
worked four days a week, 
until the age of 89, at her 
son’s law office, the Law 
Office of Randy M. Shu-
man. 

The beloved wife of the 
late Gerald Shuman, she 
was the devoted moth-
er of Gary Shuman and 
his wife, Beth and Ran-
dy Shuman and his wife, 
Rosa; loving daughter of 
the late William and Kate 
Kriger; dear sister of San-
dra Grant and her hus-
band, the late Jerome, the 
late Sidney Kriger, the late 
Edward Kriger, the late 
Mike Kriger and the late 

Sylvia May; loving grand-
mother of Marisa Brava 
and her husband, Joseph 
and Kara Tamulynas and 
her husband, William. She 
is also survived by her 
grandchildren: Grayson 
Brava, Ellie Tamulynas 
and Jackson Brava.  

Graveside services will 
be held today, Wednesday, 
February 9 at 11 a.m. at 
Sudilkov Cemetery, 232 
Fuller Street, Everett.  Do-
nations in her memory 
may be made to Hadassah, 
40 Wall Street, New York, 
NY 10005 or to a charity 
of your choice.  For online 
guestbook and directions 
please visit the funeral 
home website, www.torf-
funeralservice.com.

Jean (Birney) Lawyer 
of Revere, formerly of 
London, England, passed 
away peacefully at the 
Kaplan Family Hospice 
House in Danvers on 
Wednesday, January 19 at 
age 76.

Jean was born on Sep-
tember 16, 1945 to the 
late Fred Birney and Jane 
(Plant) Birney. She moved 
to America at age 18 and 
met her sweetheart and 
husband of 57 years, Mi-
chael K. Lawyer short-
ly thereafter. The couple 
owned two restaurants 
together in Malden and 
Chelsea in the 80’s and 
90’s.  They sold their busi-
nesses and Jean began 
providing childcare for 
family and friends. 

Jean enjoyed visits with 
her grandchildren, watch-
ing murder mysteries, 
gardening, cooking and 
hosting international stu-
dents studying English in 
Boston. She relished her 
British ancestry and en-
joyed trips to the United 
Kingdom, Australia, and 
New Zealand. 

Jean was the beloved 
wife of Michael K. Law-
yer, adored mother of 

Leslie Lawyer of Revere, 
and Kellie Knight of Till-
son, New York, the cher-
ished grandmother of Ava 
Hawkes, Jessica Knight, 
Jennifer Knight, and 
dearest Aunt of Ashley 
MacDonald. Jean is also 
survived by one sister, 
Margaret Doyle of Christ-
church, New Zealand and 
two brothers, Geoff Bir-
ney of the United King-
dom and George Birney 
of Kowloon, Hong Kong 
in addition to many niec-
es, nephews, and cousins 
in England, New Zealand, 
Australia and Ireland. 

A funeral service will 
be held on February 13 at 
1 p.m. at St. John’s Epis-
copal Church, 222 Bow-
doin Street, Winthrop. 
Masks are required.

Ralph P.  
S a n t o s u o s -
so, 81, passed 
away sur-
rounded by his 

family on January 31. He 
was born and raised in Re-
vere, the son of Ralph Lu-
igi Santosuosso and Esther 
Hartwell.

Ralph proudly served 
in the United States Air 
Force and started a num-
ber of small businesses 
before establishing Aved 
Electronics, a world class 
contract manufacturing 
company located in Bil-
lerica. To this day, Aved 
serves premier manufac-
turers of medical equip-
ment, security technology 
and robotics industries, 
and employs nearly 200 
people. He treated each 
and every employee like 
family and will be warmly 
remembered in an indus-
try that he made countless 
contributions to.

Ralph carried the love 
of flying from his air force 
career into his private life 
as an accomplished pilot 
and was happiest when 
he was in the air with his 
family accompanying him 
on adventures around the 
country. Solo, he loved 
the challenge of taking 
his flying to the next level 
and enjoyed recreational 
aerobatics. As a winged 
philanthropist, he contrib-
uted many hours of flying 
for Angel Flight, provid-
ing free air transportation 
for people who needed to 
travel to receive lifesav-
ing medical treatment, but 
lack the means.

Always one for ad-
venture, he also enjoyed 
skiing and travel, Africa 
being one of his favorite 
destinations, and sailing 
became a passion for him 
later in life. He could be 
found each and every Jan-
uary traversing the British 
Virgin Islands with his 

family and was a mem-
ber of Jubilee Yacht club 
in Beverly. He was no 
slouch on the golf course, 
enjoyed cooking, going 
to Bruins games, time in 
front of the fire, and sitting 
in his hot tub with a cigar 
and a Grey Goose.

He was preceded in 
death by his loving wife 
of 41 years, Betty Ann 
and his parents, Ralph and 
Esther. He is survived 
by his son, Ralph Lew-
is (Janine) Santosuosso, 
his beloved daughter, 
Robin Ann (Todd) Mar-
tyn, grandchildren: Paul 
George Doucette, Erika 
Lee Santosuosso, Nich-
olas David Doucette and 
Molly Rae Santosuos-
so; his companion, Di-
ane Depari and her son, 
David; siblings, Lewis 
(Helen) Santosuosso, Der-
yl Santosuosso and Lin-
da Bruno, many beloved 
in-laws, nieces, nephews, 
cousins and sisters and 
brothers in law: Joann and 
Richard Sarro of Revere 
and Grace and Anthony 
Statuto of Danvers.

Funeral arrangements 
were by the McDonald 
Funeral home, 19 Yale 
Avenue Wakefield. A pri-
vate ceremony was held 
for family prior to inter-
ment on Saturday Feb-
ruary 5 at Forest Glade 
Cemetery, Wakefield. In 
lieu of flowers, donations 
can be made in his name 
to Angel Flight: http://
www.angelflightsoars.org/
supporting-us/support-
ing-angel-flight-in-memo-
riam-donations

F u n e r a l 
Services were 
conducted in 
the Vertuc-
cio & Smith, 

Home for Funerals, on 
February 7  for Law-
rence H. “Larry” Gordon, 
who died on Wednesday, 
February 2  at his 
home in Saugus surround-
ed by the love and care 
of his family following 
a long illness. He was 88 
years old. 

Services concluded 
with Military Honors fol-
lowed by interment in 
Woodlawn Cemetery, Ev-
erett.

Larry was born in Bos-
ton, raised and educated in 
Revere and was a graduate 
of Revere High School, 
Class of 1951. The fol-
lowing year, Larry enlist-
ed in the United States 
Navy during the Korean 
Conflict. He proudly and 
bravely served his coun-
try until being honorably 
discharged in 1956. Lar-
ry then began working as 
a Sheet Metal Worker in 
the Local 17, a career that 
spanned 30 years. 

Larry was the devoted 
husband of Margaret C. 
“Peggy” (Buckley) Gor-
don, with whom he shared 
30 years of marriage. Lar-
ry was a fun-loving man 
with a great sense of hu-
mor. He did everything 
with ease and a smile. 
He raised his nine chil-
dren, with his wife, while 
living in Revere. In later 
years, they relocated to 
their home in Deerfield 
Beach, Florida, where he 
has remained for the past 
18 years.

Larry was an avid fish-
erman, whether it was 
salt water or fresh water, 
Larry always wanted to 
go fishing. He was also a 
Life Member of the Re-
vere Lodge of Elks #1171. 
Larry enjoyed people and 
talking with someone & 
getting to know them. He 
made friends wherever he 
travelled.

He was the beloved 
husband of the late Mar-
garet C. “Peggy” (Buck-
ley) Gordon, loving father 

of Michael T. Gordon 
and his wife, Maria R. of 
Saugus, Amy J. Gordon 
and her companion, Cory 
Mathieson of Haverhill, 
Eric S. Gordon and his 
wife, Paula of Gleeson, 
TN, Diane M. Clarke and 
her husband, David of 
Kona, HI, Former Revere 
School Committeeman, 
Donald E. Goodwin and 
his wife, Maria of Re-
vere, Ret. Revere Police 
Lt. Jerremiah F. Goodwin 
and his wife, Bea of Re-
vere, Ann Marie DiSaba-
tino of Saugus, Winthrop 
Police Deputy Chief John 
B. Goodwin and his wife, 
Sharyn of Lynnfield, Col-
len T. Cetrullo of Saugus 
and the late Bruce A. Gor-
don; dear brother of Mar-
tin Gordon an his wife, 
Anna of Saugus and the 
late Irene M. McCormick; 
cherished grandfather 
of 20 grandchildren and 
eight great-grandchildren. 
He is also lovingly sur-
vived by several nieces, 
nephews, grandnieces and 
grandnephews.  

The staff at Vertuccio 
& Smith, Home for Fu-
nerals are most honored 
to have assisted the family 
in completing funeral ar-
rangements. To send on-
line condolences, please 
visit www.vertuccioand-
smith.com.

Vazza 
"Beechwood"

Funeral Home
262 Beach St., Revere

(781) 284-1127
Louis R. Vazza ~ Funeral
www.vazzafunerals.com

16th Year Anniversary
Feb. 14, 2006 - Feb. 14, 2022

JOSEPH M. 
COLELLA

It’s been 16 years since you were 
called away

They say it gets easier every day
We think of you in silence, and 

often speak your name
We have lots of memories

and your picture in a frame.
We know you’ll walk beside us

and when our lives are through,
We know that God will take our 
hand and lead us right to you.

Lovingly Remembered 
& Sadly Missed
Wife, Children & 

Grandchildren

If Roses Grow in Heaven

If roses grow in heaven
Please pick a bunch for me,

Place them in my husband’s arms
And tell him they’re from me,

Tell him I love him and miss him
And when he turns to smile,
place a kiss upon his cheek
And hold him for a while.

Because remembering him is easy, I do it everyday.
But there’s an ache within my heart

That will never go away.

Lovingly remembered and missed,
Wife Kathleen and 
daughter Wanda

In LovIng MeMory

Richard “Dick” Smith
2014 February 14 2022

8th Anniversary

In Memoriam
1997 February 11 2022

ANTHONY D. 
BELLOFATTO

A light is from our household gone
A voice we loved is stilled,

A place is vacant in our home
Which never can be filled.

Yet again we hope to meet thee,
When the days of life have fled.

And in heaven with joy
to greet thee

When no farewell tears are shed.

Sadly Missed By May, Bobby, 
Sherri, David, Carol, Debbie,  

John, Jesse, Matthew,  
Sheriden & Chrishelle

IN MEMORIAM
ANTHONY J. PUOPOLO

FEBRUARY 6, 1998 - FEBRUARY 6, 2022
24TH YEAR ANNIVERSARY

ANOTHER YEAR GOES BY 
WITHOUT MY YOUNGEST SON,

ANTHONY
MISSING YOU SO VERY MUCH
THE PAIN IS UNBEARABLE AND 

WILL NEVER GO AWAY
NO WORDS CAN EXPRESS 

LOSING A CHILD AND I WILL
NEVER GET TO SEE YOUR 

FACE, HEAR YOUR VOICE OR 
LAUGHTER,

HUG, KISS OR TOUCH MY 
SWEET LITTLE ANTHONY AGAIN

HE WILL BE 10 YEARS OLD FOREVER AND
I AND HIS BROTHERS WILL NEVER EVER BE THE SAME

GOD BLESS OUR LITTLE ANGEL, ANTHONY
TIL WE MEET AGAIN
LOVE YOU MY SON -

MISS YOU FOREVER AND EVER – 
LOVE MOM, BOBBY AND DANNY

X0X0X0
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OBITUARIES
Paula Zarni

Devoted wife and proud mother 
with a zest for life

Gladys Capizzi
Proud homemaker, devoted mother, grandmother, 
great grandmother and great great grandmother

Family and friends are 
invited to attend a Me-
morial Funeral Mass on 
Saturday, February 12 at 
11:30 a.m. in the Immac-
ulate Conception Church 
(Corner of Beach St. and 
Winthrop Ave.) 

Revere for Paula G. 
(O’Hara) Zarni who died 
unexpectedly on Thurs-
day, January 20 at the age 
67 in her home in Revere. 
All attendees must follow 
the Archdiocese of Boston 
Covid -19 Protocols and 
wear a Face Mask. Inter-
ment will be held private-
ly.

Paula was born in Chel-
sea, raised and educated 
in Revere and a graduate 
of Revere High School, 
Class of 1972. 

She married James A. 
Zarni and together they 
shared 42 years of mar-
riage. 

Paula was a devoted 
wife and proud mother. 
She took great pride in 
raising her daughters, Jes-
sica and Katie. She was a 
receptionist at Revere Pe-
diatrics for 10 years. She 
later became a Certified 
Nursing Assistant work-
ing at the Chelsea Soldiers 
Home and still later, she 
worked as a Home Health 
Aide in Revere. 

Paula had a zest for life. 
When she was a young 
woman, she was a partic-
ipant in the “Row – Row 
– Row to Revere.” She 
especially loved the beau-
ty of the beach and the 
serenity of the ocean. She 
was an avid gardener and 
loved to grow a variety of 
flowers. Paula was also a 
huge animal advocate and 
especially loved dogs. 

Her family was always 

most important to her, par-
ticularly her four wonder-
ful grandchildren.

She was the beloved 
wife of 42 years to James 
A. Zarni of Revere, loving 
mother of Jessica Z. White 
and her husband, Brian J. 
of Melrose and Katie E. 
Lombardi and her hus-
band, Carl of No. Read-
ing; adored grandmother 
of Jacob C., Jaxson T., 
Gracie A., and Quinn 
E.; devoted daughter of 
the late Ret. Revere Po-
lice Patrolman Vincent J. 
O’Hara and Margaret Y. 
(Donovan) O’Hara; dear 
sister of Judith A. “Judy” 
Violette of Ipswich, Eileen 
O’Hara of Chelsea and the 
late Elizabeth Little and 
Dennis O’Hara. She is 
also lovingly survived by 
many nieces, nephews, 
grandnieces and grand-
nephews. 

In lieu of flowers, re-
membrances may be made 
to the Northeast Animal 
Shelter, 347 Highland 
Ave., Salem, MA 01970. 

The staff at Vertuccio & 
Smith are most honored 
to have assisted the fam-
ily in completing funeral 
arrangements. For online 
condolences, please visit 
www.vertuccioandsmith.
com.

Family and friends are 
invited to attend Visiting 
Hours on Thursday, Feb-
ruary 10, from 9 to 11 
a.m. in the Vertuccio & 
Smith, Home for Funer-
als, 773 Broadway (Rt. 
107) Revere for Gladys 
(Boardman) Capizzi, who 
died on Sunday, February 
6 at her home in Malden, 
surrounded by her loving 
family who adored her. 
She was 97 years old. A 
Funeral Service will be 
conducted in the Funeral 
Home at 11 a.m., imme-
diately followed by inter-
ment in Lakeside Ceme-
tery, Wakefield.

Gladys was born in Ev-
erett where she was raised 
and educated. She attend-
ed Everett High School 
and married her husband, 
Salvatore Capizzi shortly 
after high school. The cou-
ple relocated to Boston’s 
North End where she was 
a proud homemaker and 
a devoted mother. Gladys 
raised her children with 
love and humility. She did 
everything for her family 
to be the best mother she 
could be. Unfortunately, 
due to the sudden death of 
her husband, Gladys was 
forced to raise her seven 
children alone. She rose to 
the challenge and did her 
very best. Her family was

the only thing that was 
important to her. She was 
a very loyal and devot-
ed woman who carried a 
great deal of faith with her. 
She was always praying 
for her children, grand-
children and then later her 
great grandchildren and 
great great grandchildren. 
All she ever wanted was 
to be with her family en-
joying and celebrating any 
holiday or occasion.

Gladys maintained her 
home in the North End 
with her son Sammy un-

til he passed away near-
ly four years ago. At that 
time, Gladys went to live 
with her daughter, Sonja 
in Malden.

The beloved wife of the 
late Salvatore J. Capizzi, 
Sr., she was the loving 
mother of Gladys “Joan” 
Green and her compan-
ion, Arthur Kyriakidis 
of Quincy, Louise Mora-
ni and her late husband, 
Frank of Quincy, Shirley 
R. Capizzi – Anderson 
and her companion, Alan 
B. Segal of Revere, Gale 
Deuterio and her husband, 
Paul of North Reading, 
Sonja Harrison and her 
companion, James Coak-
ley of Malden and the late 
Salvatore J. “Sammy” 
Capizzi, Jr. and Michael 
Capizzi. She was the cher-
ished grandmother of 17 
grandchildren, 32 great 
grandchildren and three 
great great grandsons and 
dear sister of the late Ar-
nold E. Boardman and 
Kenneth W. Boardman. 
She is also lovingly sur-
vived by her most adored 
feline companion “Mid-
night” whom she treasured 
as well as several nieces, 
nephews, grandnieces and 
grandnephews. 

The staff at Vertuccio & 
Smith are most honored 
to have assisted the fam-
ily in completing funeral 
arrangements. To send on-
line condolences, please 

visit  www.vertuccio-
andsmith.com

Ward 3 Councillor Anthony Cogliandro (center) and Council President Gerry Visconti (far left) presented Certificates of 
Appreciation to residents in recognition of their work and assistance at the Veterans’ Food Bank (under the direction of 
Veterans Services Director Marc Silvestri) since the beginning of the pandemic in 2020. The honorees, pictured above 
at Monday’s Council meeting, from left, are Richard Savage, Kathleen Savage, William Reedy, Betzy Martinez, Nicholas 
Rudolph, Ella DiPrima, Shawn Morris, Mark Matheson, Carol Pizziferri, and Donna Dreeszen. Not pictured are:  Jeannine 
Zichella, June Deneen, Donald Boudreau, and John Coyne.

RESIDENTS HONORED FOR THEIR ASSISTANCE TO
 VETERANS FOOD BANK THROUGHOUT PANDEMIC

By Cary Shuman

School Committee 
member John Kingston 
made an appearance at 
the City Council meeting 
Monday to support a mo-
tion by Ward 3 Councillor 
Anthony Cogliandro relat-
ed to the clearing of snow 
from sidewalks through 

the city.
Cogliandro request-

ed that the walking path 
entrance connecting 
Cooledge Street and Gor-
don Road be “plowed 
properly so that children 
can safely walk to school.”

Kingston asked that 
special attention be given 
to crosswalks and side-

walks that are used by stu-
dents walking to school.

“Unfortunately, during 
the busing shortages, high 
school students have to 
walk up to two miles to 
school,” said Kingston. 
“That means they’re cross-
ing a number of streets to 
get to school. Based on 
my riding around the city, 

a lot of the crosswalks 
aren’t passable. When 
you’re walking across the 
crosswalk, there’s a snow-
bank.”

Kingston requested the 
clearing of “crosswalks 
and major areas” to pro-
vide safe passage for stu-
dents and other citizens 
following snowstorms.

Kingston appears at Council meeting 
to support snow removal at schools

By Cary Shuman

Councillor-at-Large 
Marc Silvestri is asking the 
City Council to adopt term 
limits for all future-elected 
mayors and members of 
the Council and the School 
Committee.

Silvestri would like to 
see city councillors limit-
ed to five terms for a total 
of 10 years, school com-
mittee members limited to 

five terms for a total of 10 
years, and mayors limited 
to three terms for a total of 
12 years.

City Council President 
Gerry Visconti referred 
the matter to the Legisla-
tive Affairs Subcommittee 
for further discussion.

Other motions by 
Silvestri

Councillor Silvestri 

asked that Mayor Brian 
Arrigo provide all first re-
sponders with $500 from 
ARPA funds for their 
committed service during 
the COVID-19 pandemic.

At Silvestri’s request, 
President Visconti for-
warded the matter to the 
Ways and Means Subcom-
mittee for further review.

Silvestri also request-
ed that the City Coun-

cil award Certificates of 
Appreciation to the Fifth 
Grade Peer Leadership 
Team at the Paul Revere 
School for collecting win-
ter hats and gloves for 
those in need.

The Council approved 
Silvestri request to recog-
nize the members of the 
Peer Leadership Team for 
their efforts.

Silvestri seeks term limits for all elected positions in city

By Cary Shuman

Ward 5 Councillor Al 
Fiore has requested a legal 
opinion from City Solici-
tor Paul Capizzi regarding 
“Mayor Brian Arrigo’s au-
thority to allow multiple 
members of boards and 
commissions’ terms to ex-
pire and continue to serve 
without confirmation of 
the City Council.”

“Dozens and dozens 
and dozens of members 
on boards and commis-
sions are serving on ex-
pired terms without the 
ability of the City Council 
to confirm or deny,” said 
Fiore. “The information I 
have been able to obtain, 

what’s available – some of 
it was not available, but I 
call your attention to the 
Board of Assessors. The 
entire board is on expired 
terms, one [assessor] Feb-
ruary of 2018, the second, 
June of 2020, the third, 
November of 2019 – serv-
ing on expired terms.”

Fiore also claimed that 
six members of the Plan-
ning Board are serving 
on expired terms. He also 
cited the Zoning Board of 
Appeals, the Conservation 
Commission, the Library 
Board of Trustees, the 
Commission on Disabili-
ties, Human Rights Com-
mission,  and the Cultural 
Council as having members 

serving on expired terms.
“On the Conservation 

Commission, we had the 
entire board resign,” said 
Fiore. “I was glad to see 
that we had two members 
reappointed tonight.”

Fiore described the 
multiple term expirations 
as “alarming.”

“There is no reason for 
it that I can think of, other 
than the ability to remove 
them if you don’t like a 
vote they took,” said Fio-
re. “This is ridiculous. 
I think we can need an 
opinion from the legal de-
partment as to the Mayor’s 
authority to do such.”

Councillor-at-Large 
Dan Rizzo said about 

the situation of multiple 
board members serving 
on expired terms, “How 
disrespectful is it, your 
term expires, and you just 
hear crickets, you just hear 
nothing. And you just kind 
of keep showing up to a 
meeting until maybe that 
one meeting when they 
say, ‘oh, by the way, you’re 
not needed anymore’.

“Either appoint or don’t 
reappoint – that’s the rea-
son you have terms,” con-
tinued Rizzo. “Especially 
the Board of Assessors. 
Those are full-time jobs.”

The Council unani-
mously approved Council-
lor Fiore’s request for a le-
gal opinion on the matter.

Fiore seeks legal opinion on board members’ term expiration dates

By Cary Shuman

Ward 2 Councillor Ira 
Novoselsky is asking the 
Deparment of Planning 
and Community Devel-
opment to pursue state 
grants for the installation 
of raised sidewalks and 
portable speeds at various 
locations in the ward.

Novoselsky specifi-
cally requested a raised 
sidewalk be installed on 
Campbell Avenue at the 
public stairs. He also 
wants new speed bumps 
created on Campbell Av-
enue, upper Centennial 
Avenue, Hichborn Street, 
Garfield Avenue, and 
Standish Road.

Novoselsky related 
that when he learned that 
MassDOT had state grants 
available as part of the 
Shared Streets and Spac-
es Program, “I said, this 
is a great opportunity for 

the City to take advantage 
[and address] some of the 
problems we’re having on 
our sidestreets.”

Novoselsky urged the 
Mayor Brian Arrigo Ad-
ministration and the De-
partment of Planning and 
Development to apply for 
the grants. “It’s free mon-
ey. It’s a good opportunity 
to make our streets safe 
and protect our neighbor-
hoods and the residents 
and the kids going to 
school,” said Novoselsky.

Ward 3 Councillor An-
thony Cogliandro said he 
would offering a similar 
motion pertaining to ve-
hicular speeding problems 
on Proctor Avenue.

“This motion [by No-
voselsky] might be a great 
idea for that, too,” rea-
soned Cogliandro.

Councillor-at-Large 
Dan Rizzo said he would 
support the motion, not-

ing, “I had always heard 
many, many years ago that 
because of snowplowing, 
you can’t have raised side-
walks or speed bumps on 
the public roadways, and 
it made sense to me that 
time, although as I drive 
around other cities, you do 
see raised sidewalks and 
speed bumps. I think we 
have to be careful. I don’t 
want this to turn into a city 
of speed bumps and raised 
sidewalks. We need to be 
selective on where we’re 
going to put them.”

Ward 4 Councillor Pat-
rick Keefe said Rizzo 
made “a good point” when 
he said the City  should be 
selective with its installa-
tion of speed bumps. “We 
[city councillors] will want 
them everywhere because 
we want to protect our res-
idents,” said Keefe. “I’ve 
asked for raised sidewalks 
since Day 1. I just want to 

see the City of Revere take 
that first step because they 
[speed bumps and raised 
sidewalks] are proven to 
add to the safety of our 
residents, especially our 
pedestrians.”

Keefe said the area in 
front of the Hill School on 
Park Avenue “would be 
the perfect spot to test that 
first raised crosswalk.”

Ward 5 Councillor Al 
Fiore requested an amend-
ment to the motion that 
the installation of speed 
bumps “should start with 
school zones.” He also 
said Mills Avenue in the 
Point of Pines would also 
be a good place for speed 
bumps.

Novoselsky accepted 
Fiore’s amendment about 
school zones before the 
Council voted unanimous-
ly to support the entire 
measure.

Novoselsky wants raised sidewalks, speed bumps installed
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By John Lynds

Harbor House Collec-
tive, Chelsea’s new adult-
use cannabis dispensary 
and cultivation facility, is 
up and running and will 
hold a series of special 
grand opening events this 
weekend. 

Owned by the Londo-
no family, who ran a suc-
cessful wholesale flower 
business from the spot 

for years, Harbor House 
Collective began selling 
a wide array of cannabis 
products produced from 
the dispensary’s onsite 
grown facility at 80 East-
ern Ave. While the Lon-
dono family will continue 
to operate the flower busi-
ness at a new location they 
converted their Eastern 
Avenue warehouse into a 
20,000-square-foot verti-
cally integrated marijuana 

facility. The dispensary 
was approved by the Chel-
sea Zoning Board in 2019. 

Harbor House Collec-
tive’s General Manager 
Mike Kerwin said on Fri-
day, Feb. 11 the dispen-
sary will join community 
partners in cutting the rib-
bon on the new facility at 
1 p.m. The event will fea-
ture a food truck, music 
as well as the unveiling of 
some new cannabis prod-
ucts not yet on the menu. 

“So we opened our 
doors on December 27 
so it has been all word of 
mouth as we worked out 
some of the kinks,” said 
Kerwin. “We will cut the 
ribbon on the new facil-
ity at 1 p.m. Friday and 
we will have a food truck. 
Across the Border, for 
customers on both Friday 
and Saturday. We will also 
be offering a bunch of 
new products that haven’t 
made it to the menu yet 
with some new pricing on 
products.”

Kerwin, who holds a 
medical marijuana license 
and has used cannabis to 
control his epilepsy since 
his youth, said the final 
product produced from 
Harbor House Collec-
tive’s onsite grow facility 
is some of the best canna-
bis products in the state. 

“Specifically our flow-
er, which is grown with 
care under the right con-

ditions, so when you 
put good stuff in you get 
good stuff out,” said Ker-
win. “People are coming 
from all around to come 
and get our product be-
cause it’s really hard to 
find good stuff, especially 
cannabis concentrates,  in 
Massachusetts. A lot of 
folks with medical cards, 
including myself, would 
travel to Maine or Rhode 
Island to get better prod-
ucts.”

Kerwin said Harbor 
House Collective aims 
to end the cross border 
hunt for superior cannabis 
by offering a top quality 
product. 

“When it comes to 
Cannabis flowers and 
products, we only want 
the best, and we want the 
same for our customers,” 
he said. “At Harbor House 
Collective  we strive for 
the highest quality canna-
bis by starting with a focus 
on a premium selection of 
cannabis genetics. Our 
cultivation team is always 
improving by handpick-
ing our genetics in-house 

ensuring each strain has 
been hunted, grown, and 
manicured following our 
strict attention to details 
in terpenes, potency, and 
overall appeal to the con-
sumer. We grow our plants 
locally, adhering to indus-
try best practices.”

With a statewide focus 
on getting more equita-
ble licenses to minority 
owned dispensaries, Har-
bor House Collective is a 
true family-run, minori-
ty-owned marijuana es-
tablishment.  

“We’ve hired over 65% 
of local people with 45 

% from Chelsea and Re-
vere,” said Kerwin. “Thir-
ty two percent of employ-
ees are female and 59% 
are minorities so we really 
have been trying to focus 
on creating a business that 
is representative of the 
community.”

Kerwin said the Londo-
no family has had strong 
roots in Chelsea for a 
longtime. Father Miguel 
Londono is the principal 
owner while his son, Ga-
briel, will serve as CEO. 

Harbor House Collec-
tive’s hours are Monday - 
Saturday 10 am- 8 pm.

By Melissa Moore-Randall

A self described “people 
person” lifelong Revere 
resident  and Director of 
Municipal Services, Mi-
chael Wells enjoys many 
aspects of the position he 
was appointed to in 2020.

However, helping the 
residents of Revere is 
what he enjoys most. “I 
enjoy helping the resi-
dents of our great city!  I 
am a people person!  The 
residents really appreci-
ate when you return their 
calls and respond to their 
emails and needs prompt-
ly.  And more importantly 
help them through a pro-
cess or guide them in the 
right direction to where 
they need to be. Every 
day is different.  We deal 
with many different is-
sues.. However, we also 
educate the residents of 
the rules and ordinances 
of the city and make a dif-
ference in the community, 
being transparent with the 
residents and ensuring that 
our department is provid-
ing the services that the 
residents need.”

Wells was born and 
raised in Revere.  He at-
tended the Paul Revere 
School (K-8) and is a 1992 
graduate of Revere High 
School.  He is from one of 
Revere’s most popular and 
well-known families. His 
father, Stanley, is a retired 
Revere Firefighter, mom, 
MaryEllen, was a waitress 
for 38 years at the popu-
lar Maggio’s Restaurant 
on Revere Street, and his 
sister, Jen, a former RHS 
softball and field hockey 
standout, is a Physical Ed-
ucation teacher at Revere 
High School.

Michael married his 
college sweetheart, Joan 
Dudley, who he will cel-
ebrate 25 years of mar-
riage with this October. 
He is the proud dad of 
four children. Mackenzie, 
23, a  graduate of N.E. 
Metro Regional Technical 
School in Wakefield at-
tends SNHU majoring in 

Business Administration 
and works full time at Sa-
lem Five Bank Corporate 
Office as a Sr. Commer-
cial Loan Specialist, Jen-
na, 21, a graduate of RHS 
where she was Class Pres-
ident and presently attends 
Salem State University 
majoring in Elementary 
Education in the Master’s 
program and is a student 
teacher at the Hill Ele-
mentary School, Michael, 
19, also a graduate of N.E. 
Metro Regional Technical 
School who works for the 
City of Revere in the Wa-
ter and Sewer Division of 
the Department of Public 
Works, and Jonathan, 15, 
a freshman at RHS.

His road to Inspectional 
Services began at John-
son & Wales University 
where he earned an Asso-
ciate’s Degree in Culinary 
and Bachelor’s Degree in 
Food Service Manage-
ment. After graduating 
JWU in 1996, he joined 
Spirit Cruises (Boston 
Harbor Dinner Cruise) in 
Boston as a Restaurant 
Manager. He went on to 
spend the next decade 
working in the food ser-
vices industry at Salem 
Beer Works as Assistant 
General Manager, at 99 
Restaurants as a General 
Managing Partner, and at 
Bertucci’s Italian Restau-
rant – Children’s Hospital 
Location as a Managing 
Partner.

After leaving the food 

services industry, he be-
gan working for the City 
of Revere in 2016 as a 
Code Enforcement In-
spector and then became 
the Food Inspector in 2018 
before becoming Director 
in 2020.

His Department over-
sees a variety of divisions 
keeping his days busy. 
“Every day is differ-
ent!  “I am at work most 
days by 7:30 am.  My 
day mainly involves in 
person meetings, Zoom 
calls, conference calls, 
phone calls,  visits from 
residents, addressing city 
councilor concerns, after 
hours meetings, and an-
swering more than 100 
emails daily. It’s a good 
thing I’m organized! I 
absolutely love my job 
and the team we have at 
ISD!  We are a big “work 
family”!  Everyone gets 
along well and works to-
gether to serve the resi-
dents of our city!”

One of the main as-
pects of his position is 
his interaction with resi-
dents. “We don’t get in-
stant results!  We have to 
go through a process.  If 
we get a complaint on a 
property we have to get 
in touch with the property 
owner.  We send letters and 
ask them to respond.  That 
doesn’t always happen.  If 
we have properties that 
are not code compliant or 
blighted properties and 
the property owners do 
not comply with our no-
tice, we will have our Safe 
Housing Taskforce Team 
address the issues.  The 
properties are fined and if 
needed an administrative 
search warrant is obtained 
from the courts to address 
the issues.”

Another part of his de-
partment’s day to day op-
erations is related to ad-
dressing city ordinance/
building codes. “Trash or-
dinance is a big one that is 
enforced daily.  It is the job 
of Inspectional Services 
to enforce the ordinances 

of the City. Although they 
are not always popular, 
it is about the safety and 
well-being of our commu-
nity. Ordinances are the 
rules and regulations of 
the City. Often residents 
or contractors are found 
doing work without a per-
mit.  A permit is required 
for most home renovations 
(building / plumbing / elec-
trical).  When in doubt, ask 
us!  A permit is to ensure 
that the work is being done 
properly by a licensed pro-
fessional.  That the wiring 
in your home is safe, the 
gas burner was installed 
properly, the new deck 
isn’t going to collapse, 
etc…!  Safety First!”

One of the more unpop-
ular enforced ordinances 
is related to trash.  “Four 
years ago our city was in-
undated with rodents.  We 
did not have any trash rules 
in place at that time.  The 
administration heard it 
loud and clear that there 
was a severe rodent is-
sue.  The city hired 4 ex-
terminating companies 
and each company was 
responsible for addressing 
the rodent issues in their 
respective areas.  The city 
provided free baiting to 
homeowners (and con-
tinues to do so) with their 
consent by signing a ro-
dent baiting waiver.  This 
is also when the city issued 
blue trash carts were intro-
duced and a city wide trash 
ordinance was signed by 
the city council.  We have 
3 exterior trash inspectors 
that follow the trash routes 
each morning starting at 
7am.  The inspectors are 
looking at trash viola-
tions.”

When asked what con-
stitutes a trash violation, 
Wells went on to say, “The 
use of non-city issued blue 
carts, open lids, trash on 
ground, and trash on top 
of the carts are violations. I 
tell the residents when they 
come in to talk about their 
violation that it’s not about 
the $25 fine.  It’s about 
changing behaviors and 
fixing the violations.  Our 

department has worked 
really hard to get where 
we are today in regards to 
the rodent population.  We 
are never going to have a 
rodent free environment, 
but I can say that we get 
very few complaints and 
the hard work enforcing 
the trash ordinance has 
worked! Often we have 
to go through the process 
of getting the owner’s at-
tention to correct viola-
tions.  Oftentimes the own-
ers don’t live in the city.”

With so many new 
restaurants and residential 
developments, the Health 
Inspections Division has 
been busy carefully mon-
itoring the sanitary health 
of properties and food 
establishments. “All es-
tablishments that have a 
food license issued by the 
City of Revere (full ser-
vice restaurants, quick 
service restaurants, con-
venience stores, gas sta-
tions, schools, bakeries, 
bars, etc…) are inspected 
at a minimum of twice 
a year.  We have rough-
ly 250 food licenses.  All 
routine inspections are 
unannounced.  A detailed 
inspection is performed 
by the Food Inspector en-
suring compliance of the 
food and sanitary code.  If 
violations are found during 
inspection, the establish-
ments are given up to 10 
days to correct all viola-
tions and a re-inspection 
will be conducted to ensure 
that all violations were 
corrected.  Some examples 
of violations include:  im-
proper temperatures, bare 
hand contact, improper 
storage of food product, 

sanitation of premises, ex-
pired products. The Food 
Inspector is also responsi-
ble for responding to any 
complaints that are report-
ed.   All rental properties 
are inspected when there 
is a vacancy. The Interior 
Housing Inspector manag-
es the Certificates of Fit-
ness to ensure that the rent-
al units are habitable.  The 
housing inspector also 
responds to housing com-
plaints (no heat / broken 
appliances / etc…)  The in-
spector will remedy the sit-
uation between the tenant 
and the landlord / property 
owner and ensure that the 
issues are resolved.”

Mayor Brian Arrigo’s 
administration is “dedicat-
ed to delivering high qual-
ity, efficient municipal ser-
vices to the residents and 
business owners” of Re-
vere and Wells echoes that 
sentiment. “We are always 
looking at ways to make it 
easier to better serve our 
residents.  311 has been an 
invaluable addition to our 
City. They received every 
phone call to the City and 
route them to the appro-
priate departments.  They 
track all of the requests 
from the residents. We 
are currently working on 
on-line bill payment for 
Inspectional Services. We 
are almost there!”

For more information 
about ordinances, permits, 
and inspections, you can 
contact Michael Wells at 
781-286-8311 or mwells@
revere.org.  His office is 
located in the American 
Legion Building (Base-
ment), 249R Broadway, 
Revere, MA 02151.

In an on demand world, Revere Director of Municipal Services 
Michael Wells works to provide the best services for residents

Michael Wells, Director of 
Municipal Services.

Michael Wells with his family son Jonathan, daughter 
MacKenzie, wife Joan, son Michael, and daughter Jenna.

Harbor House Collective 
up and running in Chelsea
Grand opening events scheduled for Friday through Sunday

Harbor House Collective is located at 80 Eastern Avenue in Chelsea.,

A deep sea mural greets guests as they walk through the 
front door into reception.
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in favor of Revere.
Somerville then forged 

ahead with a 1-3 finish in 
the two-mile run.

“In that race, we need-
ed something special out 
of Mohamed Ouakani,” 
said Ros. “Going into it, 
we knew Mohamed didn’t 
have a shot at first place, 
but he had to fight for 
second to help ensure us 
of possibly getting to the 
relay. On paper, Somer-

ville’s second runner had a 
better time than Mohamed 
by 20 seconds.

“Throughout the first 
mile, Mohamed was in a 
battle with Somerville’s 
second and third runners,” 
Ros continued. “Every-
time Mohamed tried to 
get by, they would count-
er him. Finally, with less 
than a mile to go, Mo-
hamed made one big 
move and never looked 

back. He burned the legs 
out of Somerville’s run-
ner and secured a second 
place finish for us with a 
time of 12:04, more than 
30 seconds faster than the 
third-place Somerville 
runner.” 

With one individual 
event left, the high jump, 
Revere needed at least a 
second and third place 
finish in order to have a 
chance at a victory with 

the relay.
“Tommy Desir, as he 

has all season, was consis-
tent and took the win with 
a leap of 5’4”,” said Ros. 
“Javan was just edged out, 
based on misses, and took 
third place with a jump of 
5’-2”, giving us six need-
ed points and the slight 
advantage of 41-40 going 
into the relay.” 

RHS BOYS TRACK 
WINS GBL TITLE 
ON LAST LAP OF 
LAST RACE

The Revere High boys 
indoor track and field team 
completed an undefeat-
ed dual-meet season and 
captured the 2022 Greater 
Boston League champion-
ship in the most-dramatic 
way imaginable with a 
victory in the 4 x 400 me-
ter relay -- the last race of 
the day -- thanks to a surge 
in the final lap by the Pa-
triot anchor runner, JV 
Cunha, giving Revere a 
46-40 victory over Somer-
ville.

“This was definitely 
one for the ages,” said 
RHS head coach Sam Ros.

The Revere-Somer-
ville matchup was part of 
a tri-meet at the Merullo 
Fieldhouse that included 
the Lynn Classical Rams. 
However, it was the 
match-up of the Patriots 
vs. the Highlanders that 
was the focus of attention 
of the teams, their coach-
es, and the fans. 

“The Lynn Classical 
meet went as expected,” 
noted Ros of Revere’s win 
68-16 win over the Rams. 
“The Somerville meet was 
an exciting and close af-
fair right from the start.”

The Patriots were with-
out the services of their 
ace hurdler, Ricardo Gon-
calves, who may be the 
best in the GBL, who is 
sidelined with a hamstring 
injury.

“We knew we were in 
a hole with Ricardo still 
out,” noted Ros. “Our sec-
ond hurdler, Javan Close, 
is new to the team and to 
the event this year and has 
slowly been progressing. 
With his improvement I 
felt we could still win the 
hurdles,” said Ros. 

“But just first or second 
place wasn’t enough,” Ros 
added. “We had to try to 
grab at least a third place. I 
gambled and moved Allen 
Hou, our second-best 50-
yard sprinter, to the hur-
dles because he showed 
promise earlier in the sea-
son during hurdle practic-
es, the gamble being I was 
trading Allen’s potential 
third place in the 50 yard 
dash for a potential second 
place in the hurdles -- one 
point for three points.

“Things were on our 
side with Javan and Allen 
coming through to  finish 
first and second to put us 
up early, 8-1,” said Ros.

“In the 50 yard dash, 
I knew Mark Marchese 
would have his hands 
full against Somerville’s 
Jose Cumarin,” Ros con-
tinued. “Jose is the best 
50 sprinter in the league. 
Mark would have to have 
a perfect start to beat Jose. 
Mark did have an amaz-
ing start, but came up 0.01 
seconds short of Jose.”

Ros’s gamble with 
moving Hou to the hurdles 
paid off, however.

“If Allen had run the 50 
dash instead, he may have 
grabbed third, but Somer-
ville would have grabbed 
second and third in the 
hurdles. After two events 
it would have been a 9-9 
tie, but because of the 

gamble, we had a slight 
advantage, 11-7, after the 
first two events.”

Somerville took the 
lead after the third event, 
the mile. Revere’s Ke-
nan Batic took third place 
with.a time of 5:27.5.

The Highlanders main-
tained the lead through 
the fourth event, the 300 
meters, despite a valiant 
effort by Patriot Keny 
Guerrero.

“In that 300 meters, 
Keny was racing the fast-
est 300 meter runner in the 
league, Andrew DaCosta 
(who is also the defend-
ing 400 meter champion 
from last spring season),” 
said Ros. “Andrew took 
the early lead, but Keny 
chased him down and fell 
shy of the win right at the 
finish line. The rematch 
between these two will 
be exciting next week at 
the GBL Championship 
Meet at the Reggie.” Ma-
rio Ramirez took third for 
Revere in the 300 to keep 
the score close at 20-16 in 
favor of Somerville.

However, Revere re-
bounded to take the lead 
in the shot-put, led by Mo 
Hussein, who took first-
place with a personal re-
cord (PR) toss of 37’-3/4”, 
breaking 37 feet for the 
first time.

“Mo has worked hard 
and continued to improve 
all season,” said Ros. 
“That throw puts him in 
the top five in the league.”

With Hussein winning 
the shot put and Elmadhi 
Elkamazebi taking sec-
ond, Revere went back on 
top, 24-21.

However, the Revere 
advantage did not last for 
long after the next event, 
the 600 meters. 

Revere senior captain 
Victor Pelatere put up a 
good fight with a time of 
1:37.5 and had the lead for 
most of the race, but un-
fortunately got outkicked 
at the line by Somerville’s 
runner.

The same thing hap-
pened in the battle for 
third place. Patriot Tom-
my Desir got outkicked 
right at the line by Somer-
ville’s second runner.

That left matters dead-
locked 27-27. The next 
few events went back and 
forth with lead changes.

“In the 1000 meters, I 
went over a strategy with 
JV Cunha that we hoped 
would work,” said Ros. 
“Somerville’s runner had 
the best time in this event 
this season that was a cou-
ple of seconds faster than 
JV’s best time. 

“I knew that when JV 
runs behind someone, 
he usually has one really 
strong and definitive move 
to take the lead of most 
races. Our strategy was to 
have JV wait until the sec-
ond-to-last straightaway 
to make his move,” said 
Ros. “The Somerville run-
ner took and held the lead 
the entire race until this 
point. JV made his move. 
The Somerville runner 
fought back, but was un-
able to completely hold JV 
off and JV took the win.”

However, Somerville 
took second and third, 
leaving the score at  32-31 

RHS SPORTS Roundup

SportsSports

DON’T WAIT! RESERVE YOUR SPACE NOW AND GET YOUR 
AD IN THE EYES OF THOUSANDS. CALL 781-485-0588

RESERVE YOUR SPACE NOW!

35 REVERE ST., WINTHROP • (617) 846-6880
WWW.WINTHROPMKTPLACE.COM

New Store Hours starting June 22: Mon-Sat 7:30 am-8pm;
Sun: 7:30am-7pm

 Not responsible for typographical errors.   
We have the right to limit quantities.

Grocery
Great grocery specials

Deli

Your Independent Grocer, Where Old Friends Meet And New Ones Are Made
SALE DAYS THURSDAY, FEB. 10 2022 THROUGH WEDNESDAY FEB. 16, 2022

Kraft Barbecue Sauce ................................10/$10.00
Dannon Oikos Triple Zero Yogurt ..............10/$10.00
Pillsbury Brownie Mix ...................................... 4/$5.00
Dunkin Donuts Bagged Coffee .............................$5.99 
Campbell's Original 
Tomato or Chicken Noodle Soups .................. 4/$5.00
Duncan Hines Classic or Signature Cake Mixes.. 3/$4.00
Swiss Miss Hot Cocoa ....................................2/$4.00
Hunts Diced Tomatoes  14.5 oz ................... 4/$5.00
Duncan Hines Frosting ....................................2/$4.00
College Inn Canned Broth ................................ 4/$3.00
Eggo Waffles (ex: thick & fluffy) ..................... 2/$5.00
Boston Market Dinners .................................. 2/$5.00
Lenders Bagels 16.5 oz    (ex: N.Y. style) ....2/$4.00
Simply Orange Juice .........................................2/$7.00
Best Yet Sour Cream  8 oz .................................... 79¢

Genoa Salami ...................................................$7.99/lb
Kretshmar Black Forest Ham ......................$6.99/lb
Great Lakes Muenster Cheese .................... $4.99/lb
Margherita Hot Cappicola ............................ $5.99/lb

Weekend Specials
Friday, February 11th to Sunday February 13th

"while supplies last"

Produce
Sweet & Juicy Honeydew ....................................$3.99
Fresh & Tasty Cluster on the Vine Tomatoes ... $2.69/lb
Fresh & Crisp Green Cabbage .......................... 69¢/lb
Sweet Bite Size Grape Tomatoes  pint pkg ...2/$4.00
Fresh Zucchini or Summer Squash .............. $1.69/lb

Bakery

BAKERY
Table Talk 8" Apple Crumb Pie .........................$3.99

DELI
Hans Kissle Cheese Tortellini Salad..........$6.99/lb
Our Own In Store Antipasto Salad ...........$5.99/lb

PRODUCE
Fresh Green Asparagus ..............................$2.49/lb
Fresh & Plump Blueberries ....................... $2.99/pkg

MEAT
Family Pack Sirloin Strip Steaks ...................$8.99/lb
Family Pack Boneless Skinless 
Chicken Thighs ............................................. $2.99/lb
Best Yet Raw Shrimp 41-50ct ....................$5.99

GROCERY
Kemp's Frozen Yogurt  .................................2/$7.00
Chicken of the Sea
Solid White Canned Tuna .............................4/$5.00

Garlic Knots .......................................................... $1.99 
J. Skinner Assorted Danish ............................... $3.99 
Uncle Wally's Assorted Mini Muffins ........... 2/$5.00

Meat
"Meat Cut Fresh Every Day"

Grade A Bone In Chicken Thighs ................... $1.49/lb
Boneless Pork Loin Chops .............................$1.99/lb
Beef Chuck Steaks ....................................... $6.99/lb

Chuck Pot Roast ........................................... $6.79/lb
Kayem Thick Cut Bacon  12 oz ........................ $6.99 
Steak-Umm Sandwich Steaks  15 oz .............$5.99 

Family Pack Specials

RHS BOYS TRACK END UNDEFEATED SEASON AS
GREATER BOSTON LEAGUE CHAMPS

See ROUNDUP Page 13

Shown clockwise from left: Members of the RHS Boys Indoor Track team pose for a photo 
following their victory in their latest meet, marking them as the 2022 Indoor Track GBL 
Champions. Shown top-right: GOOD KICK:  Jovan Close took second place in the high hur-
dles. Shown bottom-right: SO CLOSE:   Keny Guerreiro grimaces after a grueling 300-yard 
run in which he finished a close second.

Saving the best for last:
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RHS TRACK DEFEATS LYNN CLASSICAL AND SOMERVILLE TO CLAIM GBL CHAMPIONSHIP

MATTER OF INCHES:  Mark Marchese finished second in the 50-yard dash in a super-close 
sprint across the finish line.

GOT IT!:  Tommy Desir clear the high jump barFULL CLEARANCE:   Jovan Close heads for a landing after a successful high jump.

TRAFFIC JAM:    Runners break from the start line in the 1000-yard run, won  by Revere’s Joao Victor Cunha (195).

UP AND OVER:  Liv Yuong clears the high jump bar.

ONE-TWO PUNCH:  Rocio  Gonzales (left) celebrates her 
second place finish in the One-mile run with the race win-
ner, teammate Fatima Hartout.

LAUNCHING PAD:  Joao Victor Cunha launches into a leap over the high jump bar.WINNER:  Joao Victor Cunha crosses the finish line ahead of the rest of  pack in the 1000-
yard run.

FIGHT FOR POSITION:  Revere’s Tommy Desir (196) and Victor Pelatere fight for early posi-
tion in the 600-yard run.

FINISH WITH A SMILE:  Kyra Delaney takes deep breath of relief after winning the 300-yard 
run.



Wednesday, February 9, 2022 T H E   R E V E R E   J O U R N A L  Page 13

So that brought it all -- 
the outcome of the meet, 
an undefeated season, and 
a league title -- down to 
the final event, the winner-
take-all, 4 x 400 relay.

Guerrero led off, with 
Pelatere running the sec-
ond leg, Mario Ramirez 
the third, and Cunha at an-
chor. Somerville had their 
four best runners with An-
drew DaCosta anchoring.

“Keny gave us the ear-
ly lead, which Victor and 
Mario held onto in their 
respective legs,” said Ros. 
“The excitement happened 
as expected on the anchor 
legs. JV took the baton 
with about a foot lead, but 
Andrew came roaring out 
and took the lead before 
the first lap finished. 

“JV settled in behind 
Andrew over the next lap 
and used the same strate-
gy we used earlier in the 
1000 meters,” Ros con-
tinued. “Going into the 
penultimate turn, JV made 
his patented big move 
and retook the lead from 
DaCosta. Andrew tried 
to counter, but just didn’t 
have enough as JV won by 
over a second, securing us 
the championship.”

The fieldhouse erupted 
with the RHS runners and 
fans swarming JV just be-
yond the finish line. 

“I didn’t celebrate right 
away because you never 
know which way the offi-
cials will lean towards this 
type of behavior before the 
meet is officially over,” 
Ros noted. “So I waited to 
see that the officials were 
not going to flag us for 
unsportsmanlike conduct 
before I joined in on the 
celebration myself.”

Ros and his crew now 
will compete this Friday 
in the GBL Championship 
Meet at the Reggie Lewis 
Track and Athletic Center 
in Roxbury. In addition, 
a handful of Patriots will 
move onto the MSTCA 
Rising Championships as 
well as D-1 States. 

Cunha has qualified for 
Nationals in the Emerging 
Elite Division, so his sea-
son won’t end until mid-
March.

RHS BOYS 
BASKETBALL HAVE 
A GARDEN PARTY,
DEFEAT HAMILTON- 
WENHAM

The Revere High boys 
basketball got a chance 
to live the dream of every 
hoop player when they 
took to the hallowed par-
quet floor of the Boston 
Celtics at the TD Garden 
to meet Hamilton-Wen-
ham in the Andrew Law-
son Invitational Basket-
ball Tournament this past 
Saturday evening.

The charity event, post-

poned from January 16th 
to the 30th because of the 
COVID spike and moved 
again to February 5th be-
cause of the snow storm, 
was a long time coming 
for Revere and the Ham-
ilton-Wenham Generals, 
as they had committed to 
play in the tourney last 
season. 

The connection be-
tween the two schools is 
a special one, as Revere 
head coach David Leary 
and H-W head coach Mi-
chael DiMarino are child-
hood friends, classmates, 
and teammates who grad-
uated together from Dom 
Savio in 1997. DiMarino 
also has been a teacher in 
the Revere school system 
for more than 15 years. 

The game itself was 
sloppy at times, but in-
tense right from the start. 
Revere jumped out to a 
fast 9-0 lead behind the hot 
shooting of junior guard 
Domenic Boudreau (20 
points, six rebounds) as 
he made a tough contested 
layup, a deep three-point-
er, and two free throws. 

Revere also got bas-
kets from senior center 
Hamza Ghoul and junior 
guard Alejandro Hincapie. 
Hamilton-Wenham began 
to settle down once they 
made their first basket and 
finished the first quarter 
on a 13-0 run to make the 
score 13-11 in favor of the 
Generals at the end of the 
frame. 

The second quarter was 
where most of the slop-
py play occurred as H-W 
went into a matchup zone 
defense that gave Re-
vere trouble. The Patriots 
picked up their aggres-
siveness in its man-to-man 
defense and both teams 
struggled to score. Senior 
tri-captain Jack D‚ÄôAm-
brosio (seven points, six 
rebounds, four assists) 
made a fast break layup 
and Boudreau knocked 
down two more mid-range 
jump shots, but that was it 
for the quarter. 

Luckily for Revere, 
their defense held up, lim-
iting the Generals to seven 
points in the period, leav-
ing the Patriots with a 20-
17 advantage at halftime.

However, Revere began 
to find themselves offen-
sively after the intermis-
sion.

Senior tri-captain James 
Clauto (six points) made 
a high-flying, fast-break 
layup and sank all four of 
his free throws in the third 
quarter. D‚ÄôAmbrosio 
and Boudreau scored four 
and five points respective-
ly and the Revere defense 
was able to hold H-W 
to just eight points over 
the eight-minutes, giving 
Revere a little breathing 
room at 32-28 heading 
into the last quarter. 

Hamilton-Wenham, a 
much-bigger team, began 
to assert themselves in-
side the paint. The Gen-
erals scored the first four 
baskets of the quarter and 
snatched the lead, making 
it 36-32 with 5:18 to go. 

Revere senior cen-
ter Hamza Ghoul (eight 
points, nine rebounds) 
made a layup to cut it to 
a two-point game, but the 
Generals answered with 
a three-point play to go 
back up, 39-32, with just 
3:30 to go.

Boudreau then made a 
basket, Ghoul sank two 
clutch free throws, and 
junior forward Vincent 
Nichols swished a nice 
pull-up jump shot with 
1:34 to go. The teams trad-
ed free throws and it was 
40-39 in favor of H-W 
with under a minute left. 

Boudreau got to the 
basket and made a sweet, 
left-handed layup to give 
Revere the lead. H-W 
missed on its next posses-
sion and had to foul to stop 
the clock. Ghoul made two 
more clutch free throws 
and D‚ÄôAmbrosio made 
another free throw to close 
it out, and Revere held on 
for the 45-40 victory. 

‚ÄúWe are so happy 
for these kids,” said Leary 
afterwards. “They‚Äôve 
been through a lot these 
past few years and some-
thing like this was import-
ant for the players, the 
cheerleaders, our travel 
program and the city.

“Thank you to Mayor 
Arrigo, Revere Athletics, 
and our student body for 
supporting us,” Leary add-
ed. “These memories will 
last a lifetime and to coach 
against a great friend was 
a dream come true.‚Äù

The win puts Revere 
at 6-6 on the season with 
a busy week ahead. They 
were set to host Lynn En-
glish this past Monday 
and travel to Malden last 
night (Tuesday).

They will entertain 
Somerville tomorrow 
(Thursday) evening for 
Senior Night festivities 
and then travel to Medford 
on Saturday.

They will return home 
to take on East Boston this 
coming Monday.

TWO VICTORIES 
FOR RHS GIRLS 
BASKETBALL

The Revere High girls 
basketball team earned a 
pair of victories this past 
week over Greater Boston 
League rivals Medford 
and Chelsea.

Last Tuesday the Lady 
Patriots traveled to Med-
ford on the occasion of the 
Lady Mustangs’ Senior 
Night and played the role 
of rude guests, claiming a 
50-45 victory.

The contest was a hard-
fought battle through the 
first three quarters before 
Revere was able to pull 
away in the final period.

Skyla DeSimone and 
Haley Belloise drained 
huge three-point field 
goals late in the game to 
help put Medford away. 
Senior Carolina Bette-
ro poured in 30 points, 
grabbed eight rebounds, 
and made five steals.

“It was a statement per-
formance by Carolina and 
by our team,” said RHS 
head coach Chris Porraz-
zo. “Carolina was on a 
mission from the opening 
tip and the rest of the team 
fed off her energy.” 

Two nights later the 
Lady Patriots made the 
short trek down Broad-
way to take on the Chel-
sea High Lady Red Dev-
ils, who are coached by 
former Revere star Gena 
Restiano.

Revere had an easier 
time in this one, claiming 
a 40-19 victory. Bettero 
led the way with 15 points 
and sophomore Bella Sta-
matopolous added eight 
points. 

Porrazzo and his crew, 
who now stand at 9-5 on 
the season, are scheduled 
to host Malden this eve-
ning (Wednesday) in a 
contest that will be high-
lighted by Senior Night 
festivities.

“Fan restrictions have 
been lifted and we hope 
a lot of people come out 
to support and honor our 
four hard-working se-
niors, Skyla DeSimone, 
Carolina Bettero, Mares-
sa Oliveira, and Dianne 
Mancio,” said Porrazzo. 
“I’m excited for them on 
their special night.”

Revere will host 
Waltham Friday and Med-
ford next Wednesday. The 
opening tip for both home 
games is at 6:00.

In between, they will 
travel to nearby Winthrop 
on Tuesday.

TWIN WINS FOR 
RHS GIRLS TRACK

The Revere High girls 
indoor track and field 
team handily earned a pair 
of victories over Greater 
Boston League rivals Lynn 
Classical and Somerville 
last Wednesday in a tri-
meet held at the Merullo 
Fieldhouse. 

The final tallies showed 
the Lady Patriots topping 
the Lynn Classical Lady 
Rams by a score of 52-20 
and the Somerville Lady 
Highlanders by a score of 
43.5-26.5.

Liv Yuong was Revere’s 
top scorer in both meets 
with wins in the 50 yard 
hurdles (8.5 seconds) and 
the high jump. Liv’s leap 
of 4’-10” was a personal 
record (PR) and quali-
fies her for the Division 1 
State Championship meet. 

Senior captain Fatima 
Hartout had a season PR 
in the mile and took home 
first place with a time of 
6:42.2. Sophomore Rocio 
Gonzalez was close be-
hind in second place with 
a clocking of 6:48.8. 

Senior Captain Jerelys 
Canales placed second 
in both meets in the high 
jump, clearing the bar 
with a height of 4’-2”, and 
took home first in the 50 
yard dash vs. Somerville 
and second vs. Classical 
with a time of 6.9.

Francoise Kodjo placed 
third in both meets in the 
50 yard dash with a time 

of 7.7 seconds. Yara Bel-
guendouz (9.3 seconds) 
and Lynberlee Leng (10.6 
seconds) placed first and 
second in the 50 yard hur-
dles.

Jessie Jones (50.2 sec-
onds) and Kyra Delaney 
(50.5 seconds) placed first 
and second in the 300 me-
ter dash in both meets.

Teammate Tiffany Es-
teves placed third vs. LC 
with a time of 52.3 sec-
onds. 

Senior Razan Belgu-
endouz placed second in 
the 600 meter dash with a 
time of 2:42.2.

Natalia Lopez placed 
first in both meets in the 
shot-put with a throw of 
24’-7”. Rocio Gonzalez 
(20’-1”) and Melisa De-
vedzic (19’-1”) placed 
second and third in the 
shot vs. Lynn Classical.  

RHS head coach Rac-
quel MacDonald and her 
squad will compete in the 
GBL Championship meet 
at the Reggie Lewis Cen-
ter this Friday.

 
PATRIOTS FALL 
SHORT, 62-61, IN 
FIERCE BATTLE 
WITH CHELSEA

The Revere High boys 
basketball team hosted 
their cross-town rivals, 
the Red Devils of Chel-
sea High last Thursday. As 
usually is the case when 
these teams get together 
since they resumed their 
rivalry more than a dozen 
years ago, the contest was 
a hard-fought and thrilling 
affair with fans on both 
sides (a good-sized crowd 
was on hand for the first 
time since COVID re-
strictions have been lifted) 
treating the encounter as if 
it were a Super Bowl.

The Patriots fell behind 
early, 6-0. Chelsea was 
doing a nice job handling 
the Revere pressure de-
fense and got a few easy 
baskets. 

Revere senior for-
ward Ramadan Barry (15 
points) made a nice steal 
and layup, then knocked 
down his first of two cor-
ner three-pointers to get 
the Patriots going. Junior 
guard Domenic Boudreau 
jumped in on the scor-
ing act, as he also made a 
three-pointer to go along 
with a few nice drives to 
the basket.

The Red Devils would 
answer with another 
4-0 scoring run of their 
own until Revere senior 
tri-captain Ihssan Mou-
rouane made a nice move 
to get to the basket, bring-
ing the Patriots within two 
points at the end of the 
first quarter, 20-18.

The second period was 
more of the same, as both 
teams continued to play 
up-tempo. Senior tri-cap-
tain James Clauto (seven 
points) made a reverse 
layup on the baseline and 
then added a three-pointer.

Revere would also get 
a spark off the bench from 
three juniors. Vincent 
Nichols made a strong 
drive to the basket, Ale-
jandro Hincapie hit a float-
er in the lane, and then Sal 
DeAngelis got a kickout 
pass from an offensive re-
bound and drained a deep 
three-pointer from the top 
to push the Revere lead to 
28-22 midway through the 
quarter. 

However, Chelsea made 
some nice plays and kept 
coming back at Revere. 
Barry had another nice 
steal and fast-break layup 

for the Patriots and then 
hit the corner three-point-
er to give Revere the slight 
edge at the half, 35-32.

The Patriots came out 
slowly after the intermis-
sion, but the Red Devils 
still had their hot shoot-
ing touch and it was evi-
dent that Revere needed 
to switch up their defense. 
The Patriots played zone 
the whole first half, but 
after falling behind 43-
37, coach David Leary 
called a timeout and went 
to a box-and-one defense 
on Chelsea’s best scor-
er, Kamari Vazquez, who 
had 20 points and hit six 
three-pointers. The ad-
justment slowed the Red 
Devils down and got the 
Patriots going again, as 
Clauto sank another trey 
and Boudreau (16 points, 
nine rebounds) scored five 
straight points to keep Re-
vere close, trailing 54-49, 
heading into the fourth 
quarter. 

The final eight minutes 
proved to be an incredi-
bly intense battle, with the 
teams’ tenacious defense 
definitely slowing down 
the game at that point. 

Both teams struggled 
to score until Revere went 
back to Hincapie (eight 
points, three steals), who 
made four free throws and 
a nice driving layup to cut 
the Chelsea lead to one, 
60-59, with 1:21 remain-
ing in regulation, setting 
the stage for a wild end-
ing.

The two teams did not 
score on their next posses-
sions and with 41 seconds 
left, it was Chelsea ball 
coming out of a timeout. 
The Red Devils ran down 
the shot clock and hit a big 
basket with 14.7 seconds 
left to give them a 62-59 
lead.

Revere called timeout 
to draw up a play to try 
to tie, but Chelsea had the 
three-point perimeter de-
fended well, so Barry took 
the quick layup instead to 
make it 62-61. 

Revere fouled to stop 
the clock at 4.7 seconds 
and put Chelsea on the 
line for a one-and-one.

The tension in the Mer-
ullo Fieldhouse wad pal-
pable and it all led up to 
a controversial ending. 
Chelsea missed the free 
throw and Barry got the 
rebound. Ramadan pushed 
the ball up-court, looking 
to pass it to an open team-
mate in the corner, but the 
referee, who was on the 
court, accidentally got in 
the way of the pass try-
ing to get into position, 
and the ball hit his shoul-
der and bounced out of 
bounds. 

By rule, that play is out-
of-bounds off Revere and 
that was how the game 
ended.

However, Leary had his 
focus on areas other than 
the last play.

“That was an unfortu-
nate way to end the game 
and I wish we’d had an 
opportunity to get a final 
shot, but this game wasn’t 
lost on one play,” said 
Leary. “We were 6-for-
15 at the foul line and we 
had 22 turnovers, most of 
them unforced. 

“Chelsea shot fantas-
tically,” Leary contin-
ued. “They made nine 
three-pointers, we made 
seven, and that was the 
difference. It seems like 
we split with those guys 
every season. We will 
learn from this -- we just 
have to keep grinding.”

Roundup // CONTINUED FROM PAGE 11

RHS SPORTS Through the Years

Real Estate Transfers
BUYER 1 SELLER 1 ADDRESS PRICE
Levonai, Gil Cabral, Roberto 43 Sumner St $1,250,000  
Abu-Rubieh, Ramzy Ostergard, Jean 46 Dix St $250,000  
Kotherja, Marjo Zacaj, Holta 51 Walnut St $240,000  
Sinani, Manjola Patriot Way Dev LLC 52 Mill St #A $675,000  
Politi, Stephen M Mustone, Kristina 350 Revere Beach Blvd #3G $280,000  
Kreste, Enkel Rozkovan, Val 350 Revere Beach Blvd #6D $320,000  
Shi, Minghua Sherr, Edward A 376 Ocean Ave #203 $405,000  
Baratta, Angela Emmerman, Etta 510 Revere Beach Blvd #308 $400,000  
Mangino, David Mangino, Richard J 585 Revere Beach Pkwy #105 $200,000  

 thinking of selling?

11 years of experience   |   978.423.7782   |   nick@broadsoundre.com

NICK DAHER BROKER/OWNER

A Proud Revere Resident and Your Trusted Realtor

10 years ago
February 8, 2012
Chris Palladino sank 

the front end of a 1-and-1 
with three seconds to play 

to give the Revere High 
boys basketball team an 
exciting 72-71 triumph 
over Saugus. Tommy Sor 
drained four attempts 

from beyond the arc to 
garner the majority of 
his team-high 16 points. 
Dom Boyce (11 points) 
and Mike Dreeszen (nine 

points) hit a trio of treys 
apiece and Geo Gomez 
(six points) added one 
three-pointer. Other scor-
ers for Revere were Pal-

ladino with 15 points (the 
old fashioned way), Alex 
Urena with eight, Mike 
Ciambelli with five, and 
Jason Seigal with two.

Michael Fitzpatrick 
added another jewel to 
his crown of glory in his 

See SPORTS YEARS Page 14
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RHS PATRIOT BOYS’ BASKETBALL DEFEAT HAMILTON-WENHAM AT TD GARDEN
45-40 AT ANDREW LAWSON INVITATIONAL TOURNAMENT 

Sports years // CONTINUED FROM PAGE 13

stellar high school track 
career by capturing first 
place and the league 
championship in the 600 
meter race at Thursday’s 
Northeastern Conference 
All League Meet at the 
Reggie Lewis Track and 
Athletic Center. Fitzy 
sped to victory in a time 
of 1:25.55 and never was 
seriously challenged, out-
racing his nearest compet-
itor by 1.14 seconds. Joey 
Ritchie grabbed second 
place in the long jump 
with a leap of 18’-1”. 

Karim Sahila took third 
place in the 55 meter 
hurdles in 8.60 seconds. 
Omar Morales tossed the 
shotput 43’-9” to earn a 
fourth place ribbon, as 
did Robert Rose in the 
300. Kristi Nushi earned a 
point for the Revere with 
a sixth-place effort in the 
mile in 5:01.36.

Revere High ace hur-
dler Racquel MacDonald 
handily topped the field 
in last Thursday’s 55 me-
ter hurdles race to capture 
the Northeastern Confer-

ence championship in that 
event. Racquel had the 
fastest time in the quali-
fying heat among the 21 
entrants with a clocking 
of 9.37 seconds. She then 
turned on the jets in the fi-
nal race with the top eight 
hurdlers to win with a time 
of 9.12, more than half a 
second faster than her 
closest competitor, who 
came in at 9.68.

The Revere High girls 
basketball team defeated 
Saugus, 43-34. Venous 
Hamza lit up the score-
board with a season-high 
of 16 points and dished out 
five assists. Caitlyn Cara-
mello turned in her usual 
all-around effort with 12 
points, 11 rebounds, and 
four assists. Tiphani Har-
ris had a solid night with 
eight points and nine re-
bounds. Alex Ambrosino 
contributed five points and 
Jen Fajardo added two.

The Revere High hock-
ey team battled Lynn to a 
2-2 standoff. Drew Lauria 
lit the red lamp at 4:24 into 
the game to give the Pats 
an early 1-0 lead. Marco 
Mazzarelli and Brandon 
Mastropietro earned as-
sists on the marker. Lynn 
evened the count midway 
through the second frame, 
but Shayne Cambria re-
stored Revere into the lead 
two minutes later, assisted 
by R.J. Tiorano.

 
20 years ago
February 13, 2002 

RHS sophomore Brad 
Evans set a new  school 
record in the shot-put with 
a toss  of 49’-1/4”, a throw 
that also earned him a first 
place in the GBL Meet 
this past  week.

Christa Margossian 
scored 17 points  and Su-
zanne Oblom scored 13 to 
lead  the RHS girls basket-
ball team to a 43-41  win 
over Arlington. Jessica 
DaSilva sank  a big three 
pointer in the final minute 
to  provide the margin of 
victory. 

50 years ago
Feb. 10, 1972 
The RHS hockey team 

racked up three more wins 
this week to remain in first 
place in the GBL and im-
prove to 14-1-1 on the sea-
son. Revere also clinched 
a state tourney berth 
for the  second straight 
year and fifth time in the 
past  10 years.

George Hureau scored 
20 points for the Immac-
ulate Conception High 
basketball team in a 69-52 
loss to St. Patrick’s of Wa-
tertown.

Despite a superb effort 
by Rich DeChristoforo, 
who scored 27 points and 
grabbed 18 rebounds, 
the RHS basketball team 
dropped a  56-53 decision 
to Quincy. 

60 years ago
Feb. 8, 1962
Paul Cronin scored the 

lone goal, assisted by Jim 
Palumbo, in a 3-1 loss for 
the RHS hockey team to 
Christopher Columbus, 
snapping Revere’s three-
game winning streak.

Jack Mercer scored 20 
points and Jack Giampa 
added 15, but the Immac-
ulate Conception High 
basketball team lost to St. 
Clement’s,  72-49.

Teddy Karonis scored 
11 points in a losing ef-
fort to Lowell for the RHS 
basketball team, 62-49. 

70 years ago
February 7, 1952 
Eddy O’Hara paced the 

Immaculate Conception 
High basketball team to its 
fourth straight win, 66-61, 
over Immaculate of New-

buryport.  O’Hara, only a 
junior, is a candidate for 
an All-Catholic berth.

Coach Bernie Sochat’s 
RHS basketball team 
dropped its eighth straight 
game, 37-36, to Lowell. 

The newly-formed Re-
vere Little League has an-
nounced the formation of 
a Board of Trustees com-
prised of 10 prominent 
citizens from business, the 
schools, and the clergy. 

80 years ago 
Feb. 12, 1942 
The Revere High bas-

ketball team lost to Chel-
sea,17 to 9, at the Chelsea 
gym. Andy Mooradian 
scored four points, Joe 
Mannone had three points, 
and Peter Tutrone added 
two for Revere.

Love your children, your 9 grandchildren 
and your 5 great grandchildren.

HHaappppyy  8877tthh  BBiirrtthhddaayy  MMoomm  
We love you and wish you a 
Blessed healthy prosperous 

birthday. God Bless you.

FrancesFrances
Peluso-MacLennanPeluso-MacLennan

Mayor Brian Arrigo is shown with Patriot Head Coach David Leary (left) and his staff, Bob 
Sullivan, Dennis Leary, Derek Anemoduris, Alex Green and John Leone.

The RHS Cheerleaders at TD Garden with Head Coach Kylie Mazza, and Asst. Coaches Kris-
tina Russo and Nicole Palermo.

Coaches Leary and Sullivan discuss strategy during a time out.

Captain Jack D’Ambrosio 
was unstoppable.

The RHS Patriot Cheerleaders performed at the TD Garden.

Asst. Patriot Coach John Leone and the Revere Youth Basketball Team were at the TD Gar-
den to support the RHS Patriots.

Ramadan Barry up for two points.Stephanie DeCristoforo and her daughters 
Daniella and Emma.

Lifelong friends and col-
leagues, Head Coaches Da-
vid Leary (RHS Patriots) Mi-
chael DiMarino (Hamilton 
Wenham) met at TD Garden 
last Saturday evening as 
their teams met in the 
Andrew Lawson Invitational 
Tournament. The Patriots 
came out on top 45-40 in a 
great game played by both 
teams, one the boys will 
always remember.

Asst. Coach John Leone 
with his RHS Patriot son 
Andrew, at the TD Garden.
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Vincent Nichols gets double covered after he gets a re-
bound for the Patriots.

Alejandro Hincaple looks to make a play in the Patriot end 
of the court.

Captain Ihssan Mourouane looking for a steal.

Head Coach of the Hamilton Wenham Team Michael 
DiMarino watches closely during the final minutes of the 
game last Saturday evening at the TD Garden. DiMarino is 
a teacher at RHS and a lifelong friend of Head Coach David 
Leary.

Hamza Ghoul tries making a play under the basket for the 
Patriots.

Revere School Committee member John Kingston was at 
the TD Garden Saturday night to support the Patriots in 
their huge win over Hamilton Wenham, Councillor Patrick 
Keefe was in the stands calling the play by play for Revere 
TV live.

Capt. Jack D’Ambrosio was as good on defense as he was under the basket.

Sal DeAngelis looks over the court for the 
best play.

At 6’4’’ it’s hard to stop Kenny Arango.

Shown above, Vinny Vu 
kept the defense tight 
against the Hamilton Wen-
ham players.

Shown to the right, Savio 
Class of ‘97 still on the court 
together as they were as 
kids, Head Coach Hamilton 
Wenham Michael DiMarino,  
Asst. Coach for RHS Bob 
Sullivan and Head Coach 
RHS David Leary, still mak-
ing memories together.
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By Cary Shuman

Councillors Dan Rizzo 
and Richard Serino re-
ceived support from the 
City Council for their pro-
posal to lengthen the de-
celeration lane on Route 
60 East (Squire Road) 
leading to the entrance of 
the Northgate Shopping 
Plaza that houses the busy 
Market Basket store and 
other businesses.

“As you’re coming 
around Copeland Circle 

on Route 60 heading east, 
there are enough times 
when you’re coming up to 
the lights by Joe’s Mobil 
– there’s not enough de-
celeration lane, so [motor-
ists] are out into the main 
lane and they’re blocking 
traffic and it really backs it 
up,” explained Rizzo.

Rizzo called the solu-
tion to the traffic issue, 
“an easy fix.”

“It’s just chopping out 
some of that island there 
and lengthening that de-

celeration lane to allow 
more traffic to turn into 
Northgate,” suggested 
Rizzo.

Serino said that his col-
league provided an excel-
lent summary of the pro-
posal, “so I hope we can 
take up this motion and 
approve it.”

The Council did just, 
unanimously approving 
the Rizzo-Serino request 
to lengthen the decelera-
tion lane on Squire Road.

Councillors Rizzo, Serino want traffic lane 
widened on Squire Road at Northgate entrance

Staff Report

As severe winter storms 
continue to move through 
the country, the Ameri-
can Red Cross asks those 
in areas unaffected by 
weather to schedule the 
earliest-available blood or 
platelet donation appoint-
ments in their community.  

Dangerous snow and 
ice conditions have con-
tributed to more than 20 
blood drive cancellations 
since the beginning of the 
year, resulting in nearly 
650 uncollected blood and 
platelet donations.

Since the Red Cross 
issued its first-ever blood 
crisis in January, thou-
sands of generous donors 
have come forward to 
give,but patient care re-
mains at risk. The threat 
of winter weather contin-
ues − as well as ongoing 
complications posed by 
the omicron variant – and 
could further complicate 
efforts to rebuild the blood 
supply.

More donors are need-
ed to make appointments 
now for the weeks ahead to 
help ensure accident vic-
tims, cancer patients and 
new mothers experiencing 
complicated childbirths 
have access to lifesaving 
blood product transfu-
sions without delay. Make 
an appointment to give 
blood or platelets by us-
ing the Red Cross Blood 
Donor App, visiting Red-
CrossBlood.org or calling 
1-800-RED CROSS (1-
800-733-2767).

Health insights for 
donors

At a time when health 
information has never 
been more important, the 
Red Cross is screening 

all blood, platelet and 
plasma donations from 
self-identified African 
American donors for the 
sickle cell trait. This addi-
tional screening will pro-
vide Black donors with an 
additional health insight 
and help the Red Cross 
identify compatible blood 
types more quickly to help 
patients with sickle cell 
disease. Blood transfusion 
is an essential treatment 
for those with sickle cell 
disease, and blood dona-
tions from individuals of 
the same race, ethnicity 
and blood type have a 
unique ability to help pa-
tients fighting sickle cell 
disease.  

Donors can expect to 
receive sickle cell trait 
screening results, if appli-
cable, within one to two 
weeks through the Red 
Cross Blood Donor App 
and the online donor por-
tal at RedCrossBlood.org.

 
Blood drive safety

Each Red Cross blood 
drive and donation center 
follows the highest stan-
dards of safety and infec-
tion control, and addition-
al precautions – including 
face masks for donors and 
staff, regardless of vacci-
nation status – have been 
implemented to help pro-
tect the health of all those 
in attendance. Donors 
are asked to schedule an 
appointment prior to ar-
riving at the drive.

 
How to donate blood

Simply download the 
American Red Cross 
Blood Donor App, vis-
it RedCrossBlood.org, call 
1-800-RED CROSS (1-
800-733-2767) or enable 
the Blood Donor Skill on 

any Alexa Echo device to 
make an appointment or 
for more information. All 
blood types are needed to 
ensure a reliable supply 
for patients. A blood donor 
card or driver’s license or 
two other forms of iden-
tification are required at 
check-in. Individuals who 
are 17 years of age in most 
states (16 with parental 
consent where allowed by 
state law), weigh at least 
110 pounds and are in gen-
erally good health may be 
eligible to donate blood. 
High school students and 
other donors 18 years of 
age and younger also have 
to meet certain height and 
weight requirements.

Blood and platelet do-
nors can save time at their 
next donation by using 
RapidPass® to complete 
their pre-donation reading 
and health history ques-
tionnaire online, on the day 
of their donation, before 
arriving at the blood drive. 
To get started, follow the 
instructions at RedCross-
Blood.org/RapidPass or 
use the Blood Donor App.

The American Red 
Cross shelters, feeds and 
provides comfort to vic-
tims of disasters; supplies 
about 40% of the nation's 
blood; teaches skills that 
save lives; distributes in-
ternational humanitarian 
aid; and supports veter-
ans, military members and 
their families. The Red 
Cross is a nonprofit orga-
nization that depends on 
volunteers and the gener-
osity of the American pub-
lic to deliver its mission. 
For more information, 
please visit redcross.org 
or CruzRojaAmericana.
org, or visit us on Twitter 
at @RedCross.

OBITUARIES
All obituaries and death 

notices will be at a cost of 
$150.00 per paper. 

Includes photo.No word Limit. 
Please send to 

obits@reverejournal.com
or call 781-485-0588

Winter weather intensifying blood crisis
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By John Lynds

At last week’s Revere 
School Committee of 
the Whole subcommittee 
meeting, member Sta-
cey Rizzo led a discus-
sion to try and streamline 
the School Committee’s 
monthly meetings that 
Rizzo feels may be run-
ning a bit too long. 

Members of the sub-
committee brainstormed 
some ideas like cutting 
down the number of pre-
sentations, the number of 
agenda items in the Super-

intendent’s report, or the 
time allotted to the School 
Committee’s student rep-
resentative. 

However, in the end it 
seemed members agreed 
that perhaps a second 
meeting per month might 
solve some of the issues 
with time. 

“The feeling is this is 
our business meeting and 
really by the time we get 
past the superintendent’s 
report, I don’t want to 
bring something up be-
cause I know people have 
sat there too long,” said 

Rizzo. 
Member Aisha Milbury 

Ellis suggested maybe 
pushing school and stu-
dent presentations, which 
are usually at the begin-
ning of the meeting, to the 
end of the meeting. How-
ever, member’s like Susan 
Gravallese and Carol Tye 
thought keeping young 
students up to present at a 
monthly meeting may not 
be beneficial–especially 
for young students that 
may have an 8 pm bed-
time. 

“They (the students) 

have to watch the meet-
ing (on Zoom) to find out 
when to come on because 
they don’t know when 
we’re gonna finish,” said 
Gravallese. “So if they go 
on first, at least they’re not 
held up. With elementary 
students we don’t really 
want them waiting until 
eight o’clock to present.”

Gravallese also sug-
gested that the monthly 
superintendent’s report 
had perhaps two presenta-
tions by students or staff. 

“That would give us 
more time to ask more 
questions to the students 
because they’re great,” 
she said. “We all want to 
engage but if six or sev-
en of us ask the student 
questions during one pre-
sentation we still have 
three or four more to go. 
Sometimes by that third 
or fourth one we stop 
asking questions because 
it’s been going on for so 
long.”

Superintendent Dr. Di-

anne Kelley then suggest-
ed perhaps conducting the 
regular School Committee 
meeting on the third Tues-
day of the month and then 
on the first Tuesday of the 
month host a Committee 
of the Whole meeting to 
include presentations from 
schools and departments.

Tye said years ago dat-
ing back when she was 
a teacher in the schools 
there sometimes would 
be two School Committee 
meetings per month de-
pending on how business 
needed to be discussed. 
However, she liked the 
idea of figuring out a way 
to split up the meetings, 
keeping the student pre-
sentations at the top of the 
agenda so students can get 
to bed at reasonable time 
and working together to 
make the meetings a little 
bit better in terms of time 
management. 

Dr. Kelley agreed that 
something needed to be 
done, especially when the 

new Revere High School 
project starts eating up 
a huge chunk of School 
Committee meetings. 

“There’s going to be 
bills every month for the 
new high school and that’s 
going to start to eat up a big 
chunk of time,” said Kel-
ley. “So maybe some of 
those proforma activities 
could be chunked into one 
meeting. Then a second 
meeting each month could 
be more about what’s hap-
pening in our schools, pre-
sentations from the kids 
and presentations from the 
student rep.”

Kelley said most of the 
agenda items going for-
ward have been scheduled 
through the end of the 
school year so any chang-
es in the format of the 
School Committee meet-
ings and how members 
conduct business would 
have to begin during the 
2022/2023 school year. 

Revere School Committee subcommittee looks to streamline monthly meetings
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LOCAL STUDENTS EARN ACADEMIC HONORS

LOCAL RESIDENTS 
EARN DEAN’S 
LIST HONORS 
FROM MASSBAY 
COMMUNITY 
COLLEGE

 The following local res-
idents have been named to 
the MassBay Community 
College Dean’s List.

* Katarina Pesic, of Re-
vere, who studies Biotech-
nology, achieved this out-
standing academic honor 
for the fall 2021 semester.

* Dang Nguyen, of Re-
vere, who studies Com-
puter Science, achieved 
this outstanding academic 
honor for the fall 2021 se-
mester.

* Cassidy Hernandez, 
of Revere, achieved this 
outstanding academic 
honor for the fall 2021 se-
mester.

To be eligible for the 
MassBay Dean’s List, 
students must complete 
at least six credits of col-
lege-level courses, be in 
good standing with the 
College, and earn a grade 
point average of 3.5 or 
higher.

To learn more about 
MassBay visit massbay.
edu.

MassBay Community 
College is the most af-
fordable higher education 
option in MetroWest Bos-
ton, offering a robust port-
folio of courses and more 
than 70 associate degree 
and certificate programs 
with flexible day, evening, 
and weekend classes in 
Ashland, Framingham, 
Wellesley Hills, and on-
line. MassBay students 
receive an unmatched ed-
ucational value by earn-
ing stackable credits that 
transfer to bachelor’s de-
gree programs, and work-
force-ready skills neces-
sary to advance careers in 
high-demand fields such 
as health and life scienc-
es, automotive technolo-
gy, engineering, business, 
cybersecurity, and the 
humanities. MassBay’s 
Associate Degree in Nurs-
ing (RN) and Practical 
Nursing (LPN) programs 
were both ranked as the 
#1 Nursing Program in 
Massachusetts in 2020-

2021 by national nursing 
advocacy organizations 
RegisteredNursing.org, 
and PracticalNursing.org. 
Since its founding in 1961, 
MassBay has been accred-
ited by several governing 
bodies and remains firmly 
committed to its mission 
of meeting the needs of 
the diverse local commu-
nities it serves. We value 
the intrinsic worth of all 
individuals, collectively 
in pursuit of inclusiveness 
and prioritize our work 
towards achieving equity 
within our community and 
beyond.

STUDENTS NAMED 
TO URI FALL 2021 
DEAN’S LIST

The University of 
Rhode Island is pleased 
to announce the Fall 2021 
Dean’s List. Students 
named to the Dean’s List 
represent nearly all of 
Rhode Island’s cities and 
towns, all six New En-
gland states, New York 
and New Jersey, and many 
other states and countries.

To be included on the 
Dean’s List, full-time stu-
dents must have complet-
ed 12 or more credits for 
letter grades which are 
GPA applicable during a 
semester and achieved at 
least a 3.30 quality point 
average. Part-time stu-
dents qualify with the ac-
cumulation of 12 or more 
credits for letter grades 
which are GPA applica-
ble earning at least a 3.30 
quality point average.

Lauren Albanese of Re-
vere

Miguel Malone of Re-
vere

About the University of 
Rhode Island

Founded in 1892, the 
University of Rhode Is-
land is the principal pub-
lic flagship research and 
graduate institution in 
Rhode Island. Competi-
tive and highly regarded, 
its 14,300 undergraduate 
students and more than 
2,700 graduate students 
represent 48 states and 
76 countries across the 
globe. With 203 academic 
programs, URI offers its 
undergraduate, graduate, 
and professional students 

distinctive educational 
opportunities designed to 
meet the global challenges 
of today’s world and the 
rapidly evolving needs of 
tomorrow. At URI, you 
will find some of today’s 
leading innovators, dis-
coverers, and creative 
problem solvers. To learn 
more, visit: uri.edu.

UNH DEAN’S LIST 
FOR THE FALL 
2021 SEMESTER

The following students 
have been named to the 
Dean’s List at the Univer-
sity of New Hampshire for 
the fall 2021 semester.

Souhaila Mziguir of 
Revere (High Honors)

Christina Restrepo of 
Revere  (Highest Honors)

Giuliana LaRose of Re-
vere  (High Honors)

Jacob Stern of Revere  
(Honors)

Alexis Pimental of Re-
vere (Highest Honors)

Students named to the 
Dean’s List at the Univer-
sity of New Hampshire are 
students who have earned 
recognition through their 
superior scholastic per-
formance during a semes-
ter enrolled in a full-time 
course load (12 or more 
graded credits). Highest 
honors are awarded to 
students who earn a se-
mester grade point aver-
age of 3.85 or better out 
of a possible 4.0. Students 
with a 3.65 to 3.84 aver-
age are awarded high hon-
ors and students whose 
grade point average is 3.5 
through 3.64 are awarded 
honors.

The University of New 
Hampshire inspires inno-
vation and transforms lives 
in our state, nation and 
world. More than 16,000 
students from all 50 states 
and 71 countries engage 
with an award-winning 
faculty in top-ranked 
programs in business, 
engineering, law, health 
and human services, lib-
eral arts and the sciences 
across more than 200 pro-
grams of study. A Carne-
gie Classification R1 insti-
tution, UNH partners with 
NASA, NOAA, NSF and 
NIH, and received $260 
million in competitive ex-

ternal funding in FY21 to 
further explore and define 
the frontiers of land, sea 
and space.

EAVES EARNS 
DEAN’S LIST 
HONORS

Jillian Eaves, of Re-
vere and daughter of Jane 
Page Puopolo and William 
Eaves, earned dean’s list 
honors at The University 
of Tampa for the Fall 2021 
semester. Eaves is major-
ing in Education-Elemen-
tary (K-6) BS. Students 
must maintain a GPA of 
3.75 or higher to be eligi-
ble for the dean’s list.

The University of Tam-
pa is a private, compre-
hensive university located 
on 110 acres on the river-
front in downtown Tampa. 
Known for academic ex-
cellence, personal atten-
tion and real-world expe-
rience in its undergraduate 
and graduate programs, 
the University serves 
more than 10,000 students 
from 50 states and most of 
the world’s 195 countries.

LOCAL STUDENTS 
EARN DEAN’S LIST 
RECOGNITION 
AT NORWICH 
UNIVERSITY

The following student 
has been recognized on 
the Dean’s list at Norwich 
University for the Fall 
2021 semester:

* Paul Vaudo, Revere
Full-time undergradu-

ate students, who earned 
a semester grade point 
average of at least 3.40 
are awarded Dean’s List 
honors.

Norwich University 
is a diversified academic 
institution that educates 
traditional-age students 
and adults in a Corps of 
Cadets and as civilians. 
Norwich offers a broad 
selection of tradition-
al and distance-learning 
programs culminating in 
Baccalaureate and Grad-
uate Degrees. Norwich 
University was founded 
in 1819 by Captain Al-
den Partridge of the U.S. 
Army and is the oldest 
private military college in 

the United States of Amer-
ica. Norwich is one of our 
nation’s six senior military 
colleges and the birthplace 
of the Reserve Officers’ 
Training Corps (ROTC). 
www.norwich.edu.

ENDICOTT 
COLLEGE 
ANNOUNCES 
LOCAL DEAN’S LIST 
STUDENTS 

Endicott College, the 
first college in the U.S. 
to require internships of 
its students, is pleased to 
announce its Fall 2021 
Dean’s List students. In 
order to qualify for the 
Dean’s List, a student 
must obtain a minimum 
grade point average of 
3.5, receive no letter grade 
below “C,” have no with-
drawal grades, and be en-
rolled in a minimum of 12 
credits for the semester.

The following Revere 
students have met these 
requirements:

Alexandra Burke, Nurs-
ing, daughter of Sandra 
Speziale-Burke

Ally Ciano, Graph-
ic Design, daughter of 
Corinne Ciano and Antho-
ny Ciano

Ihssan Makhloufi, Busi-
ness

Endicott College offers 
doctorate, master’s, bach-
elor’s, and associate de-
gree programs at its cam-
pus on the scenic coast of 
Beverly, Mass., with addi-
tional sites online and at 
U.S. and international lo-
cations. Endicott remains 
true to its founding prin-
ciple of integrating pro-
fessional and liberal arts 
education with internship 
opportunities across dis-
ciplines. For more, visit 
endicott.edu.

SALHI NAMED TO 
DEAN’S LIST AT WPI

Worcester Polytechnic 
Institute (WPI) has an-
nounced that Ilyas Salhi, 
of Revere, Massachusetts, 
a member of the class of 
2022 majoring in Robot-
ics Engineering (BS), was 
named to the university’s 
Dean’s List for academ-
ic excellence for the fall 
2021 semester.

A total of 2,054 un-
dergraduate students 
achieved the criteria re-
quired for WPI’s fall 2021 
Dean’s List. The criteria 
for the WPI Dean’s List 
differs from that of most 
other universities as WPI 
does not compute a grade 
point average (GPA). In-
stead, WPI defines the 
Dean’s List by the amount 
of work completed at the 
A level in courses and 
projects.

“WPI’s academic pro-
grams are rigorous and 
require a level of indepen-
dence beyond what is re-
quired in traditional cours-
es. WPI students work on 
open-ended problems for 
communities around the 
world. The problems are 
important and the impact 
is real” said dean of under-
graduate studies Arthur C. 
Heinricher. “Some of this 
nation’s best and brightest 
students come to WPI to 
study engineering and sci-
ence and business and the 
humanities. Those named 
to the Dean’s List have ex-
celled in all of their work, 
and we are exceptionally 
proud of these outstanding 
students.”

UW-MADISON 
ANNOUNCES FALL 
DEAN’S LIST 

The University of Wis-
consin-Madison has rec-
ognized students named to 
the Dean’s List for the fall 
semester of the 2021-2022 
academic year.

Students who achieve at 
a high level academically 
are recognized by the dean 
at the close of each semes-
ter. To be eligible for the 
Dean’s List, students must 
complete a minimum of 
12 graded degree cred-
its in that semester. Each 
university school or col-
lege sets its own GPA re-
quirements for students to 
be eligible to receive the 
distinction. Most call the 
honor “dean’s list”, but 
some grant the “Dean’s 
Honor List” and “Dean’s 
High Honor List.”

Erin Mahoney of Re-
vere and studying at  Col-
lege of Letters and Sci-
ence.

Human Rights Commission holds regular monthly meeting
By Journal Staff

The Revere Human 
Rights Commission 
(HRC) held its regular 
monthly meeting last 
Thursday, February 3, in 
the City Council Cham-
bers.

HRC chairperson Ja-
nine Grillo Marra and fel-
low commissioners Lynn 
Alexis, Rev. Timothy Bo-
gertman, Fire Chief Chris 
Bright, Chai Hossani, Ra-
chid Moukhabir, Kourou 
Pich, and Kathi Anne Re-
instein were in attendance 
for the meeting.

The meeting began with 
a Land Acknowledgement 
in which Marra presented 
a slide that stated, “We 
would like to acknowl-
edge the traditional over-
seers of this land on which 
this meeting takes place 
as well as honor what this 
land means to the culture 
and traditions of those 
who originally occupied 
this space. In addition, we 
extend a welcome to any 
aboriginal, Native Amer-
ican, and/or First Nation 
people joining us today.”

She then presented an-
other slide of an histori-
cal map of southern New 
England that, Grillo said, 
“Shows that the city of 
Revere is on the land of 
the Pawtucket Tribe.” 
While the slide remained 

on the screen, Marra guid-
ed the members through a 
meditative exercise.

The commissioners 
together then recited the 
HRC’s Mission State-
ment:

“The Mission of the 
Revere Human Rights 
Commission is to promote 
human and civil rights and 
empower all people of 
Revere by ensuring that 
everyone, especially the 
most vulnerable and mar-
ginalized, have equitable 
opportunities, equal ac-
cess, and are treated with 
dignity, respect, fairness, 
and justice.” 

The commission had 
two topics for discussion 
on its agenda.

The first was an up-
date of the banner at Re-
vere City Hall for Black 
History Month, which 
encompasses the month 
of February. Last year’s 
banner showed an image 
of Dr. Martin Luther King 
Jr. The HRC had recom-
mended that the banner 
for this year include other 
historic Black individuals. 

Although this year’s 
banner does not include 
King, it includes photos of 
Malcolm X, Rosa Parks, 
Crystal LaBeija, Andre 
Leon Talley, Maya An-
gelou, Angela Davis, and 
Nelson Mandela.

Dr. Maritsa Barros, 

EdD, the city’s newly-ap-
pointed Chief Officer of 
Talent and Culture and the 
new Executive Director 
of the HRC, then spoke 
about the banner and of 
other events celebrating 
Black history not only in 
February, but throughout 
the year.

Barros announced 
that there will be a Black 
History Month Expres-
sion Contest in which the 
Revere Public Library is 
joining with the schools 
to conduct a contest 
among the city’s school-
children to create an ex-
pressive piece, whether 
through poetry, video, or 
art, that reflects Black his-
tory. There will be three 
prize winners. More infor-
mation regarding the con-
test will be forthcoming 

The commission mem-
bers then added their 
thoughts on the banner 
and the contest, with all of 
the members expressing 
their support and thanks 
for the work that went 
into producing the ban-
ner, which principally was 
the work of commission 
member Chai Hossani.

Some of the commis-
sion members suggested 
that the names of the his-
torical figures on the ban-
ner should be included.

Barros then introduced 
herself to the members.

“I am a social justice 
warrior,” said Barros, who 
said that her choice of pro-
fession has been her life’s 
calling.

Barros, who previous-
ly worked in the City of 
Framingham as that city’s 
first diversity, equity, and 
inclusion officer for the 
past 18 months before 
coming to Revere, said 
she is in the process of 
meeting with Revere res-
idents and city officials 
to develop a five-point ac-
tion plan.

She emphasized that 
her broad goal, “....is to 
align our racial and equi-
ty vision for the city with 
Mayor Arrigo’s overall vi-
sion for the City of Revere 
and how do we infuse and 
merge those two visions. 
Mayor Arrigo’s vision of 
increasing a sense of be-
longing and representation 
in the city is the broad um-
brella for working toward 
the shared vision that we 
want to accomplish...
and toward bridging the 
gap to increase opportu-
nity for all residents, es-
pecially those who have 
been marginalized.”

Barros was warmly 
welcomed by the commis-
sioners and applauded for 
her obvious energy and 
enthusiasm for the job, 
with Hossani adding, “We 
need to change the mind-

sets of people in Revere 
to become a lot more 
progressive, which can 
be a lot more challenging 
because it is really hard 
to change something that 
most likely is generation-
al.”

The commission then 
revisited the topic of the 
“HRC Meeting Agree-
ments (Shared Inten-
tions),” which initially 
were presented at the 
December meeting. The 
agreements essentially are 
guidelines for conduct by 
the commissioners and 
members of the public 
to follow at the commis-
sion’s meetings.

Marra suggested an ad-
ditional agreement for the 
commissioners’ consider-
ation.

“Respect the role of 
the chair and the sound 
of the gavel, which basi-
cally means, ‘Stop’,” said 
Marra. “It’s a signal that 
the meeting is not pro-
gressing in a meaningful 
way.”

Pich also wanted to add 
to the agreement the fol-
lowing shared intention, 
“Speak and listen from the 
heart.”

The commission then 
discussed the extent to 
which the communi-
ty-at-large should have in-
put into the establishment 
of the shared intentions.

Grillo opined that the 
commission needed to 
discuss the issue further 
and that a subcommittee 
should look at the matter 
and report back at the next 
meeting. The full commis-
sion voted to have Grillo, 
Bogertman, and Barros re-
view the shared intentions 
and report back at the next 
meeting.

Grillo said she will 
meet with City Clerk Ash-
ley Melnyk to determine 
whether there already are 
protocols in place for city 
boards to follow and how 
to incorporate those proto-
cols into what the HRC is 
trying to accomplish with 
its own set of shared in-
tentions.

In the final piece of 
business for the evening, 
Grillo thanked Reuben 
Kantor, the Chief Innova-
tion Officer in the Revere 
Office of Innovation and 
Data Management, for his 
efforts in helping the HRC 
get off the ground since 
it was reinstated by May-
or Arrigo in 2020. Howev-
er, with Barros’s appoint-
ment and her assumption 
of the duties of Executive 
Director to the HRC, Kan-
tor’s services no longer 
will be needed by the 
commission.

The next meeting of the 
HRC is set for Thursday, 
March 3.
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LEGAL NOTICES
LEGAL NOTICE

Atlantis Towing 
851 Broadway 

P.o. Box418
Revere Ma 02151

781-485-1800    
 ABANDON VEHICLE LIST 

THE FOLLOWING 
VEHICLES HAVE BEEN 
ABANDONED AND 
ARE SCHEDULED FOR 
DISPOSAL.
(ie. Scraped, Sold, 
Junked) or CoPart
The owners and lien 
holders have been 
notified to recover their 
vehicles.
2003 JEEP 
#1J4GW48S93C588469 
2008 INFINITI
#JNKAJ09F58M352048
2018 BMW 
#WBA7F2C57JG423468 
2007 TOYOTA 
#5TDBK22C77S007184 
2016 DODGE
#3C4PDDBG1GT163466 
18 RAM 
# 1C6RR6FT7JS193388      
2018 MERCEDES
#WDDUG6EB0JA347906
2007 TOYOTA 
#5TDBK22C77S007184 
2018 BMW 
#WBA4Z3C52JEC47945 
02/09/2022,02/16/20

22,02/23/2022
R

LEGAL NOTICE
Atlantis Towing 
851 Broadway 

P.o. Box418
Revere Ma 02151

781-485-1800    
ABANDON VEHICLE LIST 

THE FOLLOWING 
VEHICLES HAVE BEEN 
ABANDONED AND 
ARE SCHEDULED FOR 
DISPOSAL.
(ie. Scraped, Sold, 
Junked) or CoPart
The owners and lien 
holders have been 
notified to recover their 
vehicles.
2003 JEEP
#1J4GW48S93C588469 
2008 INFINITI
# JNKAJ09F58M352048
2012 MERCEDES
#4JGBF2FE6CA793630 
2020 FORD
#1FMCU9G6XLUA88922 
2011 CHEVY
#1GNKVLED9BJ157621 
1/26/2022, 2/2/2022, 

2/9/2022
R

LEGAL NOTICE
COMMONWEALTH 

OF MASSACHUSETTS
THE TRIAL COURT

PROBATE AND
FAMILY COURT
Suffolk Probate

And Family Court
24 New Chardon St.
Boston, MA 02114
(617)788-8300

CITATION ON 
PETITION FOR

FORMAL
ADJUDICATION

Docket No.
SU21P1450EA

Estate of:
Louise A.
Antenasio

Date of Death:
05/03/2011

To all interested persons:
A Petition for Formal De-
termination of Heirs has 
been filed by Cynthia A. 
Tranfaglia of Lynnfield, 
MA requesting that the 
court enter a formal 
Decree and Order and 
for such other relief as 
requested in the Petition.
IMPORTANT NOTICE 

You have the right to 
obtain a copy of the Pe-
tition from the Petitioner 
or at the Court. You have 
a right to object to this 
proceeding. To do so, you 
or your attorney must 
file a written appearance 
and objection at this 
Court before: 10:00 a.m. 
on the return day of 
03/17/2022.
This is NOT a hearing 
date, but a deadline by 
which you must file a 
written appearance and 
objection if you object 
to this proceeding. If 
you fail to file a timely 
written appearance and 
objection followed by an 
affidavit of objections 
within thirty (30) days 
of the return day, action 
may be taken without 
further notice to you.
UNSUPERVISED 
ADMINISTRATION UNDER 
THE MASSACHUSETTS 
UNIFORM PROBATE CODE 
(MUPC)

A Personal Representa-
tive appointed under the 
MUPC in an unsupervised 
administration is not 
required to file an inven-
tory or annual accounts 
with the Court. Persons 
interested in the estate 
are entitled to notice 
regarding the administra-
tion directly from the 
Personal Representative 
and may petition the 
Court in any matter 
relating to the estate, 
including the distribution 
of assets and expenses of 
administration.
WITNESS, Hon. Brian J. 
Dunn, First Justice of this 
Court.
Date: February 07, 2022
Felix D. Arroyo
Register of Probate

2/09/22
R

LEGAL NOTICE
Public Hearing Notice

City of Revere, MA
Notice is hereby 
given that the Revere 
City Council will conduct 
a public hearing on Mon-
day evening, February 
28, 2022 at 6:00 p.m. 
in the City Councillor 
Joseph A. DelGrosso City 
Council Chamber, Revere 
City Hall, 281 Broadway, 
Revere, MA 02151 on 
the following proposed 
amendment to the 
Revised Ordinances of 
the City of Revere:
Be it ordained by the City 
of Revere as follows:
An Ordinance Amending 
the Time Requirements 
for the Placement of 
Trash for Curbside 
Collection
Section 1.  Section 
8.06.030D Time, 
Requirements for the 
Placement of Trash for 
Curbside Collection; time 
and method is hereby 
amended by deleting 
the first sentence and 
inserting in place 
thereof, “Trash carts and 
containers authorized for 
curbside collection shall 
be placed for curbside 
collection no earlier 
than 5:00 p.m. on the 
day before scheduled 
collection and no later 
than 7:00 a.m. on the 
day of collection from 
April 1st to October 31st 
and no earlier than 4 
p.m. on the day before 
scheduled collection and 
no later than 7 a.m. on 
the day of collection from 
November 1st to March 
31st.”
A copy of the afore-
mentioned proposed 
ordinance amendment 
is on file and available 
for public inspection in 
the Office of the City 
Clerk, Revere City Hall, 
Revere, Massachusetts 
02151, Monday through 
Thursday from 8:15 A.M. 
to 5:00 P.M. and Friday 
8:15 A.M. to 12:15 P.M.

02/09/22
R

LEGAL NOTICE
Public Hearing Notice

City of Revere, MA
Notice is hereby 
given that the Revere 
City Council will conduct 
a public hearing on Mon-
day evening, February 
28, 2022 at 6:00 p.m. 
in the City Councillor 
Joseph A. DelGrosso City 
Council Chamber, Revere 
City Hall, 281 Broadway, 
Revere, MA 02151 on 
the following proposed 
amendment to the 
Revised Ordinances of 
the City of Revere:
Be it ordained by the City 
of Revere as follows:
AN ORDINANCE FURTHER 
AMENDING TITLE 12 OF 
THE ORDINANCES OF THE 
CITY OF REVERE.RELATIVE 
TO DRAIN LAYERS.
SECTION 1.  Title 12 of 
the Revised Ordinances 
of the city of Revere is 
hereby amended by 
inserting the following 
new chapter and sections:
Chapter 12.18 – DRAIN 
LAYERS
12.18.010 – Definition.
“Drain layer” is a 
general term applied to 
a licensed professional, 
engaged in the business 
of installing sanitary 
sewer pipes, water distri-
bution pipes, stormwater 
pipes, natural gas pipes, 
electric conduit, including 
geotechnical subsurface 
exploration, and any/

all underground and 
subsurface utilities.  Such 
utilities include main line 
pipes as well as public or 
private service line pipes, 
and all related connec-
tions and appurtenances. 
12.18.020 – Approval; 
applications; licensing.
A.Consistent with chapter 
13.08, all drain layers 
must be licensed and/or 
approved by the director 
of public works and the 
city engineer prior to 
commencing any work 
within the city of Revere.  
The director of public 
works and the city engi-
neer may license such 
drain layers as apply and 
are found competent.  
No person other than 
a licensed drain layer 
shall construct, repair, 
otherwise connect to 
or excavate for such 
purpose any utility within 
the City’s right of way 
nor perform any type of 
subsurface exploration 
and/or borings of any 
kind 
B.All applications for 
the construction, repair, 
or alteration of utilities 
for private use within 
the City’s right of way, 
and their entrance into 
common utilities, shall 
be made to the director 
of public works, and 
shall be in such form as 
he/she shall prescribe, 
and shall be approved 
by the city engineer.  All 
such utilities for private 
use within the City’s 
right of way and their 
entrances into common 
utility systems shall be 
constructed, connected, 
maintained, and kept 
in repair by a licensed 
private drain layer 
hired or employed by 
the applicant in such 
manner as the director 
of public works and/or 
city engineer may from 
time to time determine.  
The cost of any work so 
constructed, maintained, 
or repaired shall be paid 
by the applicant therefor.
II.AN ORDINANCE FUR-
THER AMENDING TITLE 13 
OF THE ORDINANCES OF 
THE CITY OF REVERE.
SECTION 1.  Title 13, 
Chapter 13.08, Section 
13.08.270 of the Revised 
Ordinances of the city 
of Revere is hereby 
amended by deleting this 
section in its entirety and 
inserting in place thereof 
the following:
13.08.270 – Sewer layer; 
drain layer.
See 12.18.010.
SECTION 3.Title 13, 
Chapter 13.08, Section 
13.08.300 of the Revised 
Ordinances of the city 
of Revere is hereby 
amended by deleting this 
section in its entirety and 
inserting in place thereof 
the following:
13.08.300 – Director of 
public works.
“Director of public 
works” refers to the 
head of the public works 
department of the city 
or his or her authorized 
agent, deputy or repre-
sentative.
SECTION 3.  Title 13, 
Chapter 13.08, Section 
13.08.355 of the Revised 
Ordinances of the city of 
Revere is hereby amend-
ed by deleting the words 
in the first sentence “by 
the city engineer,” and 
inserting in place thereof 
“by the director of 
public works and the city 
engineer.”
SECTION 4.  Title 13, 
Chapter 13.08, Section 
13.08.360 of the Revised 
Ordinances of the city of 
Revere is hereby amend-
ed by deleting the words 
“superintendent of public 
works” throughout and 
inserting in place thereof 
the words “director of 
public works.”
SECTION 5.  Title 13, 
Chapter 13.08, Section 
13.08.360 of the Revised 
Ordinances of the city of 
Revere is hereby amend-
ed by deleting the first 
word “Applications” and 
inserting in place thereof 
the words “Consistent 
with section 12.18.020, 
applications.”
SECTION 6.  Title 13, 
Chapter 13.08, Section 
13.08.365 of the Revised 
Ordinances of the city of 
Revere is hereby amend-
ed by deleting the words 
“sewer layer” throughout 
and inserting in place 

thereof the words “drain 
layer.”
SECTION 7.  Title 13, 
Chapter 13.08, Section 
13.08.365 of the Revised 
Ordinances of the city 
of Revere is hereby 
amended by deleting the 
words “superintendent 
of public works” and 
inserting in place thereof 
the words “director of 
public works and/or the 
city engineer.”
SECTION 8.  Title 13, 
Chapter 13.08, Section 
13.08.375 of the Revised 
Ordinances of the city 
of Revere is hereby 
amended by deleting the 
words “sewer layer” and 
inserting in place thereof 
the words “drain layer.”
SECTION 9.  Title 13, 
Chapter 13.08, Section 
13.08.380 of the Revised 
Ordinances of the city of 
Revere is hereby amend-
ed by deleting the words 
“superintendent of public 
works” throughout and 
inserting in place thereof 
the words “director of 
public works and/or the 
city engineer.”
SECTION 10.  Title 13, 
Chapter 13.08, Section 
13.08.380 of the Revised 
Ordinances of the city 
of Revere is hereby 
amended by deleting the 
words “sewer layer” and 
inserting in place thereof 
the words “drain layer.”
SECTION 11.  Title 13, 
Chapter 13.08, Section 
13.08.385 of the Revised 
Ordinances of the city 
of Revere is hereby 
amended by deleting the 
words “superintendent 
of public works” and 
inserting in place thereof 
the words “director of 
public works and/or the 
city engineer.”
SECTION 12.  Title 13, 
Chapter 13.08, Section 
13.08.395 of the Revised 
Ordinances of the city of 
Revere is hereby amend-
ed by deleting the words 
“city engineer” and 
inserting in place thereof 
the words “director of 
public works and/or the 
city engineer.”
SECTION 13.  Title 13, 
Chapter 13.08, Section 
13.08.400 of the Revised 
Ordinances of the city of 
Revere is hereby amend-
ed by deleting the words 
“superintendent of public 
works” throughout and 
inserting in place thereof 
the words “director of 
public works.”
SECTION 14.  Title 13, 
Chapter 13.08, Section 
13.08.405 of the Revised 
Ordinances of the city 
of Revere is hereby 
amended by deleting the 
words “superintendent 
of public works” and 
inserting in place thereof 
the words “director of 
public works.”
SECTION 15.  Title 13, 
Chapter 13.08, Section 
13.08.420 of the Revised 
Ordinances of the city of 
Revere is hereby amend-
ed by deleting the words 
“superintendent of public 
works” throughout and 
inserting in place thereof 
the words “director of 
public works.”
SECTION 16.  Title 13, 
Chapter 13.08, Section 
13.08.420 of the Revised 
Ordinances of the city 
of Revere is hereby 
amended by deleting the 
words “sewer layer” and 
inserting in place thereof 
the words “drain layer.”
SECTION 17.  Title 13, 
Chapter 13.08, Section 
13.08.425 of the Revised 
Ordinances of the city of 
Revere is hereby amend-
ed by deleting the words 
“sewer layer” throughout 
and inserting in place 
thereof the words “drain 
layer.”
SECTION 18.  Title 13, 
Chapter 13.08, Section 
13.08.425 of the Revised 
Ordinances of the city of 
Revere is hereby amend-
ed by deleting the words 
“superintendent of public 
works” throughout and 
inserting in place thereof 
the words “director of 
public works.”
SECTION 19.  Title 13, 
Chapter 13.08, Section 
13.08.430 of the Revised 
Ordinances of the city of 
Revere is hereby amend-
ed by deleting the words 
“superintendent” and 
inserting in place thereof 
the words “director of 
public works.”
SECTION 20.  Title 13, 

Chapter 13.08, Section 
13.08.435 of the Revised 
Ordinances of the city 
of Revere is hereby 
amended by deleting the 
words “city council” and 
inserting in place thereof 
the words “director of 
public works and the city 
engineer.”
SECTION 21.  Title 13, 
Chapter 13.08, Section 
13.08.435 of the Revised 
Ordinances of the city of 
Revere is hereby amend-
ed by deleting the words 
“sewer layer” throughout 
and inserting in place 
thereof the words “drain 
layer.”
SECTION 22.  Title 13, 
Chapter 13.08, Section 
13.08.445 of the Revised 
Ordinances of the city 
of Revere is hereby 
amended by deleting the 
words “sewer layer” and 
inserting in place thereof 
the words “drain layer.”
A copy of the afore-
mentioned proposed 
ordinance amendment 
is on file and available 
for public inspection in 
the Office of the City 
Clerk, Revere City Hall, 
Revere, Massachusetts 
02151, Monday through 
Thursday from 8:15 A.M. 
to 5:00 P.M. and Friday 
8:15 A.M. to 12:15 P.M.
Revere Journal

02/09/22
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LEGAL NOTICE
C-22-01

PUBLIC HEARING
Notice is hereby given 
in accordance with the 
provisions of Chapter 
40A of the Massachu-
setts General Laws and 
Sections 17.40.020 and 
17.40.030 of the Revised 
Ordinances of the City of 
Revere that the Revere 
City Council will conduct 
a public hearing on Mon-
day evening, February 
28, 2022 at 6:00 P.M. 
in the City Councillor 
Joseph A. DelGrosso City 
Council Chamber, Revere 
City Hall, 281 Broadway, 
Revere, MA 02151 on the 
application of Broadway 
Capital CDPM, Inc., 
932 Broadway, Unit 
1, Chelsea, MA 02150, 
requesting a special 
permit from the Revere 
City Council for the exten-
sion and alteration of a 
nonconforming structure 
and use to enable the 
appellant to convert a 
former nursing home 
to a 72 unit mixed use 
development consisting 
of 71 residential units 
and 1 office at 133 
Salem Street, Revere, MA 
02151. 
A copy of the aforemen-
tioned proposed plan and 
application (C-22-01) is 
on file and available for 
public inspection in the 
office of the City Clerk, 
Revere City Hall, Revere, 
Massachusetts, Monday 
through Thursday from 
8:15 A.M. to 5:00 P.M. 
and Friday from 8:15 
A.M. to 12:15 P.M.
Attest:
Ashley E. Melnik 
City Clerk

02/09/2022
02/16/2022

R

LEGAL NOTICE
CITY OF REVERE

SCHOOL DEPARTMENT
INVITATION FOR BIDS

BOILER REPLACEMENT AT 
THE BEACHMONT VETER-
ANS MEMORIAL SCHOOL
BID NO: SCH-2022-1001
THIS PROJECT IS BEING 

ELECTRONICALLY BID AND 
HARD COPY BIDS WILL 

NOT BE
ACCEPTED.

Please review the 
instructions in the bid 
documents on how to 
register as an electronic 
bidder.  The bids are 
to be prepared and 
submitted at www.biddoc-
sonline.com.
Tutorials and instructions 
on how to complete the 
electronic bid documents 
are available online 
(click on the “Tutorial” 
tab at the bottom footer).
The CITY OF REVERE, 
the Awarding Authority, 
invites Trade Con-
tractors and Prime 
HVAC Contractors to 
submit bids for the Boiler 
Replacement Project 
and associated work at 

the Beachmont Veterans 
Memorial School in 
Revere, MA (Bid/Contract 
No. SCH-2022-1001), 
in accordance with the 
documents prepared by 
CGKV Architects, Inc.
The Work, including all 
alternates for the project, 
is estimated to cost 
$2,000,000.
The Project Team includes 
the Design Firm of 
CGKV Architects, Inc., 
Cambridge, MA and the 
Owner’s
Project Management 
firm of PMA Consultants, 
Braintree, MA.
In order to be eligible 
and responsible to bid 
on this project, all Filed 
Sub-Bidders and Prime 
HVAC
General Contractors must 
be DCAMM certified and 
bidders must include a 
current DCAMM Certifi-
cate of Eligibility and a 
signed DCAMM Update 
Statement as required by 
M.G.L c.149, §44D.
List of Filed Sub-Trades:
Masonry Work
Roofing and Flashing
Plumbing
Electrical
All Bids are to be 
prepared and submitted 
electronically online at 
www.biddocsonline.com 
and received
no later than the dates 
and times specified 
below.
Filed Sub-Bids for the 
trades listed above will 
be received until 2:00 
PM, Thursday, February 
24, 2022 and publicly 
opened on-line, forth-
with.
General Bids will be 
received until 2:00 
PM, Thursday, March 
10, 2022 and publicly 
opened on-line,
forthwith. Upon 
notification and pending 
coordination with the 
Owner, the selected 
Contractor may have
access to the site shortly 
thereafter.
A Pre-Bid Conference is 
scheduled for February 
16, 2022, 10:00 a.m., at 
the Beachmont Veterans 
Memorial School, 15 
Everard Street, Revere, 
MA 02151.  Attendees 
should park in the lot 
to the southwest of the 
school and meet outside 
the boiler room.  Mask-
ing and other COVID-19 
protocols are required.
Bids shall be accompa-
nied by a bid deposit that 
is not less than five (5%) 
of the greatest possible 
bid amount (considering 
all alternates), payable 
to the City of Revere.
Section 000510 – 
Certifications for Public 
Construction Contracts 
must be submitted with 
all Bids.
After 10:00 AM on Febru-
ary 9, 2022, Bid Forms 
and Contract Documents 
will be available for view
electronically and down-
load at www.biddocson-
line.com.  Hardcopies can 
be requested at Nashoba 
Blue, Inc. for $75.00 
per set (maximum of 2 
sets), payable to BidDocs 
Online Inc.  Deposits may 
be electronically paid 
or paid by check. This 
deposit will be refunded 
for up to two sets upon 
return of the sets in 
good condition within 
thirty days of receipt 
of Bids. Otherwise, the 
deposit shall be the 
property of the Awarding 
Authority. For additional 
information refer to the 
“Instructions to Bidders”
in the Construction 
Documents.
(Bid Documents are also 
available for viewing, but 
not removal, at the City 
Purchasing Department, 
281 Broadway, Revere, 
MA 02151.)
Bidders requesting Bid 
Documents to be mailed 
to them shall provide 
a check in the amount 
of $40.00 for each set 
for UPS Ground (or $ 
65.00 per set for UPS 
Overnight), payable 
to BidDocs Online, Inc. 
to cover mailing and 
handling costs.
Bidding procedures shall 
be in accordance with the 
provisions of Massachu-
setts General Laws,
Chapter 149, Sections 
44A - 44L inclusive, 
as amended, and all 
applicable statutes.

Minimum wage rates 
have been established 
for the project by the 
Commissioner of Labor 
and Industries
for the Commonwealth 
of Massachusetts as 
set forth in the Bid 
Documents as required 
by M.G.L. c.l49
§§26 to 27H inclusive.
General bidders are 
encouraged to contract 
with minority and wom-
en-owned businesses as 
certified by the Supplier 
Diversity Office (SDO). 
The combined participa-
tion goal reserved for 
such enterprises shall 
not be less than 10.4% 
of the final contract 
price including accepted 
alternates.
Any unauthorized 
communication or contact 
with the public agency 
outside of official Pre-Bid 
Information Session is 
prohibited.
All inquiries should be 
submitted in writing 
to the Designer, Jason 
Knutson, AIA, CGKV Ar-
chitects, Inc. via email to 
jknutson@cgkvarchitects.
com at least five working 
days before the date set 
for the receipt of bids.
The right is reserved 
by the City of Revere to 
reject any or all Bids if it 
be in the public interest 
so to do.

2/09/22
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LEGAL NOTICE
NOTICE OF MONTHLY 

BOARD MEETING
Notice is hereby given in 
accordance with Section 
23A of Chapter 38 of 
the General Laws, that 
a meeting of the Revere 
Housing Authority will 
be held at 6:30 p.m. on 
Wednesday, February 
16, 2022 at 70 Cooledge 
Street, Revere, Massa-
chusetts.  
REVERE HOUSING 
AUTHORITY
By:
Patricia E. Duffy
Interim Executive Director
DATED:  02/03/2022

2/09/22
R

LEGAL NOTICE
MORTGAGEE’S SALE OF 

REAL ESTATE
By virtue of and in 
execution of the Power 
of Sale contained in a 
certain mortgage given 
by Frank V. Antrim to 
Mortgage Electronic 
Registration Systems, 
Inc., as mortgagee, 
solely as a nominee for 
Countrywide Bank, N.A., 
dated May 30, 2006 
and recorded in Suffolk 
County Registry of Deeds 
in Book 39739, Page 
281 (the “Mortgage”) 
of which mortgage HSBC 
Bank USA, National 
Association, as Trustee 
for Holders of Deutsche 
Alt-A Securities Mortgage 
Loan Trust, Mortgage 
Pass-Through Certificates, 
Series 2006-OA1 is the 
present holder by As-
signment from Mortgage 
Electronic Registration 
Systems, Inc. (“MERS”) 
acting solely as nominee 
for lender (Countrywide 
Bank, N.A.) and lender’s 
successors and assigns to 
HSBC Bank USA, National 
Association, as Trustee 
for Holders of Deutsche 
Alt-A Securities Mortgage 
Loan Trust, Mortgage 
Pass-Through Certificates, 
Series 2006-OA1 dated 
November 19, 2010 and 
recorded at said Registry 
of Deeds in Book 47293, 
Page 113, for breach 
of conditions of said 
mortgage and for the 
purpose of foreclosing 
the same, the mortgaged 
premises located at 95 
Stark Avenue, Revere, 
MA 02151 will be sold 
at a Public Auction at 
12:00 PM on March 8, 
2022, at the mort-
gaged premises, more 
particularly described 
below, all and singular 
the premises described in 
said mortgage, to wit:
The land with the build-
ings thereon situated in 
Revere, Suffolk County, 
Massachusetts and 
bounded and described 
as follows:
NORTHWESTERLY: by 
Stark Avenue, Eighty and 
00/100 (80.00) feet;

NORTHEASTERLY: by Lots 
238 and 239, Ninety and 
00/100 (90.00) feet;
SOUTHEASTERLY: by Lots 
257 and 256, Eighty and 
00/100 (80.00) feet; 
and,
SOUTHWESTERLY: by Lot 
A, Ninety and 00/100 
(90.00) feet.
Containing 7,200 square 
feet, more or less.
The above described land 
is shown as Lot B on a 
“Plan of Subdivision in 
Revere, Massachusetts” 
dated May 14, 1955 by 
David Calichman, Reg-
istered Land Surveyor, 
recorded in Book 7059, 
Page 1.
Subject to and with the 
benefit of easements 
restrictions, reservations 
and rights of way of 
record, insofar as they 
are now in force and 
applicable.
For mortgagor’s title see 
deed recorded with the 
Suffolk County Registry 
of Deeds in Book 34812, 
Page 335.
The premises will be sold 
subject to any and all 
unpaid taxes and other 
municipal assessments 
and liens, and subject 
to prior liens or other 
enforceable encumbranc-
es of record entitled to 
precedence over this 
mortgage, and subject 
to and with the benefit 
of all easements, restric-
tions, reservations and 
conditions of record and 
subject to all tenancies 
and/or rights of parties 
in possession.
Terms of the Sale:  Ca-
shier’s or certified check 
in the sum of $5,000.00 
as a deposit must be 
shown at the time and 
place of the sale in order 
to qualify as a bidder 
(the mortgage holder 
and its designee(s) 
are exempt from this 
requirement); high 
bidder to sign written 
Memorandum of Sale 
upon acceptance of bid; 
balance of purchase 
price payable by certified 
check in thirty (30) days 
from the date of the sale 
at the offices of mort-
gagee’s attorney, Korde 
& Associates, P.C., 900 
Chelmsford Street, Suite 
3102, Lowell, MA or such 
other time as may be 
designated by mortgag-
ee.  The description for 
the premises contained 
in said mortgage shall 
control in the event of 
a typographical error in 
this publication.
Other terms to be 
announced at the sale.
HSBC Bank USA, National 
Association, as Trustee 
for Holders of Deutsche 
Alt-A Securities Mortgage 
Loan Trust, Mortgage 
Pass-Through Certificates, 
Series 2006-OA1
Korde & Associates, P.C.
900 Chelmsford Street
Suite 3102
Lowell, MA 01851
(978) 256-1500
Antrim, Estate of, Frank 
V., 19-035983

2/09/22, 2/16/22, 
2/23/22
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LEGAL NOTICE
MORTGAGEE’S SALE OF 

REAL ESTATE
By virtue of and in 
execution of the Power 
of Sale contained in 
a certain mortgage 
given by Carl Savoia to 
Mortgage Electronic Reg-
istration Systems, Inc., 
as mortgagee, acting 
solely as a nominee for 
American Brokers Con-
duit, dated May 30, 2006 
and recorded in Suffolk 
County Registry of Deeds 
in Book 39882, Page 
101 (the “Mortgage”), 
as affected by a Reforma-
tion Order dated January 
26, 2018, and recorded 
at said Registry of Deeds 
in Book 59195, Page 
226 of which mortgage 
Deutsche Bank National 
Trust Company, as Trust-
ee for American Home 
Mortgage Assets Trust 
2006-2, Mortgage-Backed 
Pass-Through Certificates 
Series 2006-2 is the pres-
ent holder by Assignment 
from Mortgage Electronic 
Registration Systems, 
Inc. acting solely as a 
nominee for American 
Brokers Conduit, its 
successors and assigns to 
Deutsche Bank National 

Trust Company, as Trust-
ee for American Home 
Mortgage Assets Trust 
2006-2, Mortgage-Backed 
Pass-Through Certificates 
Series 2006-2 dated 
October 8, 2010 and 
recorded at said Registry 
of Deeds in Book 52567, 
Page 268, for breach 
of conditions of said 
mortgage and for the 
purpose of foreclosing 
the same, the mortgaged 
premises located at 73 
Victoria Street, Revere, 
MA 02151 will be sold 
at a Public Auction at 
12:00 PM on March 1, 
2022, at the mort-
gaged premises, more 
particularly described 
below, all and singular 
the premises described in 
said mortgage, to wit:
The following described 
real property situate 
in the City of Revere, 
County of Suffolk, and 
Commonwealth of 
Massachusetts, to wit:
THE LAND WITH THE 
BUILDINGS THEREON 
SITUATED IN REVERE, 
COUNTY OF SUFFOLK, 
AND BEING SHOWN AS 
LOT 36 AND PART OF 
LOT 34 ON VICTORIA 
STREET ON A PLAN OF 
SUBDIVISION OF LAND 
REVERE MASSACHUSETTS, 
DATED DECEMBER 16, 
1944, CALICHMAN 
AND CALLAGHER, CIVIL 
ENGINEERS, RECORDED 
WITH SUFFOLK DEEDS 
BOOK 6135, PAGE 266 
AND BOUNDED AND 
DESCRIBED AS FOLLOWS:
SOUTHEASTERLY BY 
VICTORIA STREET, AS 
SHOWN ON SAID PLAN, 
FORTY-TWO (42) FEET;
SOUTHWESTERLY BY LOT 
37, AS SHOWN ON SAID 
PLAN, EIGHTY-FIVE (85) 
FEET;
NORTHWESTERLY BY PART 
OF LOT 40, LOT 41, AND 
PART OF LOT 42 ON PLAN 
RECORDED IN BOOK 
3440, END, FORTY-TWO 
(42) FEET; AND
NORTHEASTERLY BY LOT 
PT. 34 ON SAID FIRST 
MENTIONED PLAN, 
EIGHTY-FIVE (85) FEET.
CONTAINING 3,750 
SQUARE FEET OF LAND 
MORE OR LESS.
For mortgagor’s title see 
deed recorded with the 
Suffolk County Registry 
of Deeds in Book 28783, 
Page 224.
The premises will be sold 
subject to any and all 
unpaid taxes and other 
municipal assessments 
and liens, and subject 
to prior liens or other 
enforceable encumbranc-
es of record entitled to 
precedence over this 
mortgage, and subject 
to and with the benefit 
of all easements, restric-
tions, reservations and 
conditions of record and 
subject to all tenancies 
and/or rights of parties 
in possession.
Terms of the Sale:  Ca-
shier’s or certified check 
in the sum of $5,000.00 
as a deposit must be 
shown at the time and 
place of the sale in order 
to qualify as a bidder 
(the mortgage holder 
and its designee(s) 
are exempt from this 
requirement); high 
bidder to sign written 
Memorandum of Sale 
upon acceptance of bid; 
balance of purchase 
price payable by certified 
check in thirty (30) days 
from the date of the sale 
at the offices of mort-
gagee’s attorney, Korde 
& Associates, P.C., 900 
Chelmsford Street, Suite 
3102, Lowell, MA or such 
other time as may be 
designated by mortgag-
ee.  The description for 
the premises contained 
in said mortgage shall 
control in the event of 
a typographical error in 
this publication.
Other terms to be 
announced at the sale.
Deutsche Bank National 
Trust Company, as Trust-
ee for American Home 
Mortgage Assets Trust 
2006-2, Mortgage-Backed 
Pass-Through Certificates 
Series 2006-2
Korde & Associates, P.C.
900 Chelmsford Street
Suite 3102
Lowell, MA 01851
(978) 256-1500
Savoia, Carl, 10-003121

2/02/22, 2/09/22, 
2/16/22
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 NEED TO RUN A 
LEGAL NOTICE?

DON’T FORGET TO CHECK WITH THE 
COURTS TO SEE IF YOU QUALIFY FOR A 

FEE WAIVER!
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LOT of winemaking 
Equip.-Ital. Corker, 
Carboys(3), demijohn, 

bottles(5),hydrometer, 
many corks/sleeves, 
bottle tree & more. 

$150 or B.R.O. Mike 
617-721-9138
1/26

Looking for new 
hires? 
Advertise in our Clas-

sified section! Reach 
your neighborhood 
and surrounding com-

munities for one low 
cost! Call 781-485-
0588.___________

SELLING YOUR AUTO? 
Call for our 4 week 
special! Call 781-485-
0588.

___________
NEED TO SELL Your 
House? Call to reach 
over 50,000 readers. 

Call 781-485-0588 or 
fax the ad to 781-485-
1403

FOR SALE LISTINGS

Revere • Everett • Winthrop • Lynn • East Boston • Chelsea • Charlestown

Independent Newspaper Group Classifieds

CLEANING SERVICES CONSTRUCTION HANDYMAN 
& HOME 

IMPROVEMENT

2 col. x 1 inch
$120.00

For 3 Months
($10 Per Week)

FENCINGLANDSCAPING

John J. Recca 
Painting

Interior/Exterior 
Commercial/Residential

Fully Insured 
Quality Work

Reasonable Rates   
Free Estimates

781-241-2454

Nick 
D’Agostino
Professional 

Painter
Cell: 

617-270-3178
Fully Insured
Free Estimates

mpressive
Plumbing & Heating

Showroom SaleS & Service

licenSed + inSured. maSter lic no 12945.

Daren
DiBartolomeo24 Hour emergency service

     331 BroaDway, 
     revere, ma 02151

781-284-9555

NO JOB
TO SMALL
Fully Insured

Jay Olivia
781-844-1133

Z Best 
Enterprises
Expert Installation 

and Repair
• Stockade • Cedar Board 

• Chain Link Fences
• Vinyl Fences 

30 years experience
FREE ESTIMATES

Call the rest, 
then call Z Best

BOB CAPOCCIA
617-799-7660
781-284-1491

ASPHALT/PAVING

G Curb Cuts G Landscaping G Water Lines G Excavation
G Concrete Foundations G Retaining Walls G Stone Delivery

G Bobcat Service G Concrete G Seal CoatG Sewer Lines G Free Fill
BOB 781-284-6311

617-A-S-P-H-A-L-T
Family Operated

Since 1963

ASPHALT PAVING - CONSTRUCTION

R. SASSO & SONS

1 col. x 
1 inch
$60.00

1 col. x 
1 inch
$60.00

CONTRACTING

Painting and Landcaping
Residential Painting • Cleaning 

& pruning plants

Call or text  617-767-5048
elvessantosta@hotmail.com

HOME
REPAIR?
Call AL COY
617-539-0489

Masonry &
Chimney Pointing,

Carpentry & Odd Jobs

We Clean
& Repair
Gutters

MASONRY

MOVERS

PAINTING

PLASTERING

Ronnie Z.
Leave Your  

Moving To Us
Whether It Be One Piece or More!

Call Ronnie
781-321-2499

For A Free Estimate

10% OFF FOR SENIOR CITIZENS, 
VETERANS & DISABLED

PLUMBING

PLUMBING

MUSIC LESSONS

Revere'Revere's s Professional Service DirectoryProfessional Service Directory

TO ADVERTISE IN OUR SERVICE DIRECTORY PLEASE CALL 617-320-7053 
OR EMAIL KBRIGHT@REVEREJOURNAL.COM

1 col. x  
1 inch
$60.00

For 3 Months
($5/wk)

Landscaping
•Reliable Mowing Service

• Spring & Fall Cleanups

• Mulch & Edging

• Sod or Seed Lawns

• Shrub Planting & Trimming

• Water & Sewer Repairs

Masonry - Asphalt
• Brick or Block Steps

• Brick or Block Walls

•  Concrete or Brick Paver 

Patios & Walkways

• Brick RePointing

• Asphalt Paving

617-389-1490
Joe Pierotti Jr. 

• Brick Steps
• Brick Patio & Walkways
•  Concrete Patios & Walkways
• Brick or Block Walls
• Brick Re-Pointing
www.JandSlandscape-masonry.com

617-389-1490

Painting 
(interior/exterior) 
Carpentry, 

Pressure 
Washing, 
Kitchen & 

Bath 
Remodeling

Builder’s Lic: #1008
40 Years Experience

Call Joe
781-289-0534

617-389-1490
• New Driveways • Sealcoating

• Resurfacing Driveways • Bobcat Services

PAVING & CONTRACTORS

Satisfaction Guaranteed!

CONSTRUCTION 
BY 

ANDERSON
Roofing, Siding, Windows, Carpentry
Free Estimates • Licensed & Insured

Over 30 Years in Business
Bob Anderson 781-289-9032
Do Business With The Owner & Save!

ConstruCtion 
By 

Anderson
Roofing, Siding, Windows, Carpentry
Free Estimates • Licensed & Insured

Over 25 Years in Business
Bob Anderson 781-289-9032

Estimates can be done from the exterior
following recommended social distancing

L. P.
CONTRACTING

LUIGI:
(617) 846-0142

FREE ESTIMATES
… LICENSED …

INSURED

Building & Remodeling

Kitchen ✧ Bathroom
Additions ✧ Porches

Replacement windows
Garages ✧ Decks
Siding - All Types

PLUMBER ED DILORENZO
MASTER LIC #10914

781-853-9108
STANDARD RATE $75/HR

SMALL JOBS ONLY
ELEC. DRAIN CLEANING
NOT FIXED - NOT CHARGED

TRITTO 
CONTRACTING

Building, Remodeling, 
Kitchens, Baths, Decks, 

Additions, Roofing, 
Siding, Home Repairs

LICENSED & INSURED 

Mark Tritto 
(617) 401-6539

@trittobuilds

FREE ESTIMATES

We accept all 
major credit cards

CALL

ELECTRICIAN

“No Job Too Small”

Prompt Service is 
my Business

Dominic 
Petrosino
Electrician

617-569-6529Free Estimates  
Licensed & Insured E29162

REAL ESTATE ROOFING

Millennium Real Estate
291 Ferry Street, 
Everett, MA 02149

Gina S Soldano REALTOR®
ABR®, AHWD, e-PRO®, GREEN, MRP®, PSA®, SFR®, SRES®, SRS®

Broker/Associate

Millennium Real Estate 
291 Ferry Street 
Everett, MA 02149

Gina S Soldano REALTOR®
ABR®, AHWD, e-PRO®, GREEN, MRP®, PSA®, SFR®, SRES®, SRS®

Broker/Associate

(857) 272-4270
Gina.Soldano@era.com 

gsoldanorealtor.com
(857) 272-4270

Gina.Soldano@era.com
gsoldanorealtor.com

S O N N Y ’ S 
IMMEDIATE 

ROOFING
Residential & Commercial
• All type Roofing & Repairs

• Licensed & Insured
• Snow & Ice Removal

• Free Estimates

781-248-8297

Landscaping Revere Gardens LLC.

781-629-4309
Reveregardens@gmail.com

Spring Cleaning • Mulch • Flowers • Repairs 
Wall stone • Patios • Fence installation

Giovanni Di Chiara 
LANDSCAPING

Spring Clean Ups
CLOVERS 

LAWN CARE
• New Lawns Installed
•  Trees and Branches 
• Mulch & Hedges
• Mowing & Fertilizing
• Junk Removal

FREE ESTIMATES
Call Kevin

617-884-2143
cloverslawncare@gmail.com

www.mikeandsonslandscaping.com

Fabio D'Ambrosio - 339 532 9578
Michael D'Ambrosio - 781 652 1639
Mikeandsons123@gmail.com 

JUNK REMOVAL

TRUCK 
RENTAL

SCOTTIE’S
MULTISERVICES

Clean-Outs
Demo/Removal 

Inside & Out

Residential+ Business
CALL 781-971-0119

RAY’S LANDSCAPING GARDENING SERVICES
Mowing - Weeding

Trimming: Bushes Shrubs
Everywhere in Front & Back Yard

New Lawn, Patios, Concrete, Brick work
Call RAY — 781-526-1181 Free Estimates!

Image Painting Co.
TRIM ONLY

PAINT SPECIAL
$$ 2,4992,499

Does not inlcude paint.
Price effective on most homes

EXTERIOR
PAINT SPECIAL

$$ 3,7993,799
Does not inlcude paint.

Price effective on most homes

• FREE Estimates
• Painting & Staining
• Commercial & Residential
• Interior & Exterior
• Fully Insured
• No Deposit Required
• We don't collect a dime 
unless
you’re completely satisfied
• Up to 5 Year Written La-
bor & Material Warranty

Includes: FREE Power washing, scraping, 
sanding, caulking & priming. Does not include 

paint. Price effective on most homes. 

TRIM ONLY 
PAINT SPECIAL

EXTERIOR 
PAINT SPECIAL
$3499

Power Washing Gutter Cleaning Window Washing

• FREE Estimates 
• Painting & Staining 
• Commercial & Residential 
• Interior & Exterior 
• Fully Insured 
• No Deposit Required  
• We don't collect a dime unless 
  you’re completely satisfi ed
• Up to 5 Year Written Labor & 
  Material Warranty

$1999
Does not include paint. 

Price effective on most homes. 

Distributed by Valassis, Inc. as part of RedPlum® • TO ADVERTISE WITH                                CALL 888-379-9856  IHW 5/03/15 • 18379

FIRST 100 CALLERS
SAVE AN ADDITIONAL $100!

OTHER SERVICES

Cmage 
Painting Co.

CALL NOW FOR FREE ESTIMATE

617.909.2807
www.imagepaintingco.com

AUGUSTA 
PLASTERING

Interior/Exterior
• Blueboard • Plastering
Jim 978-777-6611

Free Estimates
978-777-6611

BOOK 
NOW 
AND 
SAVE

SPECIALS 
FOR THE 
SEASON

Always the Best Value

V.S.R. 
ROOFING

Our goal is to provide our customers with 
the highest quality material and 

professional installations in the business.”
–J.B.

“

Commercial Flat
& Rubber Roofs 

Free Estimates
781-520-1699 

Licensed & Insured General Contractor

Pick up Truck 
for rent 
with Driver

Call AL  $50.00/hr
Local Boston area 

617-429-0606

mr. fix it
REPAIR MOST 

ANYTHING, DOORS, 
WINDOWS PORCHES, 

REPLACEMENT 
WINDOWS, FENCES, 

SIDING, FLOORS ETC.
SNOW PLOWING

LICENSED AND INSURED
CALL AL  

617-429-0606

handy man services

RREEMMOOVVAALL

857-261-5255
We take it ALL!

The

Junk Removal
Cleanouts

Guy
SERVICES

SSPPAARRTTAANN  CCLLEEAANNIINNGG  SSEERRVVIICCEE
Carpet & Upholstery Cleaning

~Since 1978~

617-593-4532   
617-567-2926

Complete Office  
and Common  
Area Cleaning

2 col. x 1 inch
$120.00

For 3 Months
($10 Per Week)

Instruments offered:
Voice, Violin, Viola, Cello, Contrabass, Drums, Flute, 

Clarinet, Saxophones, Piano, Choral Music, OBoe, Bassoon,
Classical Guitar & more!

857-544-6514

Children’s Music Academy
Bring Music 

to Life

Call or visit us Online 
for more info!

701 Broadway, Everett
childrenmusicacademy.com
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Find us onlIne!                   MCelataRealEstate               CelataRealestate                MCelataRE
“It’s All About The Service”

www.MCelataRealEstate.Com
781-289-7500
268A Broadway across from City HallMaureen Celata

Owner/Broker

LYNN - 
Renovated 
7 room 
single fam-
ily home. 
Open floor 
plan on 
first floor, 
two bed-
rooms on 

second floor and finished room over the 
2 car garage. SOLD $570K

SOLD

Next real estate license class to begin March 5th 
Visit mcelatarealestate.com to reserve your 

seat or call Maureen @781-808-6882

Commercial 
space zoned 
for business 
d e v e l o p -
ment. Over 
8200 square 
foot lot to 
develop your 
own build-

ing. Three communities surround this site. 
Asking 1.1 M.

REVERE -
Two family home 
located in Immac-
ulate Conception 
area of Revere. 
Each unit has 
two bedrooms, 
kitchen, dinning 
room and living 
room.
Off Street Parking 
for 2. SOLD 699K

WINTHROP 
- Ocean 
facing 
luxury 
condo in 
Seal 
Harbor 
Complex. 2 
Bedrooms, 

2 full baths, galley kitchen/granite counters, 
living and dining combo. Underground 
deeded parking spot. SOLD $590K

SOLD

SO
LD

SAUGUS - 
New single 
family 
listing in 
Saugus, 
move in 
condi-
tion and 
reasonably 
priced. 6 

Total rooms, 3 full bedrooms and 1 bath all on 
a 12k square foot lot. Off street parking for 
many vehicles. $499K

Under Agreement

HIGH SCHOOL HOCKEY PLAYERS SKATE TO THE RESCUE

Revere/Malden/Everett hockey players jumping into action after a Zamboni malfunctioned during a recent game.

The boys of the Re-
vere/Malden/Everett High 
School hockey team know 
the importance of hard 
work when they hit the 
ice for games and practic-

es. However, last Tuesday 
night the boys did not re-
alize how hard they were 
going to have to work. 
As the boys hit the ice for 
their game against Ham-

ilton-Wenham at Everett 
Allied Rink, the zamboni 
malfunctioned. However, 
the team jumped into ac-
tion, helping to move the 
zamboni off the ice. Those 

who were part of the 
“Zamboni Rescue Team” 
were Revere High players 
Sophomore Ollie Svend-
sen, Freshman Chase 
Branzell, Senior Alexio 

Trichilo, Sophomore Matt 
Lacroix, Junior Chris Ce-
cca, and Junior Austin 
Annunziata, and Everett 
High players Junior David 
Saia, Senior Dante Ma-
succi, Senior Jeff Moran, 

Junior Cam Couto, Senior 
Jonathan Nogueira, Soph-
omore Jacob Cantone, and 
Senior Gil Bairos. Despite 
their best efforts, the game 
was cancelled after the 
first period.

Locally Owned & Operated by Tom DiGregorio

winterize special
$$49499595

OPEN MONDAY - FRIDAY  8AM - 5PM  \  88 BROADWAY REVERE  \  (781) 284-4675

 Broadway  Broadway 
MotorsMotors

WINTER 
IS here

is your 

car ready? Celebrating
 79 Years in Revere

• Oil Change
• Tire Rotation
• Check fluid levels

REVERE THROUGH THE YEARS
10 years ago
Feb. 8, 2012
After a whirlwind of a 

week at the top of the Re-
vere Police chain of com-
mand, Lt. Joe Cafarelli 
emerged on top Monday 
morning when Mayor Dan 
Rizzo tapped him to be the 
new Acting Chief of Police 
to take the place of former 
Chief Terence Reardon, 
who announced that he 
was stepping down from 
the chief’s post. Cafarel-
li, a 20-year veteran, was 
gracious and confident 
with the announcement of 
his appointment, which is 
a temporary appointment 
until a full process can be 
played out. Reardon va-
cated his chief’s seat with 
a letter to the mayor indi-
cating that he will return 
to become a Civil Service 
captain in the department 
he has led for a decade.

A food shopping institu-
tion on the Revere-Malden 
line will close its doors 
this Sunday after decades 
serving the residents 
in and around Linden 
Square. Johnnie’s Save-
a-Lot will close its doors 
for good this Sunday, Feb. 
12, according to long-time 
employees of the regional 
chain. In October of 2010 
Johnnie’s Foodmaster 
made a transition with its 
Revere store. The Food-
master store in Revere was 
converted to a Save-a- Lot 
store with a low-price con-
cept in order to accom-
modate its customers and 
business during these dif-

ficult economic times. Un-
fortunately, the economy 
was too much of a burden 
on the operation of the Re-
vere store.

Safe House, The Wom-
an in Black, and This 
Means War are playing at 
the Revere Showcase Cin-
emas.

 
20 years ago
Feb. 13, 2002
Mayor Thomas Am-

brosino, saying that the 
city is facing its worst 
budget year in a decade, 
said that reductions and 
layoffs in all departments 
are inevitable.

Police Chief Terence 
Reardon issued a report 
this week that shows that 
violent crime in the city 
dropped by 17 percent last 
year and has declined by 
40 percent since 1996.

Developers and real es-
tate interests are indicat-
ing that projects on Lee 
Burbank Highway may be 
in the offing.

Hart’s War, Rollerball, 
and Big Fat Liar are play-
ing at the Revere Show-
case Cinemas.

30 years ago
Feb. 12, 1992
Mayor Robert J. Haas 

announced this week that 
he intends to divide the 
duties of DPW Supt. An-
drew DeSantis into two 
jobs, creating a separate 
post of water-billing mon-
itor. Haas said that DeSan-
tis’s salary will be reduced 
from $44,000 to $38,000 

and that his principal du-
ties will be in the Water 
Dept. Haas has named 
John L. Barrett as the new 
DPW Supt., also at a sala-
ry of $38,000. 

Two men and a woman 
appear to have died from 
a heroin overdose in their 
home on Prospect Ave. 
Their bodies were found 
by the five year-old son of 
one of the victims.

Wayne’s World, The 
Great Mouse Detective, 
and Final Analysis are 
playing at  the Revere 
Showcase Cinemas.

 
40 years ago 
Feb. 10, 1982
The City Council has 

rejected a move by Coun-
cillor Joseph Del Grosso 
to create a new and pow-
erful traffic commission 
within the police and fire 
departments.

More than 100 parents 
of elementary school chil-
dren filled the City Coun-
cil Chambers to protest 
any plans for the closing 
of the Roosevelt, Achen-
bach, Barrows, Liberty, or 
Shurtleff Schools.

Although former Gov. 
Michael Dukakis carried 
the Democratic caucus-
es state-wide, incumbent 
Gov. Edward J. King 
won 34 of the 38 avail-
able delegates in Revere. 
More than 800 Democrats 
turned out to vote in the 
caucuses.

Burt Reynolds stars in 
Sharkey’s Machine at the 
Kincade Theatre in Win-

throp.

50 years ago
Feb. 10, 1972
The City Council vot-

ed 8-3 to place a police 
guard over all purchasing 
records of the School De-
partment relating to the 
construction of the new 
Revere High  School pri-
or to their release to City 
Purchasing Agent David 
Borans. Mayor William 
G. Reinstein recently  ap-
proved a bond to finance 
construction of the new 
school. 

After being bombarded 
by 400 Beachmont res-
idents who complained 
of noise and air pollution 
from jets at Logan Airport 
at a recent  hearing, three 
members of the Massport 
Board of Directors and 
Massport Exec. Director 
Edward J. King said that 
Massport has no plans to 
buy homes in this city for 
the expansion of Logan’s 
runways.

James H. Curry, 59, of 
574 Revere Beach  Blvd., 
has been arrested for 
the murder of his live-
in girlfriend of the past 
few years, Mary  Usher, 
46, who was found beat-
en about her head and 
body. Police arrived at 
the apartment at 3:15 AM 
after receiving an anony-
mous  phone call. Curry 
claimed that he had gone 
to bed that night and then 
found Curry’s beaten body 
on his living room couch.

A federal judge has 
enjoined a local landlord 
from raising the rents of 
two of his tenants on the 
basis that the rent increas-
es exceed the rent provi-
sions of the national price 
control laws imposed by 
Pres. Richard Nixon.

60 years ago 
Feb. 8, 1962
A group of local citizens 

has organized into the Re-
vere Civic Committee for 
Better Schools to advocate 
for construction of a new 
Revere  High School. The 
group sent a pamphlet into 
every home in the city, 
seeing signatures in  sup-

port of a new high school.
Three bills filed by 

State Senator Harry Del-
la Russo to create a state 
lottery were killed by joint 
legislative committees.

The Brotherhood of 
Temple B’nai Israel  pre-
sented its annual Good 
Citizenship awards to Dr. 
Sidney Sokolove, Mrs. 
Mary A. Doyle,  and Re-
vere schools music direc-
tor William O. Goss Jr.

School Supt. Dr. John 
E. Sullivan has publicly 
criticized the decision by 
City Manager Edward P. 
O’Toole to slash $266,000 
from the  School Depart-
ment budget of $3,068,000 
that had been approved by 
the School Committee.

John Wayne stars in The 
Comancheros at the Re-
vere Theatre. Frankie Ava-
lon and Ernie Kovacs star 
in Sail A Crooked Ship at 
the Revere and Boulevard 
Theatres.

70 years ago
Feb. 7, 1952
A comparison of mu-

nicipal salaries among Re-
vere and neighboring cit-
ies that had been compiled 
by the Planning Board on 
orders from  City Manag-
er Edward C. Monahan 
shows that Revere falls 
roughly in the middle on 
the salary scale.

The annual Revere 
Cooking School, spon-
sored by the Revere Jour-
nal, once again was a huge 
success, with the three 
sessions in the City Hall 
auditorium attracting ca-
pacity crowds. Hundreds 
of bags of groceries were 
awarded as door prizes 
and new appliances were 
demonstrated by the Sub-
urban Gas and Electric 
Co.

The Board of Health has 
voted to require that every 
person who handles food 
in the city must submit to 
an annual health exam.

Pfc. Vincent Zajacy-
kowski has been cited for 
his quick thinking. He 
recently was engaged in 
battle with the Chinese 
Communists when his ri-
fle jammed. He ducked 

into a foxhole and as five 
of the enemy approached 
him, thinking he was dead 
because he did not return 
any fire, he tossed a bar-
rage of hand grenades at 
them, causing them to re-
treat. Pfc. Zajacykowski 
has been serving in Korea 
since October.

Ephraim Brest, chair-
man of the Mystic River 
Bridge Authority, said re-
cently that the authority 
will contribute $100,000 
toward the cost of re-
paving all of Broadway 
through Revere and Chel-
sea. Total cost of the job 
is estimated at $200,000, 
of which the state will 
pay the other half, leaving 
Chelsea and Revere to pay 
nothing.

Van Heflin and Patricia 
Neal star in Weekend With 
Father at the Revere The-
atre.  

80 years ago
Feb. 12, 1942
Mayor Raymond Carey 

trimmed $400,000 from 
the budget requests of 
city department heads and 
submitted a budget for 
1942 of  $2,171,921 to the 
City Council, a decrease 
of $30,249 from what was 
spent in 1941.

A class at Revere High 
is teaching boys how 
to cook with the aim of 
teaching students the val-
ue of a well-balanced, 
practical diet, as well as 
discipline and cleanliness.

A former Revere res-
ident, Capt. Harold G. 
McAvenia, has been list-
ed as among the missing 
and is presumed dead af-
ter the oil tanker he was 
commanding was torpe-
doed by German subs off 
the southern coast of New 
Jersey.

Local teachers are as-
sisting with registration 
for the draft. An estimated 
3000 local men between 
the ages of 20 and 45 are 
expected to  answer the 
call for the draft.  

Errol Flynn and Olivia 
DeHavilland star in They 
Died With Their Boots On 
at the Revere and Boule-
vard Theatres.
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